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NEWAMEXICO”OIﬁfCONSERVATION:COMMISSION
ganta Fe, New Mexico
October 2, 197k

'EXAM’fﬁE‘R"ﬁEARtiG

——

L )
' IN THE MATTER OF: » %
| )

)

: . ‘!‘ g L o e :
case No. h5L8 being reopened‘on
the motion of the Commission to

cthIdér'the'améﬁdméﬁt of the o Case No.
special pool,rules”for the Catclaw 1548

praw-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County,

of said special rules to the confines

)

)

)

New Mexico, to limit the applicabilityk;
of the pool's hdriZOntal,limits. ;
)

)

—-_—-—.—--—-—-—_-—-__.—-.—.—.—-——

BEFORE: Daniel S Nutter, Examiner

TRANSGRIPT OF HEARING

APPEARAZZ==

ThomaSGDerryberry,TESq.
fLegal'Counsel for the
~Commission ..
Stéte'Laﬁd'Offibe,Building

ganta Fe, New Mexico

: 20 . P
For the New Mexico 01l
'ConservatiOn’CommiSQibn:
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CASE 4548

MR. NUTTER: We will call Gase No. 4548, which
is in the'matter of Case No. h5h8'being féoﬁéﬁed on the‘
motion ofiﬁhe"COmﬁiééidn'ﬁo Cdnﬁider the amendment of the
Spgcial'pOOI rules'fo?‘the'Catclaw‘Draw;Morfow Gﬁé“?601,

Eddy County, New Mexico, to limit the applicability o6f

limitso

Are’there any appéaraﬁCes in this case?

MR. DERRYBERRY: Yes, Mr. Examiner. I am Tom
”Derrybef?y,'represehting«the cémmiéSion. I have ctie
kiwiﬁﬁés;'&ho~ha§'beén“ﬁféﬁicusiy73&8fn,-and‘I ask that his
~qualific§ﬁions which were héérd’in“the previous 'case be
accepted as a matter of record in this ‘¢ase.

MR. NUTTER: The witness is qualified and still
under oath. ‘

‘R. L. STAMETS

called as a withess, having been previously sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. DERRYBERRY:

Q Mr. Stamets, are you familiar with the subject
matter of Case L5487
A Yes, I am.

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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| » , CASE 4548
STAMETS-DIRECT - Page. .. b
Q Would you please giVe a brief background of this
case as well as the Commission's proposals?

A Yes. T don't exactly have the date that the

‘Catclaw Draw Pool was discovered. It was shortly before
T moved up here from Artesia. I was out afid watched them

cement the initial well in that field.

The initial well was granted 640-acre spacing.

As time progréssed, the pool was»drilléd’and‘it was

expanded and finally took in the Old Golden Eagle~Morrow

Pool and an old -~ I think it was Avalon-Middle Morrow Pool,
whefe‘David'Fasken has a well. R

| n»~The po§i{ru1€s were reheard from time to time
to détef&ihe whéthe?'6404$§re spacing was the proper
spacing in this pool, ahd‘the evidence prgseﬁted never
indicated that it shdu1d~revé%tﬂto'3zb. In the meantime,

outside of the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Pool, other wells were

being developed in the Morrow formation on 320-acre spacing.

Of’ééufse,”many“bfjﬁhé‘eé?liéf'QCProw Pdﬁls were devélbﬁéa

" on 640. Economics were a factor there. The gas price

was relatively low. The wells wéfe“deepfandvexpenSiVE
to drill. All of us were relatively unfamiliar with the

Morrow formation at that time. In today's market with

'/ gas prices as they are, with the understanding that we have
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| CASE 4548
STAMETS-DIRECT -  Pagee o B
developed of the Morrow formation, 320-acre spacing in most
Morrow Pools is appropriate.

N

Of course, what we have now developing in Eddy

County are 320-acre Morrow Gas Pools starting to abut

agafnst 640-acre gas pools. So, the Commission, as well
as thé operatOré, have been looking at this particular’
pool to determine what is the beéb‘ﬁeﬁhbd of haﬁdling this
partiéular situation. A‘ | |

As I;testified in the previqus case, there was
considerable testimony pféSéﬁbéd ih'Se§@ember in Case‘h5#8'
concerning structure in the:Mdfrow, its stratigraphy,
and prescurcs existing in the Morrow in ﬁheicaﬁﬁlaW‘Pool
and iﬁ ﬁhosé Mdrrow Poois to the east, the Morrow Wells

to the east. The result of this case was the extensions

4e have seen o the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool "today.

I believe we had one ‘in Section 17 of Tonship 21 South,
Range 26 East, and then two more sectfdns‘wére added in
Sections 27 and 3k of Township 21 South, Range 25 East,

to try and take in all of those wells or that acreage

“which reasonably éould Be a part of the Catelaw Draw-

Morrow Gas Pool. The pool, as I previously stated, now
is real well defined except on the southwest corner, and
this, at the preséht time, does not present any problem as ’
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CASE 4548
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to any of the’Morrow7Gas pool.

We have now east of the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas
‘Pool, the Avalon—Morrow which is being develOpéd‘on 320~
acre spacing. Down ‘to the southeast, development has not
been clearly defined at thls tlme, but in all ‘1ikelihood,
it would take place on 320 acre ‘spacing. The regular pool
‘rules, épeéial podl fUIes’arevappllcable to any well ‘
drilled within 2 mile of that pool. So, we have the
problem here of twWo ﬁobl%;“tWo Spacings, and what happéns
4hen you arill a well on a section ghat is Wiﬁhin‘a”mile
of both pools‘> Do you g0 by ‘the Catclaw rules Or do you
go by gtate-wide rules? ps I said pefore, ve feel that the
Catclaw now 1s adequately defined. We feel like it‘Wbuld
‘pe improper for those pool rules to- extend outside the
defiﬁéd’horlzontal 1imits of the pool,_ﬁhéfefdre, vie are
suggestlng -— we are reouestkng - that th° spe01al pool
rules for the catclaw Draw~Morrow Gas Pool be limited in

pllcablllty to wells within the’ norizontal 1imits oY

to just the horlzontal 1imits of ‘that pool.-

T would p01nt out that ghi's Wlll not prohibit us
from- acting. exvedlently to extend that pool should any well
be dlscovered outside Wthh should be lnc1uded“ih that pools

Q ‘Do you recommend ghat 6hO-acre 30301ng be

THE NYE REPORTlNG SERVICE
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CASE 4548
STAMETS-DIREGT \  Pagews o T
continued in the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool?

A Yés.

Q Do vou have any further recommendations as to

A I‘have“no~further‘recamméddétions. I might just

‘point out that this certalnly mlght prove to be an acceptable

oattern for handling this situation in the ”uture, ‘but
studies of the’ oaallty that we have in the Catclaw Draw—
Morrow Pool would'probébly'be necessary,

MR.‘DSRRYBERRY: Thatik you. I have nothing
further. |

MR. NUTTER: Are ﬁhere»aﬁy questions of Mf.'Stéﬁéﬁs.
Hermayrbeié£CuSed. | | C |

| | (Witness diswissed,)

MR. NUlTER-‘ Does anyone Béve'anything they wish

to offer in Case No. 4548 reopened?

If not, we will take the case under advisement.
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o STATE OF NEW MEXICO ')
COUNTY OF SANTA FE )

I, RICHARD L. NYE, Court Reporter', ‘do hereby certify
that the foregomg and attached -Transcript of Hearln
before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Co’fn'mi'SSiOn was
revorted by me,-:éndi the same is a true and correct record
of the said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge,

skill and ability.

i COURT REPORTER [/ g
. L do nereby oertify that the foregoing ix
a comp;ete reoord “of ‘the prooeedings in
3 _the Examiner hearin.g o*’ Gage No., f‘"-“(.&(“7.a...g)
~aeard by nme on 19.7¢...
' , 2 : 1 , Examiney
-— - Naw llexico 011 Conservation Commiesion
FAUSN
x/

LT ' ‘ - _ ' THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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: DEFORE THE
MEW MEXICO o1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION
: ganta Fe, New Mexico ,
geptember 4, 1974

EXAMTRER HEARING

——_-__.—-___-__-__—-——_—_..———-—-_--—._-_-._

Iy THE MATTER OF:

)
)
)
)
)
case No. 4548 being‘reopehed )
pureuant LO the provisions of Y
Order NO. R-0157-4, which order )
continued in faffect for one year )y Case Ko. 4548
the special temporary rules and )
yegulations for the catélaw Drav- )
Morrow. Gas pool, Eddy County; }
)
)
)

New Mexico.

_—_—.—-—-——._—__.—-.—-.—.—.—_—.,

pEFORE: Daniel s wuttér, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

.—_—.—_—_.1—-.——___.—..

25
3y

For the New Mexico,ﬁil
CdnSérVation Commission:

Thomas Derryberry, rsq.
Legal Counsel for the

‘ Commission ‘
giate Land Office puilding
ganta Fe, NV Mexico

-y

For Haragao patrolsum: S gumner G- puell, Bsd.
. o ’ -

MQNTGCMERX;‘EEEERIGI, ANDREWE

FANBAHNS & BUELL
350<East'PalaCe
ganta Fe, §ew Mexico

(Appearances continued)
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For Tvexco 011 Company:

For Morris R. Antyeil .
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500 Don Gaspar
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CASE 4548

MR. NUTTER: The Hearingrwill come to order,
please. We will cail the next case, Case 4548,

MR; DERR?BERR’: case 4548. 1In thé matter of
'CéSe No: 4548 Leing reopeuned pursgant ro the provisions
of order No. p-4157-A, which 0£dér’continued in effect
for one year the special"tempéfary fules and regulations
for the Catclaw-Draw Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New
Mexico.

MR ﬁUTTER; Wé‘call for appearances in this
case, please':’\ k.

MR. BUELL: Mr. Examiner, gumner Buell of
Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, Hannahs and'Bueil appearihg
on'béhélf of-Hénégaﬁ Petroiéﬂm CofpafatiOn.

MR;.KELLAHIE: Tb@'Kelléhin of keilahih and FOXQ
santa.Fe, New‘Méiico,’éppeé%ihg‘0n=béha1f‘of InéXcd'Oil
Companf; |

MR. STEVENS: Don Stevens, Santa Fe, New Mexico,

%

appéafiﬁg46ﬁwbéhalf'of Morris R.'Adtweil.j
MR. BUELL: We have on¢ witness, Mr. Examiner,
and T ask that he be sworn. C
‘(W££ﬁe§éésréﬁo£ﬁ;)”
"{(Whereupon, a discussion was held off the

record.’)

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES :
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CASE 4548

HANAGAN-DIRECT Page.......2.

HLGH HANAGAL

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
axamined and testified as. follows-

DIRECT EXAMINATIONM

BY MR. BUELL:

Q Would you state your name, please?

A Hugh Haragan.

Q  Mr. Hanégan, by whom are you employed and in what
capacity and whete?

A ‘1 am Vice President of Hanagan Petroleum Corpogf
ation.

Q v~»And that is in Raéwell, New Hexiéo?
A 'fesf‘
Q Mr

.'Hanagan,‘have you previousiy testified before

this Commission or dne of its Examiners and had your

qualifications -accepted as a matter of record?

4

A I’héve;

Q Are you familiar with the Catclaw Draw Field and

exporlenced in dr1111ng operatlons in thaL fleld?

N 1 am,.

MR. BURLL: Are the witness' qualifications

acceptable?

MR, NUTTER: ‘Yes, they are.

THE NYE RI:PORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPQSITION NOTARIES
1228 JOHIISON STREET
"SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87801
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‘Augur+: and -under R—4157—A, why, the 640 - acreSiand othéﬁi

cASE 4548

HAWAGAL -DIRECT ST —
BY MR. BUELL: |

Q ‘Would yoﬁ‘brief1§ give the Examiner and staff
here some history and background of your experience in the
area and some history of the area?

A Well, the CatclaQ‘Dtaw Fleld jg~a field -- gés

1 pool produCing from the MoYY oW horizon. IL was establishéd

by the Commission under Order R—4157 in Case 4548 dated
June 21st, 1971 Under special field 1u1es, 640 acres
wvere estébiishéd, 1350 foot was the footage that you could

drill closest to the outside boﬁndéries of the section,

~and thore were other provisions in there. Ir August of -~

this was, of course, the»temporary~fleld rules -~ and the
first well to go on in the C catclaw Field was the Hanagan
Petrbleﬁm‘cérporatlon No. 1- Y which was a discovery well

in the f£ield. It went on productlon in August of 1972,

and the Order SO otated that as soon as the first well went

on the field that w:thln a year's time there would be &

reopening of the cace to further justify or at that time

,justify again 640-acre spacing. A Hearing was held 1ésg§f
: ;1'2:

%
<y
-4

provisions were exte add’ for , another (year. That brlngs

us up to this yeat.

' In the meantime, between‘1973 and}l974, tbe:pob1

THE NYE' REPO ORTING. SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOT ARIES
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CASE 4548

HANAGA-DIRECT Page. Do

was prorated under Case No. 5109 and Ordexr No, R-4704
dateé January 15th, 1974. This pool was prorated effective
April 1st, 1974.
T BeliQVG‘ﬁhgﬁ kind Qf‘éét¢bes up that part of it.

Q Referring you to what has been marked for¥identi—.
fication as Exhibit No. 1, would you look at that and
describe what'is shown on there? |

A Exhibit No. 1 is a structure map contoured on
tOp‘of the Morrow B Zone or Middle Morrow Zone. It shows
ﬁhe location of the field whiCh'isvapprbximately'fiVe
miles west northwest Qf'Carlébad. The field is located
¥£n Township 21 Squth, Range 25 and 26 East. There are
presently 15 wells in the field. The fieid‘outlinéa‘bn
the map is the dotted line. The outline area of tﬁehfield

is a dotted line. ‘The yellow outlined area is the Catclaw

Draw Federal and State approved unit area. The color codes {

and this same color code will be used on all exhibits that
we have prepared hére -- the orarge would be the C Zone
or Lower Morrow Zone. That is the principal producing

pay in the field. The green wéﬁfd be the Middle Morrow

or B Zone. The gfeen'wdﬁld be the A Zone or Upper Morrow,

Q Excuse me a minute. You said the green would be

the B Zone, and that is blue, isn't that correct?
, J

EneY: BULL donmabiad ot g s gl T \vi
THE NYE REPORTING:SERVICE
STATE-WIDE OEPOSITION NOTARIES
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HANAGAN-DIRECT - Page... O

A Yes, theat's correct. The'blue would be the B

or Middle Morrow Zone. The green~woﬁld be the A or Upper

Morrow Zone. We‘have'a'purﬁle'cdlorﬂwhiCh we call the

Han-Bet Stray Zone. We will elaborate 'on it, I think,

probably better on the cross section. We do have ‘two

cross sections, as you can see, marked on this Exhibit

labeled A and A-Prime which is a north-south ¢ross section
through the field. We also have a ctoss section labeled
B and B-Prime, running west to east across the field,

tying in mainly to dry holesor the limits, possible limits -

‘to the field. The insille circled color is the ﬁrodﬁcing‘

zone. That' is, thé zone that is actually perforated and
producing gas. The outside ¢o™'Fed circles are zones

other than the producing zone in the center that we think

| ‘are productive of gas; but are behind the pipe and are not

presently perforated,

Looking at that coloy code, we can see that
B

tyé‘field's main pay, which is colored orange and is the

1. ¢ or Lower Morrow Zone, is productive in all parts of the

field and is produc¢ing out of 11 of the 15 wells. There

are two wells producing out of the B Zone in blue there.

One is in Section 1 of 21, 25 which is the Avalon Well

and the other is 'in Section 25 of 21, 25, the Catclaw Draw

THE NYE REPORTING ‘SERVICE
STATE.WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
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, CASE 4548
HANAGAR-DIRECT , | Page......... - OO
No. 5 Well. Tﬁere-are two wells producing ou£ of the Nan-
Bet Stﬁay‘saﬁd,vboth located in 21,'26. One is the
Nan-Bet Weii in Section 19 and the other is the Boskowitz
Well located in Section 30.

The outside circled wells are zones that we have
in almost evéfy case cOndQéted'driil stem tests andTBy'these
tests; feel reasonably sure would be productive from

sones that are not presently perforated, but you ¢an see,

‘for example, in'a porth-south f—lwell; right‘éibng the

cross section, actually, in the A, A-Prime cross section,

that We”have four vellq lined up, the No. 7, 2,21 and 9

Ccatclaw Wells, roughly going right up the ceater of the

field. All‘are‘pfdectiﬁe‘in A Sand, one of Whichfis
perfo*ated and produc1ng along with the C Zoﬁe which is

in the disCovery well, the No. 1-Y Catclaw Draw located

bin'Section 26f6£ 21,525. The dark cxrcled wells are dry

holes as far as the Morrow is concerned. The blank

circled wells are wells that are either a 1ocatlon Koy o

drilling at the present tiie. TFor example, in Section 27,

is uanagan Petroleum Lornoratlon No. 10 Catclaw Draw

?

‘ whlch is a 10catxon, but we should be moving it the rig

within the week on it. There is one well just‘weSt of
there in seetion 28 which is presently drilling and is:

~THE NYE REPORT G SERVICE
» " GTATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
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“being operated by Monsanto. There are two wells immediately

‘outside of the field that are presently in the process of

being completed. One is in Section 2 of 21, 25, Continental

0il Company No. 2 Levers. That well has not been completed:

to date. They are perforated in almost everything that

they could pdsSibly'be perforated in, maibly'fhe C Sand,
the NWan-Bet Stra§ and the B. All of these tOgether have

been treated several times and it appears that this well

is definitely a marginal well, perhaps in the order of

200 tO'ﬁOO;OGchﬂbic”feet of gas. It is about the maximum.
1t looks like that is about the way it is going ﬁo’turh
out. |

The other well that is beiﬁg completeé and sliould ~
be almost completed, I believe -- they may have taken -

the four point test within the last day or two -- is in

21, 26, Section 17. It was drilled by Inexco 0il Company

and at that case in point, taken over by Gulf, SO Gulf 0il

s nOWfthekoperator of that well. Again, that well appears

to be, or will probably be a marginal well in the vicinity

of a millidn to a million and a half. That well, by the

(=3

color code, is perforated in the C and the Nan-Bet Stray

Zones.

You will notice that we do have structure in the

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATEWIDE DEPOSITION.NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
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CASE 4548
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field. Normal regioual dip in the area is east southeast.
You will notice ihat iﬂ our dry hole, for exampié, in the

FA

Catelaw Draw No. 8 Well on the west side, located in.

Secéﬁon 22, between there and the closest well to the

You wilil

east, there is about 100 feet of wvest dip,

D
2]
3

150 notice ag contoured, which on 100-foot contours,

"
r
»

that there are\twqilittle high areas in the field: One
around the 0ld Pure Federal Well in Sectioa 11 of 21, 25

vhich is the highesi well in the field, and one little

closed area on the south end situated around the Catclay
3 3

Draw. do. 1, 9 and proposed 10 Wells.

We also are seeing*appfOXimately SO”feetJof

north dip between the well in Section 11, the Pure Féderal,

and the closest well to tHe north -- I mean the wellﬂto

N : '._\\ . ' .. .
the north in Section 2. There is also a little north dip

iIndicatdd there,

It»is our opinion that Morrow production is
basically stratogréphic, but definitely you have structure

noalmost every case, and it is our opinion that structuze

n

is definitely influential ip the entrapment of this gas,
For example, in the Rocktank Field to tho south of us,
that field definitely‘produces from a closed structure,

Iv the Burton Flat area where you will ‘see on this map,
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on the extreme east edge of this map, is “he west edge,of
_the Burton Flat Field. Fbr}example, in Township 21 South,
27 EastvinASéction 3 there would be the west limits of
the main Burtdn Flat pay. ;NOW, the ﬁodl,yl think, has been
extended on over into Sections 6 and 7 there, But at any
‘raté; you ‘also, there in 3 between thé wells in Section 3
and Section 4, you ancounter abdut 160#foot'of west dip
there, so you do have an extreme long broad~ﬁosing effect
for miles both horth’ahd south along that Burion Flat Field.

The same thing is true in Ehe South Carlsbad
Field immediately south. We are experiencing some west
Jdip-there; so I really feel that structure does control
and is one of the main trapping mechanisms for the Morrow.
How, in some Morrow Fields,vydh'gét the better wells on
the creSt-aﬁd iniothers,' ou get it'gh the flange.
Genérally, these ﬁosings of closed structures are steepage
kon the basin ot its side of the Struétufe,'ahd‘onﬁthe
basin or its side in-almost every case, you!60‘have
Jéoﬁéiaéfgﬁfivétééﬁérwdib‘thénkydu do on the u?;aEp‘§ide
or the west side.

The nature of the accumuIation of the gas in
vthe Morrow islconfﬁsed‘by ﬁhe errag}c wéter tables, so éo
speak. I persondlly do not think that the Morrow has a-

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES'
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87801
TEL. {505) 982.030¢

e
B




CASE 45438
HéﬁAGAN-DIRECT ’ Page...... 13 ...
set wafer table. I don't thirk that you can establish
a water table. "I do hotethink that there is a éét water
table in the-Catclaw Draw Field. )
The Only'other tﬁiﬁg‘before we move onto ﬁhe
other exhibits is, we think, and we have gone through a
considerable expense of drill stem testing all of these
sands and doing it separately to where we know where fhe
gas is coming from, and we feel that == and 80'pefcent
of the wells, and maybe eQen‘QO‘percent of the wells in
thé:Catclaw Field have beexn eithérkdriil stem\tested or
production tésted in all of the A, B and C ~F?§o, we are
well aware, through 5ﬁrrtééting;”tﬁat there are'btﬁér§
zones, other possible pf%duéfi§e°20nes'0thér than the C
Zone in this field, but sinée this field does produce S0
much from tﬁé C Zone,‘that ie the zone that we will have
to concentrate on in the way of recoveries and ‘so forth,
'MR. NUTTER: Mr. Hanagan, why is this Well No. 1

up here in Section 12 ‘marked with a:green cross-hatch

rather than the full circle green?

THE WITNESS: Sebfion 17

MR. NUTTER: Well No. 1 in Section 127
THE WITNESS: That well is a -- the outer ecircle
is a croés‘h5tch'bécause weAfeel Like that it is probably

3 B 5
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‘We do know from tests, for example;'that the ‘A Sand is

developed, sand it also waters out.. For example, along

-feel that potentially, you could have an area productive-
wise in A Sand of at least one mile and’ probadbly a little
jwidér, and approximately sik miles long; one to one-and-a-

half miles wide, and the B Zone again appears to cover a

limited more, though, to the east side just immedidtely

CASE 4548
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productive from the A Zone, but they did rot drill stem
test it, so it hasn't been proven as such.
MR; NUTTER: Just from the log, you think it is
prdeCtive?
 THE WITNESS: Right. TFrom thegleS'and structural

We can't prove it and that's the reason we have

15

‘the cross hatches. You can see -- we definitely think that

the ¢ Sand -- I mean, the A Sand,‘?rdductive-wise, could

extend as far north as there and maybe a little fUrthér.

present on 'all of the wells in Ehe\catclaw”in“TownShip 21
South, 25 East, and as you go east into the Nan-Bet, for

example, in 21, 26, it either shales out or is poorly

that ridge there; we have gotter enough shows in there to

considerable area. We think, in fact, that the B Zone is

off the crest of the structure there, eastward. For
example in Section 6 -- I am sorry, not in Section 6, but

ry : " THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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A, B and C all together, just lump them all together. T

" really don't know what the answer is, but I see no reason

CASE‘&548>

HAAGAR-DIRECT - oo 1o
Catclaw Draw 6 vhich is in Section 13 -- thét‘well, we
thipk by drill stem test, that it is productive in the
R zone. The well in 4 is, the Nan-Bet Well is, and of
course, tﬁe one in 5 is producing from the B. We feel
that the one in Section 9 is too. So, wé.dO'feel thét“
the B Zone does cover considerable area even thohgh'ﬁe“dc
not have but only one well in that immediate area thét‘is
prodiucing out of the B.

MR, NUTTER: I think you meant Wells Nos. 6,u5,
4 and 9 rather than Sections 6, 5, 4 and 97 ;

THE WITNESS: That's correct. The Catelaw Draw
Welle Nos. 6, 5, & and 9. |

The wmain thing Ifém trying to get at here is,
we are well aware that there afé”other‘zbnés in the Morrow
productive in this field., Up until this'time,'ﬁé would
préfer nof'to‘COmmiﬁgie these brfpefforate Ehém;toéether{

. N ) E 7j: : 5)' > - V; 3
There is arguments pro and con on the effects of perforating

at this time to go in end perforate these other zones and

produce them, We are sellifig about the maximum amount

of gas that we can anyway. We are not being drained, to

our knowledge. My understanding of the field, we are not
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being drained by apyoune outside the area in any of these
ZOnes . |

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Referring to what has been marked for identifica-
tion as Exhibit 2, would you go iato that please?

A Exhibit ¥o. 2 is the west-east éroés section
scross the field. 1t is StllCtl} y 1log section more than
‘a cross section, and it is Qtrictly limited to the Morrow
ZOte, thHe Morrow pay zone. We start out at what we cail
on the top of the log sectiocn, the Morrow Clastlc, whlch
is a zone that we can carry throughout the field. Immed1ate~
1y below this Clastic is a 1itt1e sand zone that we céll
’the A Sand or Upper Mor£0w. And then we have & thin’
.ﬁeréisteﬁt»Shgle breﬁk between our A and ‘our B séCtiﬁhs.
'Again,,the‘saﬁe color code is used. Thén;‘of~éourse, we
go-ddwn'to the B Zore aﬁd then we hé&e a colored -- in
pencil -- sectioz that‘wé‘call "Massive," which for the
lack of a better word hwe call, "Massive Shale." This
Massive ha]e is correlatlve over a w1&e'area, and it is
very correlative in the field area.

| You ﬁiil'ﬁaf?éé“in*fﬁé>cenber,there,'the'twd\
wells éh the cross section, the Catclaw Draw No.'a;andf
thévNéh?Bét well.a We also‘have'cdibred‘in the Nan-Bet
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'A? Stray Zone which ic a little stray sand approximately in
the center of that Massive Shale. We have every reasoun
to believe in this érea that it'is definitely a limited
reservoir. It cannot hardly -- it cannot be found in

offiset wells, and in a few wells that we have encountered it, .

it -has been tight. We have established -- the Nan-Bet
Well, for example, went on production several months after
we had started on production with other wells in the fiel&,.
and we could see ue chénge in the bottomhole preéSure -
whatsoever. WNo interference from the other wells around it
at all, éo we do feel that the ﬁan?Bet Zone in the field

- is a Iimited‘reserVOir.

S~ AlSo On\the cross section in red, is‘the1per~

ted intervals in each one of the wells oxn the cross

fabt

ror

gection. The saud zoues in the € Zonzs ‘are colored yéllow

with the tongues of shall in hétween them colored in

—

vpencil again, Vn dark. In looking at the cross section
£~

’ M from west to east, ihe correlatiouns, we feel, are very

good up until at least until we get'to'the<Ocatilla Hi11s
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s ' B particular well, we will aot

]

but the ‘other wells, we feel, are very correlative. T

«

— [l sands are present, the C Sands are present, and as far as wve
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are concerned, cvery well in the Cateclaw Field. They,
of course, are not exactly the same thickness and they even

are’

g

vayy some in permeability, but we do feel that the

definitely correlative and it is so showa on this sectior,

|.—l-
=
rr
e}
p]
<
o
o
n
»

tc the center of ecach log are drill stem test

‘and on the right is what we: covered from & drill stem test,

plus, the number below sach one of the tests are the

bottomhole pressuras from the drill sitem tests.

You wiil”ﬁotice that the i#lan-Bat log which is
the third well from the left on the section, is pretty
much -- everybody, including us, kind of madé it a typical

log because it really contains every one of the probable

PN

pay sands‘in-éﬁe Catclaw Prawv witle the exception of the

A Sand or the Upper Morrow Sand. It is®not présent in

this well. It shaled out, but with the exception of that,

ﬁe~ﬁave, from drill stem tests in tﬁétwwell, we have two
sauds toward the bottom,»or'say, the miadle half of tﬁe
B)Zone is a zone that we have good sand. ”
MR, NUT%ER: Which'zbne are you-talking about?
THE WITHESS: ' The Nan-Bet Zone.

MR. NUTTER: You say the A Sand is shaled out?

THE WITHESS: Yes, sir. The A Sand is not
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present in the Man-Bet Well, 1In other words, above that
shale marker labeled 71-15, there is no sand in --
| MR. NUTTER; (Iaterrupting) And this drill stem
test‘here, although it weng through that, it coverea the
B Sand also, didn't it?
| THE WITIRSS: Yes, éir, See the sands down at
the BUEtSm”ofuthét drill stem test that is kind of colored
a little dark?
MR, NUTTER: Yes.
THE WITNESS: And labeled B-27
MR, NUTTER: Yes.
PHE WITNESS: Lightly, B-2?
MR.kNUTTER:{lYes.
THE WITNESS:‘\That is the zone that gave up the

gas. Where we did uot have the A Sand present,'we would

| sometimes sét our packer up there in that line to get a

better’packerfseat and make sure we didn't get a packer
failure which is what happened in that case, but the
productive gas sand is there at the bottom of that drill

stem teést. And, as you can see on that test, it flowed

7 and 1/2 million on a drill stem test. That zone is not

perforated, Immediately below that, separated by a thin

shale break, is a very good sand‘égain which would be the
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he B Zone which we recovered water,

basalmost saﬁd“or t

So, we'do feel that the B Zore does have water or can have
water in the area, Then, of course, just below that ig

the Nan-Bet

Zone which is the only zone that we have

perforated in that well, and it was completed for 84

million,

v The lower zonhe, the C Zone

you can see pretty
much the whole~fie1d.

On this section, you can see that

you have Pretty much -- Yyou have Lhrec dlv'klOnS in the

field interval, You have an upper sand wh:ch is tlght

and is not,prdﬁuctEVe in hardly any of the wells, The

only well that 1 kvow we h

ave it perforated in is the

No, 6 Catclaw, The Ko, 9 Catclaw

coUld'pdésibly be pro-

ductive in thig upper sand,

The middle sand in the Nan-Ber flowed gas,~a£out

5.7 millign, The lovermos ¢ sand -- apd a1l these sands : l

you can sce thr0u0hout

the field

ZONQes -~ the lowormne+ a

gand of the Nan-Ret ”ié water,

are séparated by shale

Every field has a kind of anattérn, I‘thiﬁk,

Or every.area in the Morrow has afpattern. They don't

all have the same pattern. For examp]e

I have come up
with some kind of 1oca1 names to 1deatify different sands

in the Morrow horizon, And

speaking of the Morrow, I-am
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. o taiking about the whole thing, A, B and C Zones, For |
example, in this field in fhe immediate area, the B Zone,
épproximately the upper half of the B Zoune, T call the
Carlébad”Pay;Equivélenf.i‘In the Carlsbad area, ét least

i ‘the initial wells, in some of the ‘later development, they
NI . o """‘r,

1

iﬁcreQSed the C Zone prodiiction down theré, buigﬁé§t“of'
the -~ the main pay in the South Carlsbad would be in
thé upperupart, upper haif of the B Zone. That 26ﬁe,
throughout all the wells in the Catclaw has been tight,
or in a few cases there might have been juSt a smell of

gas and a little bit of water, but“mainly Eight. Ali of“

- : “the B Zone productiOn has come from the bottom half of

P
o

the B Zone. éo, we can pretty much eliminate, in the
Catclaw"Fiéid‘proser, the upper‘héiffdf‘tﬂe B ane, or .
thatyé‘whéz I call the CarIsBad‘Equivalént.

Now, in the C Zone, the ;pperMGSt'sand*EhiChﬁI
just described as)being'tight and nOn—prodﬁctive throughout
the Cétclaw, I call the Burton Flat Pay because ‘in the - } f N
Burton Flat arca, immediately below the Massive Shale:is |
whére you get your mein Sénd'develdpment. Ip'éhe.ldWér

two sands in the Cateclaw, I call the Catclaw Pay because

that is where most of the production is coming from in~

1 the Catclaw area,
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Now, in comparing the main pays of the Burton
Flat and the Cateclaw Fields, you have just a reversal in
the C Zone.. You have the uppermost part of the C Sand

as being the main“pay in the Burton Flat, whereas, you

“just turn it just the opposite in the Catclaw and the main

ney is the bottom approximate half of the C Zone. You
do have kind of a flip-flop situation there and a definite
change of pattern.
BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Going to what ﬁéslbeeh‘marked as Exhibit 2-A,
would you explain what that is, please?

2 The 2-A is the north-south cross section tc the
field, énd it begins with the Continent8l 0il in Section 2
of 2%, 25, a well that is presentlyfin the p¥ocess of being

completed as probably a marginal well, and goes due south’

‘through the field and ties in on the south end in 22,25

to the well in Scction 2 whichvis the"old Tom BroWn Well

wvhich was dry in the Morrow. That-well was not tested

“at all in the Morrow, so there is some question as to the

extent of how much it is dry. We questioned it*eﬁdughfﬁhét‘
we bought the leases ‘anyway.
Again, we use the same colox code and we have
the same sand correlations in the field, You will notice
THE NYE REPORTING' SERVICE
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that, again, the A Sand, or uppermost sand, the high well
in tﬁe field, the Pure Federal in'SéctiOn‘ll,»we do ‘not
see any evidence of the A Sand being present there. We
feel like it shaled ‘out. But the A Sand 'is present all
around that well. Nvery well offsetting that well has
A Sand iniit. It may be wet. In some cases it is wet.
In other cases, it it is gas, but the A Sand is present
all the way around that well. 1t iS’jUSé that dnefiiﬁfle
well there that is pinchéd out. |

The A Sand is present again in all of the wells

¢ B
. .

ia fhis Section, including the Tom Brown Well on the south

end tﬁeré, the dry hole.‘ The A Sand “is present in that
ﬁellwand'looks’wet on the 10g,'BUt it hds a vefy‘gcbd
pordsity on it.

The B Zone, most of the wells except the No. 9
Catclaw in Section 34, are prébabl§ not productive ié the
:B Zoﬁe to anyfextent?_at least. fhe Pure Federal,
drill stem‘téSted'it‘andkit tested tight. On our weilsf

along the cross section, it was tight. We do have it

1pcrf§fétéd‘in'onn 1ittle zone in the dlscovery well

again, on the Catclaw Draw No. 1-Y in Section 26, ; We do
not think that Lhere is probably any gas from thatfzone,

however, on a'drlll stem test, we eradd]ed two zones,
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the A Sand and B ane, and we recovered 900 MCF of gas,
so we weren't sure whether that B Zone had any gas in it
or not, 80 we wert abead'and parforated it, Again, that

was the first well we drilled in the field, and if we

'y

‘had to do it again, we wouldn't have done it that way.

The CrSan<,yoﬁvcan~seé also pinéhes out in that
Pure Federal. It isu't gone, though. It is still a
producingkinterval‘in the well. Again, it just 'illustrates
mainly that these sands are c¢orrelative and éte presént
thrdughout the field,'thé C Sands.,
Q Referriug to what has been marked for identifica-
tion as Exhibit HNo. 2~B,‘wdu1d you explain what is shown

o that exhibit? ‘
A - 2-B is merely a graph labeled, "Cdtclaw Draw-
5 5 V

Morrow Field ProdUCtiqn'Data.“ It isAéLotted on the
lefthand margin as’the total monthly gas production in
M.M.C.S. on a monthly basis for the field, all wells,

>

The bottom margin is the time, based in months. Ea¢h one

“of those little squares on that chart is one month, You

ais, and the black dots ahove a2id on the

¥
o

TN P, |

th?‘ :’y(;.

curve there, the colored dark ‘dots is the month of December

“of each year, and above that dot is the cumulative pro-

duction for the field up to that date,
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Also oun the curve are little arrows with dashes

on there which shows the month that ezch well in the field

was put on produciion, and as those wells are added, in

i1l be ‘the total wells producing from the

parenthesis

field at the fiﬁe they were puf on,

The map shows that the -- it goes all the way
back to-1956 whxcn 1s necessary because the Pure Federal
was the first well drilled in there and origitally, it was
called the Golden Tagle MoLrov Field, just a single-well
% €ield, and that:well produced, as you can see there, for
approximately 6 years before the Catclaw Field originated.
At the time that the first Catclaw wells were put on -
.prodactlon, that well at that tlme ‘had produced 1ack1ng
20,000 MCF of producing 3 bi]llon cubic feet of gas,
so it had‘alfeady drained‘CO'SOMe extent; that immediate
area afouhd it You can see that the peak of production
was in December of‘1973'andﬂwas a little over one and a f & | |
half billion cUbic feetkdufing that month, and the curve, »
the iéoiation of the curve, is'strictly based on market
‘&éﬁéﬁd. It is not‘based o productivity of the wells or

the wells dropping off or anything like that, It is

étrictly market demand. We have two pipelines in the area,

o % —] Southern Union and Llano, and we have different demdnds .
BTy . THE NYE REPORT[NG SERVICE
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from each pipeline which will cause erratic curves, but

;“'ﬂ

it is not due to productivity of the field.

Q- Referring~to'ﬁhat has been marked as Ekhiﬁit
Wo. 2-C for ident i catwon, would you explain what is
shoﬁn on there?

A 2-C is, again, just a graph showing the field
production data by individﬁal wells. The left mérgin is
the_nUmber of months of prdductiﬁn; In other words, the
monith that it'aCtually went on the pipeline. It ddésnit
say, for example, that the well that has been on' the
pi pellne for 20 months, that it produced evefy month 5n
“that 20 months. "L does indicate when it went on the
pipeline and how many montﬁs had gone by since it went
on the plpelln8.
| The lower margtn, “going rxght, would ‘be the
amount of gas each well has produced in M.M.C.F. For
example,'fhegfﬁftheré§tvwéll to the right wbﬁld“beLthe
No. 2 Catclaw. Thé%ewis a number above each well, and

a1 s catclaw Draw Wells.

B just the nuillbel WouLa 08

SN

Carclaw Wells,
The wells that are not in the unit have their last names
on them. At any rate, the furtnerestmost well, to the right

vwould ‘be the ‘catclaw Draw No. 2, and you can sec that it

has produced 23 mouths, and during that 23 months, it has
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accumulated apprbximately 4.8 billion cubic feet‘of gas.

The longest well is, of course, the Pure Federal. You

can see it up at the top of the graph. \Yoé can see that_

at that point, it‘had'prodﬁcéd’94 months- and "had accdﬁﬁlated

approximétely 3,750,000 cubic feet of gas. fThese production

figures'aﬁd also the one on the field are up FhrOughVJGne

of 1?7&. Again, the same coibf»cdde_is uséd, and yéu‘

can’éee which zone in the Morrow that they have accumilated

these gas’figures. -  , . | )
Q Ail‘right. Referring you to what is marked for

identification as Exhibit No. 3, wdﬁf?{yoU'explain that,

please?

A" Exhibit No. 3 is an Isopach Net Gas Pay for the
LoweriMorrow ér the C Zone only. ThisliSOpaCh:peftaihé}
only to the lowermosit part of the Morrow or the main pay
in the field. .The isopach contours on 10-foot thicknesses.
The isopachs are not based'on‘the‘preseﬁée of sand along
Fhe‘zero contourtV‘It is just what we feel is the gas*
productive interval of the well. |

Also, ﬁbte that the éame color code is used.

There is one thing on here a little different which is a

pink dotted line that you can see on the north end of the

field and a little small area again on the southeast side
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_THE WITN

he well in the =~

would be tlghter.

Now,

T

MR, NUTTER:

THE'WITNESS

MR. NUTTER:

MR. hUlTER
~ THE WITAESS

the'nOrth end would

whi.ch was drilled b

1 am not sayin

{ANAGAN-DIRECT Page 2B
of the field. in that area is what I have 1abe1ed,\"Lower
Permeable‘Area,” and T don't meau thaL they don't have any
'permeéﬁilitj. 1 am saying that they are tighter and
they--are iower. They have a 10wer.por031ty due to either
the change in the characte1 of the sand Or ceﬁentation
or such as that. .

Mﬁ. RUTTER: oW, that is in the C Zone?

onr WiTHESS: That is ig the ¢ zone. ~This is .

pased on the C zone. |

On your exhibit, then, these two

sed in this 1ine  would be tighter 1in

That's correct.

And up here the well is on thé

SS: Yes, sir.';It’Wdﬁfﬂ”be tighter. «

Tighter wells in the C zone?
iYes. To the north of Ehat Iine on

be the tlghter wellé. “TFor example,

the Contihental?wellfiﬁ section 2 ==
The dry hole in Sectnon 15 there,

y jflanagan petroleum was definitely tight.
g that iﬁ“ié obvious that these wells “s
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for example, the srea o the southedast side there where
1 ’

I have the little area ¢round the Catclaw Draw Ro. 1 and
the No. 3 Cateclaw Draw in Section 36 -~ they are tighter,
but they aro still productive and'they have been completed
as C Wells,

Also, below cach well 'is a ~umber with 8 letter
npn iu'ffont of the rumber. That denotes the bottomhole
pressure recorded from drill stem tests, original drill
stem'teSts of‘the C Zore only: Any tests overlapped into
the B Zone was ignoreé. ‘These are strictly bottOmhole
préssures th:zt were obtaired fréh drill etem tests, avd I
took the maximum bottomhole pressure recordad or each
drill stem test taken ir the C Zore only. It is pretty
intereétihg to note, outside of the Pure Federal in‘
Section 11, which has a figure D-4497," that, keep in mind,
was‘préﬁably the original bottomhole pressure of the field,
Now, that well had produced six years,ﬂrodgﬁly 3 billior
cubic feet of gas before any other gas was taken out of
the‘aréa. So, roughly, about‘éhoftime ghatrwe feel that
the average bottomhole pressure of the Catclaw Draw
ofiginélly was arourd 4375. You will rote that all of
these pressures recofded ir this area are within 100 pounds

of cach other with the exception of that Pure Federal, the

T S T S A b i
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origiral well, They are really very close. Fifty to 100
pound variation from the drill stem tesi ie¢ not -- ié
pretéy accurate. It is nothirg to have a 50-pound error
in'bottomﬁéle pressures recé;ﬁed on the drill stelii teste,
But it is interescing to vote that the pressures in all
parts of that field was protty cousistent. C¢f course,
wher you get to the east side, for example, in the Inexco

O

“Arco Federal Well iu Section 20 of 21, 26, you will sece

there a 4221, which is rougﬁiy 150 pounds or so below

the original bottomhole pressure, but you have to keep

3

in mird that that was the last well drilled and put on
productior ir the fizld. There had bezsr a considerable : , .

amount of gas taksn out of the field before that well was

completed.  The cumulative production, by the’way, of

1

the field asvof_June‘lst -~ through June, 1974’;» was
24,000,676,255‘MCF5 ard of that amount,xgé érdyl/Z perce:t é
has been from tﬁe C Zome; the Lower Mortow. 2.7 percent |
'has“bdeu from the B Zouve. '10.8 percent has come from the
| Nan~Bet Stray Zove. So, a total of 11 welle hés‘pro—

dpcedlSé'andwl[Z percent of the total produciiorn ir the

‘field.

Also, you will note that the No. 2 Catclaw Draw

—[ which ic located iz Section ., 25, has produced the
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_you would assumz &c VT age

per acre right now ard

7Y ‘ - . nr o s
MALE DIRCET ) Page......... 3 1 ...............
most gas. It 1 the top producer of gas and 1t has

ceuvnula Lad through June of 1974, %4,000,812,040 MCF in

239 months. I1f you put chat ov -~ that would be -- it

]

of 25 fent of pay in that

1 number there by rhe 2, we have

——
o)

well, as you caa sze on U
30 fe=t, but thc avsrage o thet Sectrou would be, say,
25 feet. >It is probably going to be 5 litcle less thac
25 feet average, but assume 25 feer of average pay over

that Section, and assume that your recovery factor on a

_per-z cre-feet basis is 500 MCF, that would be 15,000
‘MCF par;ﬂcre‘recovgry estimated. The wall has already

Hprdduced:9000 -~ let's see . it has produced 7500 MCF

s

¢ is still capable of producirg

L

t the presen; time. So, what T

o

around 8 millior & day
am getting at, if you ‘break down the récoVeries to date,
that can show that we cmfl nitely feel that we car dralp

640''acres fyom these wells. We thick they are correlative

“throughiut the field, the pay is. We thiok that when

‘we are talking about the C Zore, we are talking about the

came sand, not individual stringevs, ot separated every

g2
90 acres, not faulted. We feél that there is definitely

cémmuhication between them. We think that the VariatithA

oo

somewhat in prcsourcs are due to changes in permeability
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CASE 6548

HANAGAN~DIRECT Page......3Z i,
in the reservoir. Anytime thiat you are producirg a
resarvolr at a high rate, that's when you ave going to

have pressure drop conditions, pressure drops throughout

the field. Theoretically, if you produce it at a low rate,

rwhy, you should have -- the less permeable wells.pretty

much keep ir pace with the higher permeaﬁle wells, So, if-
you are having very large variations of permeability, ther
you are goiﬁg to get presSﬁre‘differenées in the field.
The reservoir doesn't have time to adjust itsélf to a
1evel,“to‘seek its level at the bottomhole preééure. I
mean, you éﬁe>goiug(tQ’haVe'aifférent pre;$ureshthroughout
the area.

H You 'can also see that the six wells oh‘fﬁe‘north'
end have produéed 70 perceﬁ;. Today, it hasvprbdﬁcéd
70 percent of the total gas in the field. Those six wells
are 1o@écéd in Sections il,'IZ,‘13, 14, 23 ‘and 24. Those
six wells ﬁave‘proﬂuced 70 percent-to‘date of the total

production. Even the three top wells, which would be the

‘Aréo’Federal in Section 11, 'the'Catclaw Draw 2 and 4,

those are the three top wells in the field, if you multiply
those -~ I mean, on 640 acvres, that would be 1920 acres
contributed to those three wells, or dedicated to those

three wells, aud that 1920 acres, the average recovery
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per acré would be 6600 MCF per acre right uow,

Q Mr. Haragan, are you of the opiuvion that keepiug

the Catclaw Draw-Moriow Gas Pool at 640-a2cre spacing will

protect cotrélétive rights and preveut waste?

A ‘Yes, I do. I thirk that the exhibits submitted
here shows that the field has reached the stage of fairly
well being defined to its limits. The’ﬁain ar2a that is
not completely limited yet is the southwest part of the
field, but even it is limited there, as you can see. «It

is limited within two or three miles right now also, even

‘orv the southwest side. So, I think that we can show that

the area within the field right now is protected from

outside welis‘by either permeability, dry hoies, z&nes
being waté@%d'OUt”and so forth, | .
Q Were Exhibits 1 thfoﬁéh 3 preﬁared by you or f
under your supervision?
A Yes, -they were.
MR. BUELL: We move the iutroduction of EXhibits
1 through 3. | |
O MR, NUTTER:V Hanaganfs“Exhibits Nos. 1, 2,i2~A,
2-3, 2-C and 3 will be adiieted in evidernce. |
(Whéréupon,'Hanégéh's Exhibits Nos. 1, 2, 2-4,

2-B, 2-C and 3 were marked for identification,

*

and admitted into evidence,)
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BY MR, BUELL:

Q Mr. Hanagan, 1is there anything else you would
‘1ik§‘to add to“yout tésfimon§?

A Well, T would 1ike to request, of course, that
tge present field rules, ircluding 640 actes and ﬁ%é other
provisions bf the Ccatclaw Draw Field bgﬂrétained,'and T
would futther request that these rules be‘made pétmanent.

Now, as T understcand the permarent rules, 1t doesn't mean

“that Lhe Commission ‘cannot reopen the case at any time,

‘nor does it mean that some 1nd1v1dua1 can reopen the

case. The main thing by making-thése rules permanent,

is where I don't have to come up here once a year’and go

[

'through thlS r1gamaro1e 1 th)ﬂk Lhe field is in its

stage of productlon now to where we have enough produc~

tion. Let's put it that ‘way. ‘The Stage'of development

is such ‘that we should not be required to come up here

each year and rehash this.
MR, NUTTER: In other words, what;yOUfare saying
is £ the Commission should" make the rules nermanent, thlS

Lll] would mnot preclude someone at some later date when

additional information became available -~

ie

7 PHE WITNESS: (Interrhpting) That is what I

¥

was saying.
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MR. NUTTER: {Continuing) To come back and maybe
ask for a change in the rules?
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. In fact, ourselves, we

wouldn't want it -~ we would want It with one open end.too
P - ’

but we still want some form of permanency here.

MR. NUTTER: So 'you ‘don't havewtg_comeiﬁp here
otice a ye;r? ) |
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
MR. BUELL: I have notﬁing else, Mr. Examiner.<®
) MR. NUTTER: ‘Does anyone have any QUestioné of

+his witness?

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR, STAMETS: : g
Q er‘ Hanagau, reféf£ing t9~Exhig§t No. 3, in the
area of TownShip 22 South, Range 26~East,ﬂébout38ecti§ns
17,aﬁé 20, you haVe'ﬁinCHéd'in'the”bontours that ;-‘
2 (Inteffupting) 22, 267

Q 21 South, I am sorry. _You have pinched in the

contour liihes there that more'oryless'deiiﬁééte'fﬁé"ﬁét‘

gas pay, and also referring now to the bottotihole pressure

‘on the well in Section 20, there yquishOW 4221, and then

to the east, the well in 21, you show pressure of 4511,

A My, Stamets, before we proceed ou this, I would:
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like to discuss that area in the next case.

Q bk‘Okay.
A | { have exhibits prepared simifar to these-that
1 would rather ~- |
Q (Int;rrupting) All right. Based on your testi-

moty, it would appear that you feel like this is the most

efficient and economic way to produce the field at this

time?
A Yes, I do. I really do think that we can drain

640 acres in the field. "I feel like we are protected from

any outside drainage in the field. I feel like that we

couldn't get rigs and all the tubular goods to drill all
those inside locations if you guys ordéréd'ﬁsgzou

Q 1f thé ecounomic situation yo@laféhange drasti-
cally, you still wouldn't be precluded:“éVen under these
field rules, from"going back in and developing additional
wélis on these 640 acres, is that correct? |

A Yes, that's correct. We are not going to abandon
the field until we are sure wﬁ¢t we have 18ft to dréin,
so to speak.

CROSS EXAMINATION

v

BY MR. NUTTER:
"Q You've got lots more rescrves left behind the
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pipe in;several'of these‘wells?

“A Yes, Sir, that's fight, Mr. Nutter. We feél
‘like that the A and ‘B Zones are definitely a good potential.
For éXample;LEhe Catclaw~Dréw No. 4 there in Sectionfﬁh
“in the B Zone flowed512'million dn dfiil stem test. We
do feel real strong that we do have definitely some A
‘and B production.

Q Your 1-Y is the only well ttat is producing
“from the A Zone or has prodﬁced in the A Zone in the whole.
field, isn't 1t?

A Yes, sir, that is correct. 1 would say that it
ig fairly ~- it is not.as well developed -- but it is
faifl; tight. You can sea we gdt 900 MCF on drill stem
tast, |

K-Q . Well, that‘drill)stem‘test,fas 1 recall,
inciuded the B Zonevﬁob?

A Yes, sir. ‘We did not considefxérobably any gas
‘cémihg‘frOm thé B. | ’

Q So, you didn't attribute any percentége of the
total piroduction to the A Zone, did you?

A No, I did not. That is correct. I wohldn't'
know how to diVided it down. If I had to make a guess,

I would say a very small percentage for Lwo reasons: One
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Iy

ie 1 think that the bottom zore would override that zone
uncil some ox-pressure dropped in the C Zont to allow gas

to come in., L would think that 1t would be overridden,

¥

che A Zone. of course, noOV this A Zone in the No. 9 Well

o the south in gection 34, that is the zone that We blevw

out in when W€ drilled the well, sO definitely, Ve kniow

~ds

¢ is productive.

[y

Q Which oue is that?

A That is the Catclaw Drawv No. 9 in gection 34

Q Wow, this ¥o. 3 well was just recently put on
pyoduction, wgsn‘t ie? ’ .\
A Catcl.é’w 37 :
Q Yés,'Catclaw-3.,
A 367
Q Yes,
4 A ﬁo; that was one of the origiﬁélwwells put on.

{¢ is a -T yOu‘mightirecall‘that originally, that well was

“dually COmp¥eted 10 the Styawn aad the Mofrom,~aﬁd we had

aothing but’méChanical prOblems with ‘that well., We, for
a while, get a plug and plugged of £ the Morxov and produced
st from the SLYavi, and it never did do a whole lot of

good. The present position of it is, we have squeezed the

THE NYE REPORTING S_ERVICE
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Saravh ard gone in, aad we cqn;\aed the Morrow one time
nbovb the pay, dbOV” the perforated interval, We went
1o and perforated and squeezsd it becetmo we fclt. lee

we were’ communicating with the A Zohc iv that well, and

in that particular well, the A Zone is vater lots of

water, Then, by tracer surveys, we co*\flrm‘_d that we had
communicated. Wé'went in and squeezed it and meSSLd around
with it and produced it for a little while, and we have

again treated it and then within the last ten days, we

went in there again and ran a tracer survey and we

communicated again, but really, ths well is not on pro-~

duction right now.
Q - It is the low man on the totem pole as far as

this‘ExHiHit No. 2-C is concerned? It has the least

“production of any? C D o

A« That's zight. i don't kﬁoﬁ!how much to confri-
bute it to, but I céntribute a good part of it érobably
to mechanical problems.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of ©

MR, STEVEX 1S:  Don Steven@ representing Morris
3

Antweil, He certainly has no objbqtiohs to vhat the

.

Applicant secks ir this case, however, we are concerned
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SOBKOWICH-DIRECT
jically would 11

o coming Up- We bas

with the next cass
will much of your testimony in

this‘case

ask a question:
pext case such that maybe T should. .

be carried over'*o the
ask yo;‘questions abOUL this nov, or .do you have‘gdditional
exhibits and testimony in the ne#t case?
MR. BUELL: Wwell, Mz. Examiner, the next case
i1ar exhibits. There will be

will have substaxtlally sin
a few less exhibits:
MR. STEVENS: Then I-have 1o questions of this

witpess.
MR. NUTTER: “1f there are 00 questions of the

witness, he may be excused.
(Wltn°gs dismissed.)

MR. NUTTER: Do you_have any‘additional queqtlons,

 M:. Buefl?
MR .BUELL: NO» sir, 1 do not, but 1 think

though.

‘Mr. Rellahin has,
KEN SOBKOWICH |
d as a witness, having been first duly swdrﬁ, vias

calle
examined and tesLnfLed as fo]lows.
DIRECT EXAMIEAETO¥
BY MR. KELLAHIN: | ,
' Q Would you please State°y0ur name, by WHdm?ydu
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are employed,'ahd i1 what capacity?

A Ken Sobkowich. I am employed by Inexco 011
Company as 2 petroleum Engineer.

Q Have you made 2 study of andiafe you‘familiér

with thé Catclaw Draw rield?

A fes, T have.

Q what  is your degree in?

A petroleum Epgineefing.

Q Ate:You’familiar with the facts sturrounding

this Application?‘

A Yes, I am. ; ) 2§§;

MR. KELﬁAHIN: “1f the Exaﬁiééf please, are the
Witné%S'uqualificatiOns acceptable? :
‘ k MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.

BY MR, KELLAHIN:

Q  Would ycu’pleaSe‘refer fb what has bgen marked
as pehibit No. 17 LL nas several attachments thereto, but
the entire pa ackage has been marked as Inexco's Exhibit

- Would you ﬁiéase“féfer to ‘that and explain what

Wi oy @t Ak : . 1
. L ) L

C}
e

“Ros
information it contains?

A Exhibit 1 is a summary of reserves and estimatcd

drairage area for five wells producing from within the
LA
Morrow in the Catclau Draw Field.
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Q There are some 15 wells in this field. Why have

you chosen only these wells?

A This exhibit was prepared to show that the

main producing horizon, which the’brévious testimony has

shown to be the Lower Morrow, and the exhibit was prepared

<

to show that thaL main roduc1ng horlzo will effectively

_drain 640 acres. The attached pages arve the supporting

data which went to make up the numbers in this first table.

If I could refer to the first page attached it is a

4

sumnary of rock propertles by zone.
Q >Thaﬁ’is thé[second”page of the exhibit?
A Yes. Inexco has’ chosen to break the Lower

Morrow info G and to D Zorne, whereas, Hapag 111 calls it

just a C Zone or Lowver Morrow, but essentially, it is

the main produciig zones from the wells in.the Catclaw

Draw Field. It is a summary of the porosity net pay and

water saturation for the wells considered in this Exhibit

‘No. 1. From this table, weighted average rock properties

P-l-
it
\5 .

orogity. b ing

34.5 perceit. Using an initial average pressure of 4375,
which égrees with the original pressure determined by

:Hanagan, we calculated the gas in place of 663 MCF per
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<3 percent, and the watér saturation being
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acre-foot. The vecoverable gas-in-place to an abandoned
pressure of 750 pounds is 546 MCF per acre—fpot, and that's
‘how the average recoverable gas-in~-place in MCIF per ‘acre-
foot was determined for the four;h sclumy o the first
page of this exhibit.

Referring to the second page, we have a bottori-

hsl

& pressure over comﬁréSSibility versus cumulative
production curve for the Catclaw Draw Uhit ¥o. 2 Well,
Q  The graph is on the Catclaw Draw Unit No. 2?7
A Yes, it is,
Q All right. Go ahead,
A - In the upper righthand cornef are the dates
at which bottomhole prgssufes were available, and the

N

EﬁmulatiVe'production was tabulated, the compressibility

“factor and the'bdttdﬁhélé”préssure”OVer,theGCGmﬁré§SiBflfty

‘factor. Those are the points that were plotted to make

this curve.

I might mention that these curQes were preépared
fbr a previous hearing in Aprii, and that the Straight
‘1ine:pqrtion of the ¢urVe has not been altered from that
preﬁioﬁ§;héaring, ﬂova@r; the last point in August of '74
is a bottomhole pressure determiﬂatibu obtained ffbm’
shptfin tubing pressure, and that the last pOint‘pldEféd
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there shows where that poiat would fall with respect to

‘the line. We didn't attempt to change the line because

it is a shut-in tubing pressure rather thawn a bottomh01e

pressure measuremert. We determined that the recoverable

reserves for the Catclaw Draw Unit No. 2 Well were 11.25

i

‘billion cubic feet, and this is how the numbers in Column

3 were arrived at on the first page of this exhibit.

Q You prepared a similar graph for cach of the
wells involved in the summary?
. i {4
A That's correét. 1In the case of Catclaw Drav’

No. 4, i£ looks like the shut-in tubing pressure obtained
s

in August‘OS"7é agrees with the line that was Constrdéf@d
for the earlier hearing. In the case of No. 6, the same
is true. In?éhe case of No. 7, it falls slighfly below,
In-the case of No. 9, it is slightly above. T fdéel that
the data is fairly good and that the recoverable reserves
as determined previously are probably still—repreSedtative
of what thQSe‘wells will recover.

Q.” ‘waidfd'yéu determine‘tge estimated average;
net)pay?

LT

A That wac
net pay values of the second page of this exhibit for
all the wells, by contouring the map of the net pay and

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
2225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL.(505) 992-03086 -

”erminéd7by7pIénimetering the ‘combined .




clusions have you dyxawn with regard to the existing sp

o1

CASE 454§

SOBKOWTCH-DIRECT - Page.. A5

planimetering the vet pay map iv determining an average

net pay over the 540-acre spacing unit. That is, take

the recoverable raserves, divided by the average recoverable
gas-in-place, times the average net pay, and you come up

with an estimated drainage area for the well, aund you

will see that they vary from a low of 481 acres to a high

of 1020 acres. The average drainage area per well for©

the five wells considered is 752 acres.

On the second page of your exhibig, you have

L

the weighted average rock properties. Tell me again how
that weighted rock average was determined?
A In the case of porosity, it ic just net pay

times porosity divided by the total net pay, if you want

an average porosity. Iu the case of saturation, it is

“just saturation timeS'nef pay dibidéﬂvﬁy the total net pay.

tde

Q From your analysis of the Catclaw Hraw Field

and from the date countained in vour exhibit, what cou-

cin

A
(<

40 acres per wall?

h
ON

A7 I would feel thatkthe”5ﬁ0€abre’Spééiﬁg'is”'”'
adéquate for these wells to drain the recoverable reserves

within the 640 acres.

Q In your opiuion, will a reductior iun the spacing

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (505) 982-03086

24
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OBECWT CH-DTREC] Page.....l:0 ...
at thiec time from 640 acreg to 220 acres or something less,

te in that it vould result in the drilling

w

consititute wa

£ unnecessary wells?

A That is my opinioua.
Q0  In your opinion, will one well cconomically and

re . 4 [}

elilciently dlql. 540 acres?

A Yes, iz will
Q In vour opinion, will the continuation of the

‘.

640-acre spacing be in the best interes; of conservation
and prevention of wasie and the protection of correlative
fights oﬁ owners?
A Yes, it will,

MR. KELLAHIN: If tﬁe Exéminer please, we move
the iﬁtidduction of éxhibit=1, submitted by Inexco.

MR. NUTTER: Inexco's Exhibit 1 ﬁili be admitted
inleVidence. |

{Whereupoti, Inexco's‘Exhibit'No.‘l was marked

for identification, and was adm1L ‘ed into

evidence.)

MR, KEITATITN: That concludes our direct examina-

tion.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. MUTTER:

; ING SERVICE
snn-:.wms DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
“TEL. (508) 982-0386




CASE 4548
SOBKOWICH-CROSS , Page. Al |
Q Mr. Sobkowich, admittedly you have taken some

wells that are right in ‘he heart of the pool, is this

correct?
A Yes, sir.
Q And perhaps similar caleulations oo some of

the outlying wells wouldn't yield such impressive draiunage

figurés?

A The reasos ﬁhat we didn't consider any of the
otitlying wells is that they are ﬁbﬁ com?léted in strictlyj
just the Jower Morrow. They have other zones which are
influe’ﬁci_ng the cumulative production which you might
aLLrlbute to those we]ls.’ For example, the 1-Y, wight

in the hearL o£ the field has substantial pay thickness.

The C ahd:D'payﬁthickness was included from that well in

determining average for the section surrounding it,

particularly in No. 9 and No. 2.

Q Tell me, where is No. 2 Well getting its 1020 .
abrés'ﬁo drain? Tt is comﬁlétély“ShrrOunded by wells

completed in the same zohe with the exception of the dry

‘Hole to the west?

A No. 7 is indicated to be draining 481 acres.
The zero control as T have drawn here may not necessarily

be true, but I would say that it pfbbably is -- you could

THE NYE REPOR G SERVICE

STATE-WIOE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE; NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL (508) 9820386
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'objertiah*htwail;ﬁor*Mr.‘Mdftié"R. Antweil doesn't --

CASE 4548

SOBKOWICH-CROSS ~ 48
Page

slip(1000'aéres surfounding the No: 2 Well into there quite

easily.
Q If the other wells weren't draining anything?

2

A No, it is only a section and a ‘half. . You only

“have to drain the initial 320 acres. The No. 8 Well in

Section 22 to the left of No. 2 is shown ds a zero, but I

am sure that there is somevptoductive“acréage'undéfneaﬁh
fﬁét Seéfién‘22'66ﬁard the No. 2.

‘MR, NﬁTTER: ‘Does anyone else have any questidhs
of the witness? |

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, STEVENS-
Q Will you ‘be giving testimony at the next case,
and will thlS information be available?

A No, we will not bé?f1v1ng dny testimony in’ the

next case.

MR. STEVENS: Mr. Exam1ner, 1 guess I would like

““to ask a question of you. Really, we would question some

Qf,thesé'figures, not for the case at hand -- we have no

but since this is so andlogous -- 1 don't know -- to
the fleld that is to the east that I would like, I guess,

your permission ‘to question some of these conc1u51ons if,

THE NYE REPORTING SERV[CE
STATE-WIOE DEROSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET ..

SANTA FE; NEW MEXICO 87501 v
TEL. (508) 992 ‘0306

¥




CASE 4548

-~ in the opinion of the Commissioﬁ, this field might
affect your fuliag covering‘the field to the east.

MR. NUTTER: It may be as testimonyvdeﬁelops in
the following case that we may want'to incorporate some
‘of this into the record in the other case; and in that ?gf
event, he would be available for cross examination.

MR. STEVENS: Then T have no questions.

MR, ﬁUTTﬁR: 1f there are no further questions

of the witness, he may be excused.

(Witness dismissed.)
MR. NUTTER: We are not going to have time to :
‘ finish the other case, I don't think, before lunch, so
‘-.j..j\ ‘ : N B
we will recess until 1:30.

e Does anyone wish to make a statement.in this

MR. FLUELLEN: My name is Reilly Fluellen. I am :

empJloyed by Inexco 0il Company as a geologist, and I want

W

to state that Inexco is in agreement with'thé geologic

testimony presented by Mr. Hanagan and we algo veguest . | .z

that permanent rules be esteblished for the Catclaw Draw

Field and that the spacing be 640 acres.

o lrgi , MR. NULTER: Doec anyone else have anything to
—loffer in Case No. 45487

! e . R I T T T R TN
THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225'JOHNSON STREET,_
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (808) 982-038¢8




CASE 4548
, Pageso
MR. DER"RYBERRY: Mr. Examiner, the Commission
has received two ietters SUpporting conﬁinuatibn of 640-
acre spacing. Oue from Union 0il Company of California
written bva;‘E. Thompson, and one by Texaco, Idcéfporated
writteﬁ>by Darrell Smith and signediby R. G. Brown.
MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Lf there i ‘nothing
Vfurther in Case 4548, we will take the case under advise-
ment and recess until 1:30.
V(Wheréupbn;wthe Hearing was recessed at

apprORimatély 11:45 a.m.)

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON §TREET -
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL, (508) 9820388
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) o o
'COUNTY OF SANTA FE ) | |

I, RICHARD L. NYE, Court Reporter, do hereby certify

that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before

the New Mexico 0il’ Conservation Commission was reported by
me, and the same is a true and correct record of the said

‘proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability,

fe

1 do hereby cerrify that the foregoing 1
& complete reodr:d of the proeeedings in

the Examiner hnm lng of ‘fase No. f' 413
heard by me LRy 4 4 v 19 ‘/

w.» Exaniney

.........

exioo Oil Conservation Covmission

New

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
SYATE-WIDE OEPOSITION NOTARIES
. 225 JOHNSON'STREET
SANTA Fe, NEW MEXICO 87501
{4 TEL. (508) 902.0386 '
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

CONFERENcE‘ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

August 22, 1973

EXAMINER HEARING

e v e S,

IN THE MATTER OF

to the provisions 6f Order

)

)

L SRR S T ) e B

Caée'4548“béiﬁg*reﬁﬁehédjﬁﬁféuaht ) Case No. 4548

‘ )

Nuniber R-4157. )
)

|BEFORE: Richard L. Stamets,

Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR, DERRYBERRYE
August ‘g¢p, 1973

Case 4548:"Cohfinued from ‘the

"MR. MORRTS. M

firm of Moy,

r. Examiner,

I am Dick Moypis of the
tgomery, Fedérie

',“Aﬁarews,

case?

(No reépOnse)

MR. STAMETS. The Witheés‘bill stéhd and be'swdrn,
 vpléase.“

DIRECT EXAMINATION
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PAdE 4
Corporation?
A I am Vice-President of Hanagan Petroleum Corporation.
Q Have you previously testified before the Commission or

one of its examiners and had your qualifications

established as a matter oflrécord?

A Yeél
Q And just for the record, what is your profession?
A I am a geologist.

+

Q j??@ow, was Hanagan Petroleum Corporation the Applicant
for‘Ehe speciél rules and regulations in*thé'CaEclaw;
Draw-Morrow Gas POol which resuitéd‘ih‘preséﬁt:ofder
R-4157 establishing 640;a¢ré spacingrhﬁits”iﬁ that field on

a temporary basis?

A It was the Applicant.
o} What, in a'generél“Way{jis’ﬁéﬁ%géh‘Petfoleﬁm”éérpbratidn's
“position with respect}ﬁo the special pool rules in the

:‘Catclaw Draw-Morrqw Gas Pool at this time?

A "H;nagan'Petrbleum“CorporatiOn seeké the pérmanéht‘5v
establishméht of>£hese special rules and régulagiéhs'in
‘including“640=acre prorition units for the Catclaw Draw-
MOrrow‘éas,Pool in Eddy”COUhty,!ﬁew Mexico in order to

'ﬁfébéét economic loss from ﬁhe"arilling of unnecessary

wells, reduce the risk Ofldrilliﬁg, proteét correlative

)#iﬁﬁté, and assure orderly development of the subject

r

‘gas pdol;
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Would you please refer to the document marked as Exhibit
Number'oﬁe in this reopened case and point out the
featires of that exhibit?

Exhibit One is a lease ownership plat with a subsurface

structure map superimposed on it. This structure map

is ¢ontoured on the base of ‘the Morrow sand. On this

plat, outlined in red, is the present Catclaw Draw

“pool limits. Outlined in yellow is the Catclaw Draw

Federal and State approved unit with Hanagan Petroleum

'Corporation as the operator.

The color code isn't marked on the exhibit, but
the wells cdlored'in red ‘are MorroQ producers,; gas
producers. Thé-yellbw'wells?are:wells preséntly”qtiiiiﬁg.
The blue cblbréd W§ils are fhe'StraQn>producers. ’?here

is one well on the southern end colored in green, and

‘that is a Canyon gas prodicer outside of the field area.
Also marked on this plat is the cross section line

“which pertains to Exhibits Number Two and‘Three‘ As

you can see, it is labeled A A Prime and B B Prime--

Well, we'll get into that in a minute.

Those cross sections marked A A Prime and B B Prime,

are those the cross sections that are idehfified'as
Exhibits Two and Three?
Yes, thét's correct. Exhiﬁit Number Two is a west-east

log section labeled A A Prime, which cuts direcfly
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A :

through the field on a west-east direction.
Exhibit‘Three is a north-south log section which

cuts through the field north-south.

‘Would you review for the Commission the basic nature of

this reservoir, and then.go into a little bit of the

+pool history and its development?

‘We have been referring back and forth between these

three exhibits. Exhibit Two of these exhibits, both

numbers Two and Three, are log sections which inc¢lude

: jﬁSt what we call the Morrow Clastics Zone. This

MOfrow Clastics Zénelis épérokimétély 3152to 400 feet
ﬁh@ck in the field afea,‘and‘within these limits are
confainedsallaoﬁ the known gas producing sands in thfs
field. |
The thickenifig of this §ross section, as you can
see>in*E§ﬁi5{£ Number Two-- I beg your pardon, Exﬁibit
Number Three,'you.cén see that startiﬁq ffdm*yoﬁr

highest . well in the field which is oh the north end,

vithe Arco N&. 1 Federal located in Section 11 of Township

21, Range 25. That is the higheSt well structurally
in the field.
" You can note that the t6tal‘£HiCkﬁess’£héféiis

318 feet as marked on the exhibit, and as you go south

‘to the southern-most well, which woiild be the-- I

"thinhk if we could call Hanagan Petroleum Corporation
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just H.P.C., it‘would save a iot of words, because most
of these are H.P.C. wells.
“'so in the south end of the section, the H.P.C.

3 Catclaw praw Well 1ocated in Section 36 of Townshlp
21, Range 25, you will note in that well that the total
thickness is 380 feet. So we have approxxmately 65
feet of thickening overall in the Morrow Clastics Zone.
going nortn’to south, Thls is also true go1ng ‘east
to west.

’Now) you can see that roughly ‘you are.getting”
about twenty five percent thickening ‘over the gross
section ‘of the Morrow, and along w1th that thlckenlng,
yOu?do'encountér"mo?e~sands.

“Reférring back to Exhibitwone wnere we have the
strucﬁure?map on the pase of the Morrow sand,‘we
interpret*that as belng proad and it is contoured on
100~ foot contour lntervals and a one*inch to*ébOOVfOOt

scale. You can see that ‘we do some reversal across:

the fleld, -and that we do have some structure, and

'thls is shown99l‘marilvw on Exhibit Number Two, which

is the west- cast cross section.

You will note that the H. p.C. Well No 2 éatciawvf‘
located in Section 23 is the hlgh well. ‘As you 9o
west to the dryhole, the H.P.C. Number 8, in SectiOn 22,

you have approximately 130 feet of west dip. As you
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L

go’from the H.P.C. Well No. 2 to our eastern-most
weli; which is the Nan Bette—- The H.P.C. Nan Bette
Ne,‘21'10catédfin Seeinh 19 of 21, 26, you again get
ZOOffeet of east dlp. So we do ;ave reversal across
the fleld. ﬂ

There is some structure preseht, we feel'however,
that the baSic$£rapping mechanlsm for the sands is a
stratographlc d1p trap, ahd of course, the ‘secondary

“trapping would be ‘the nosing of the structure. But

: primariiy;‘we feel it is stratographic in nature.

Going back to both Exhibits Number TWo"and Three,

‘we9héve the Morxrow Clastlcs sectlon d1v1ded into three

zenee; the szone, or the Upper MOYYOW; the B Zone; or

the Middle Morrow; and the C Zone,” OF the Lower Morrow

gaction.

O

on these exhibits, the Uﬁper Mor row or A Zone is

A sand; You w11l note in EXhlblt Number ‘Three in the
Arco Well in Seetion 11, 21, 25, the A sand is not |
fdevélopéd. it has shaled“out. As you go south lnto
ﬁhe nexpﬁwell,JWHich is theVH.P.C. No. 7 Catclaw in
Section 14 of . 21, 25, the A sand-- We did“diSEever

éas out»ofuthe A sand in that well. it is not perfora

at the present time. As you go on south into gection

23 in the catclaw NG. 2 Well, that well flowed 4.1

"colored blue. ‘Where you see the blue coloring, that is

ted -
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A

Q

A

million out of the A sand. As you go on south a
littie offlstfucfﬁfe,'this sand does carry water. There
afefénly £hféé wells 'in this field‘to date that we
fgel‘Cddld*prodHCefgaS‘bﬁt*bf this particular zone.
Thé B,’6r»the~ﬁidéle;20né; ié‘c01§rediin green.
This is your thickest zone, ‘and the Morrow Clastics
Section has one allowable. and it is treéted"as such:
”Excqse Aé. This is nbt a;profétedfpo61, is it?

It's néprrorated‘at the present time.

" When you Have referred to proration units, you mean

actual spgcing 0nits1
I'm sétry,ﬁbhgfiffl saidfﬁidfatibn units, I should have
“said spacing units.
iﬁere'YSﬁ Ehrdﬁéh”withYGUr exﬁlaﬁétidé?heré?
“Kiﬁﬁst.
All right.
The Lower Mo;gow is célgréd in yeliow on the exhibits,
and thé Lower or C Zone, as we call it, is primarily--
Or most of the wells in Ehe‘pdél afevproduCing out of
this pﬁfticuléf Sand,‘the Basel Morrow s;nd,'at the
present time. “
. Now, when'you came to the Commission for temporary
'rules, what was the status of the development in the
field at that time?

Before the discovery well of the Catclaw Draw field,
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which was the No. 1 C catclaw Draw, drilled by H.P.C.
in Section 26 of 21, 25, before that well was discovered,
the fi:st Morrow producér within the field area was

the Arco No. 1 Federal located in Section 11 of 21, 25.
That 'well was completed in February of 1966. It
was-originally classified as the Goldeﬁrﬁagle Mbrféw
fleld;zéﬁd'Was a single well field. The next producing
well in the area Was”tﬂe David Fasken No. 1 located

in Sectlon 1 of 21, 25. It was completedland classified
as a Mlddle Morrow field, and called the Avalon field.

I believe that was the name ofvlt.,

In Casé‘No. 4838, Order'No.v4421, dated November
ist, 1972, the OCC on its own motion abolished those
two  fields, or those two wells, and included those two
fields in the Catclaw Draw Morrow field.

Aﬁier the No. 1 Y Well, which was completed in--
the H.P.C. No. 1 Y Catclaw Draw Well, which was
completed in May of 1971. puring 1971, - énié “other wéll
was'drilléd‘in‘tﬁét fieid and that was the H.P. C.
No;'2 CatélaW“Draﬁ; Mo;t of the development occurred
last year in 1972. ‘buring~l972, the‘H.P.C.fNo. 1

Nan Bette in Section 19 0f 21, 25, wa s drilled. The

.p.C. No. 3 Catclaw located in Section 36 of 21, 25,
was drilled and completed as a’dual compléEiOn in the

Morrow and Strawn horizons.
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"The H.P./C. No. 4 catclaw DréwHWeil in Section 24

- of 21, 25, was completed. 'At the time the No. 4 was

being drilled, thete‘were"two‘oéher wells being drilled
and completed at the same t1me, the No. 1 McMahon Well ’
located“in’Séctlon'lB, 21, 26, and the Texaco Well
locatéd in Seéction 12 of 21, 25. Those three wells
were drilled and completed at about the same time.

S Then;u.p.c.'afiliea,'during”iévz, the No. 5

Catclaw Draw located in Seétion 25 of 21, 25; the No.

6 Catclaw Draw located in Section 13 of 21, 25; and

the No. 7 Catclaw Dfaw,'WHiéh Wasidfiiled_ih SeCtiop'
14 of 21, 25.

We also¥drilledf£be No. 6 Catclaw praw in Section
22, 21, 25, thch'Was a dryhole, and which is on our

I

cross section ‘in Exhlblt Number Two.

In 1973, there have been two wells drllled so far,
and we have Just completed, and we haven t flled our.
papérs on the third well. They were the No. 1 Bosco,
which was drilled in Section 30 of 21, 26; and the
,ﬂanagAh‘Pﬁtrdléumbe.v9‘ca£¢1aw"braw, which at present,
‘we hqveqtaken a four point test on, ana‘it will be -
filed within the next day or two. Thié‘well?ié
located in Section 35 of 21, 25.

so éo’date, we have thirteen producing wells in

the field, one of which is temporarily shut'in, and
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that is the No. 3 H.P.C. catclaw Draw. We haven't
plugged it in, it iS'ﬁéﬁporarily set, and is producing
Out:bf,the gtrawn. ~But we have had somé‘meChahical
difficﬁltie§ Eﬁeféj'éﬁd’expéct to re-complete it in
th;'néar}ftture; “ |
There"is also one well dfilliﬁg at the préseht~

time which is the Ayco Federal Well located in”Section

20 of 21, 26. This ljocation has been‘ésﬁéﬁlfshéd, and

to my knowledge, it is still a location.

. Mr. Hanagan, I will not ask you”to give us detailed

"préSSUre~and tests for all these wells that have been

drilled in the field. At could you summarize or
point out the paréichlafly importaﬁt pressures that
‘yoﬁ‘haverobtained from these wells that WOuia‘he

;pertinéht to this hearing to show thefdrainage pattern

~and the ability'bf the wells in this area to drain at

i‘}
LeaSt 640 acres?

All right. <The pay thickness raﬁgésffibm lszféef‘fo
60 feet. Now, when I'm talking abodt pa¥ éhickﬁesé,w
’I am télking about zones that'éctually were perforated.
and are producing at the‘present éime. ffhé&pbfdéiéy' :
‘ranges from 8 to 14 percent. The’Watef saturation is
;25 to 37. the original bottomhole ﬁreééurefranées
from 4250 to 4450, ahdfthié was arriVed.;t’mbstly from

drill stem testing, and drill stem-testinglhas been
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considerable. The drill stem testing conductéd,

partidulaflyhby §i.p.C., has been considerable. We

‘haVe‘aﬁteﬁﬁted and gone through a lot of expense o

SelectivéIY”teSt each'one‘éf these saﬁds,'éﬁd”we‘féél o
tﬁis“hd$ paid‘o£f td the extent that~We‘f¢el'§ure
‘that the area, the'indiVidﬁal zones, are pretty well

associatéd7ﬁf€h each other, and can pe drained on

“this péttefn.

:The’bbttomyhOIG téﬁbéféturé:Will'vary‘from around

: lﬁoyto:1851degfees. The ﬁTU of the gas on a dary basis

ig between 1015 and 1035. On a’WetfﬁaSié, it is ffoﬁ<
1050 to 1675.' It is a sweet gas, 93 to 95 percent |
methané. : |

The gravity‘will”vary from about a .58 to a {61.
The gravity'of the céndéﬂgéte is 52'to 54 degréés.

the original shut~in presSﬁre'dn most of ihese
wells, and this is interesting infth&t onfall of them,
they have been within about’fifty~pédﬁds. The ‘original
shut-in preSsuf§s were from 3450 to 3500. What is
strange about this is even in the few wells that have
been perforatéd’iﬁ'a little'different sand, it 1s
still bretéy close to that gigure. 'The shut- in
pressure at the preseﬁt time around the areéskthét'have
been producing for, say; a month or 80~~ I mean‘a year

or so is around 2750 at the present tine. The wells
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on the south end;'ﬁhe present ehut—in'pressurE“on those—-

the tubing pressure can be 3000 to 3200 pounds. It is

interesting to note that the majorxty, roughly “two-
thlrds of the total qas produCed'tO'date,'has been
around the’northwest side around the Arco Well and the

H.p.C. No. 7. Of course, the Arco Well, which has

" been producxng ‘for seven years, their*tﬁbing pressure

is around 1900'pounds, pit that is the area of the

largest drainage right now, and the offget wells to

. the Arco Well 4re around 25 to 2750 on their shut-in

tubing pressure.

yYou can see on ﬁhe,tWO'exhibits,'Exhibits Two and
Three,bthAt we havekdrill stem tests ﬁérked on ‘them;
and bottomhoie preesures noted, and this glves you a
feir idea of how closely ﬁﬁe'bottomhole pressures do
fall w1th1n that 4400 ‘pound raﬁge.

We feel 1ike there is real qood drainage from

most of the wells to date in the field, with the
exceptlon of about ‘three producers from the lower sandy
the C sand. | |
Mr. Hanagan, in ybur"opiﬁ{On, will one well efficiently
and economically'drain‘and7deVelop an area of 640 acres

in this field?

‘I believe it will.

wWould you summarize'for the Ccommigsioner the bases for
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Based on the information that we ‘have in the way of

- correlate these sands from one area to another, ang

‘I think that's probably correct, but-in this field,

- do break them down, although I haven't mentioned them

quite nicely, particularly the ﬁgfn’proddéing_zone »

‘cofréiﬁﬁevpay,zdhes‘and»have quite similar bottomhéle

that conclusicn and also your recommendations ‘with ,

respect to the contihuation of the present field rules?

shht~in;tﬁﬁidg pressure;"bottbmhole'pressﬁfé, as I

méhEioned;ektéﬂSive”drill'stem‘testing, we feel that
in this area,'COrrelati3n~wise, we can follow these
sands ‘and correlate them quite well,

Now, when you have heard ‘the old adage, most of

us have made the statement, that it'g impossible to"

and in the local area, I think it can bé'done,‘ahd

as you can See, I have a lot of lines Marked, so I
all here in this hearing, but the zones do correlate.

which 'is the Lower ¢ Zone.

"In any fields that I have found where you can

pressures:'Witﬁin‘fifty to 100 pounds of shut-in
tuﬁiﬁgépreséure, I would say they are pretty well
ébmmﬁﬁicated. Therefore, I think aeveloping of this
field on 640 acres is practical,

We are talking about wells that cost in the

neighborhood of $250,000 when we complete them. The
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expense of doubling the nuﬁbe:'of wells in the field
would be in the néighborhood of $3,bOO;OOO,‘and”this
expense would be really for little or no added reserves.

Therefore, I think we should continue on 640-acre

spaciné, and the other rﬁiés that presently apply to
‘this field.
Would if’bé'your recémménaatibn, Mr. Hanagan, thht‘these
rules be made pe}manént at this time?
Yes, ‘it wOﬁId.

- 'Has the poéleeen more or less completely defined at
this time? | )
Tﬁé field i's bécoﬁing'defined.k;xt is not definitely
defined, and of cburse, a lot of guys will snicker and
say, "Well, in the‘Mofrbw, it never will be defined”,

“ which may be righg, bﬁt'we‘do?ﬁave limitations on the
 field, particularly bn the east side where wéﬁhave a
dryhole in §eétiah-7 of 21, 26. That well encountered
a little bit of §as in the Middle Morrow,or B Zone.

Tt wés*wet in tHe Lower C Zoﬁé,xthe'main‘zone.

our Nan Bette Well in“Se;tidn 19 ;f{21, 26, had water

in the lowermost part of the C sand. Theﬁﬁpper‘partv

-~5f “the C sand was gas productive. In the Bosco Well

‘in Section 21-- I mean in Section 30 of 21, 26, it was
- wet in the‘A Zone, ¢ne*portionécf¢the B Zone, gnd

completely wet in the Lower or main C Zone. It is
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On the south end, we have two @élls‘drilied outside

2 of the field area, one in Section 1 and one in Section ;
3 2 of 22, 25. Bothrwélls wgre‘drilled‘to the MorrOw; ;
4 and were not productiv; in the Morrow. The No. 2 Well, /
5 we have guestions about its productivity in that it was B
; gg 6 never drill stem tested or anything, We think enough
§ : E%} 7 about- that section, we do own it, and we thiﬁk it could
i g% 8 be drilled again some time. - 3
;>: g; 9 - The only aréa-- Wﬂére thg)éreatest pbteﬁfigl of |
A g 10 - thelfie'l‘d, the undgveloyed part of the’fiei’d”,‘ in my : :
|~ Ei 11 ‘opinion at the present time, and based oh the structure ;

12 map in front of you thefe in Exhibit Oné¢, would be to

dearnle

A
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13 the southwest. It has not been defihéd. Our newest

14 well, which is the Catclaw No.° 9 Well in Sectién 35

EWMEXICO 87108

15 of 21, 25, is a real fine well. We ran a four point

test on it a few days ago, ahd had 10.6 million out -

BN

w of the Lower or the C sand again.

18 - So the field is being limited in, I think, a fairly

19 | safe way. My Opinion~at this time would be perhaps
20 four or five more locations, and the field will be
21 developed.

22 |0 Mr. Hanagan; did you prepare Exhibits One, Two and Three?

i
i
i
4

- e,

23 |A Yes, I did.

R

Yo

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLODG, lsAST.ALBUQm

209 SiMmy

24 MR. MORRIS: At this time, Mr. Examiner, we offer

— zs,uanégan'Petroleum Corporation EXhibits One, Two and Three
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into evidence.
22 MR.:STAMETS: witnout'objectién, they will b¢ 

3] admitted. " |

4| (Whereupon Appli?ant's Exhibits One through Three,
5 | respectively, were admitted in evidence.) Q

6 MR. MORRIS: I would like to comment, Mr. Examiner,

7 |before offering the witness for cross examination, that in

8 ithe last two cases that I am aware of invol¥ing rebpened
9 |hearings in the Morrow gas pools in cases 3727 and 4434, the

10 |Commission did see fit to make permanent ‘the temporary

y. meler & associates oo o

11 |640-acre rules for the Morrow involvement in those areas,

;)ig 12 | Aldng those lines, Mr.iHanagan;fdid‘ydu“féView
.£§ 13 {the gécords of fhbse two cases I juét réferréd'tb?
| 1] © 9HE WITNESS: Yes, I did.
15| ) MR{ MORRIS: That's éll I have of this witness. ]
16 * * * *
ii . | CROSS EXAMINATION

209 SIMMS BLDG.e'P.0. BOX 10026 PHONE 243-66910 ALBUQUERGUE, NEW MEXICO 87103
1216 FIRSY NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST s ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

 § E 18 [BY MR, STAMETS:
é . 19~0 Habéfﬁhyiihterferéhce’testgabeen éonduCtéﬂ*bétWegn“weils
f; %{; 20 ~in thié'p501? | |
EF’ 21 |A No, they have not.
%ié 22 10 Do you ha&evany pressures av§ilabié“he;e which definitely ’
S!E 23 show to you that there is connection bétwgén all of
‘érd 24 these wells in the field? We have generﬁily discussed ’
§i" 3| pressure here, but do you have some specific pressures ]
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you can show me?

Yes. I4have original bottomhole pressure on every well
drilled here, if you would like thém;

Would this show what you want to show?

1 believe that the bdtfohhdle pressures) the original
bottomhole pressures, that were within lOO‘pSUndé'Of

each other, I think that would'éﬁow communication.

Is it pOSéiSIé that that would also show that the gas

was merely trapped about the same time under the same

. general conditions, and'therefére tﬁe;bott¢mh01e”préséurés

would be about the same?
That's possible, except that you can=- At the Same’ﬁime,
you can take and correlate those zones zone for zone;
and they do extend thrnghout the area, throughout the
pool area. You can say on ybﬁrvseCtions'hére”that'the
zones are defiﬁitely correlative to one another.
production-wise, we do see; pasically ﬁow we»aré
talking about production within the. last yéarf"f;
other words, the first well outside of the Arco Federal

well which was comﬁletéd;ih 1966, the £irst production

‘or-first wells to go on the line after that were the

’ No.‘I”aﬁd:N61ﬂ25Ca€cléwafawslin August of last year.

so we have about one year of production, and during

‘that time, those wells have all-- At the present time,

they dillhave about the same'shut—in_tuﬁing pressure.
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1 They have about the sane shut-in tubing'pressure this

2 Aﬁgust as they had originally last Auéhst, which to

3 me would indicate that4they are being drained‘préﬁty

4 “rmuch at’tﬁe saﬁe rate around those particular Qells.

51 Now, to>me, that would‘ihdicaﬁe comehicatibhi

61 1f they were not the same feservoir, I’wéﬁld'ﬁot think

7 the shut-in tubinglpressure would remain the same.

8lio -ﬁﬁlch'was‘the~last well completed in this pool?

9|a Well, the last well is the H.p.C. No. 9 and, as 1 said,
‘ol tnis is the one for Jhich we will file the form within

1 the next few days.
'Ii o~ Do you have botﬁ?ﬁhole pressureS’on this well?

15 A Yes, sir. |

1410 Wgét fiéure’do yduﬂhave'én‘that?

15| A 1 might not have the bbttomhdle'pfessure,,;*had‘the
Ta6 | éﬁuéjin pressure:whicﬁ was 3309.

Al '”HOw'ddeé fﬁét compare with théiNo. 1’We11'ét the‘preseht

18 E’ time?

oln rhe No. 1 well is 3250.

2019 * What waSKthe initi#l shut-in pressure on the No. 1 Wwell?

a1 |B Three Ehﬁﬁséﬁé five huﬁdfed four. The No;l‘weil,fas

22 :you'miéht'recall, was a £ight well in that £Qé o

231 . g -éofosity jtself was less permeaﬁle,’and Qhere*we are

241 produéing or can produce on deliverability test about

offset td,fhe
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So cbnsequehtly, we have Wfﬁﬁdfaﬁn;gas at a

muéhfﬁféhér rate out of the No. 2 than we have out of
9 was 33097

our cross sections, Exhibits
Number Two'“ang Three, let's Just take the ¢ Zone. For
iﬁstande, YyOu ‘have a hdﬁbér\@f sands coloreq in yellow

‘ which appear to COfrelate'bétween the indiviBUal’Wells?

8

table‘on each sige,

‘Now,

be the same. py¢ generally, once on the downdip side,
they are fairly Consistent.  In other words, you bettey

watch it because if you get below it, You are going to
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get water. ‘Therefore, you have established water in
the reservSir,ﬁand this water below this interval
waters out not only the bottom sand itself, but dlso
the top sand.

For exaﬁgle} inbthe”BSscoﬁwéll, all of the sands
were wét,‘éﬂd‘3hou1d*h50é:béen because it came in
béldwitheEqas—Water~cdﬁtact. Therefore, basically the
same bottomhole pressures indicate you have basicallyif
fhe same shﬁtéin tﬁbing'préSSure, and you have common
water established on the east side.

Of course, the center wells, they are too high,
and we doh't have water problems right'fhere. To me,
tha% indicates a.common reservoir condition.

Let me rephrase my question thén. 1Is it not common

for the Morrow to be made up of correlative zones which

tend Eéybe‘disdbﬁfiﬁuouS?

Oh, absolutely.

Bﬁt your,testimon§ is thét you don't think that cénditiéh
éxisﬁsghefe.

Well, as I said before, we have gone through considerable

‘expense, and I think we probably have done more drill’

stem‘tegtiﬁg than any company in the area,fp&rtiédférly

in the Morrow. On every well we have drilled in here,
e

I would say we -have averaged three drill stem tests,

and we are only talking about a 400-foot interval, total







y, meier & associates -

Q) v
i — 12
I L m LIPS
e QD oo 13
A = vi
O %
Hies ) gg i
{ 4 ® X 14
J hed Wow
o z3 :
50 Wa 18
i 2.2 is
‘ Q.
- 20 16
; or
; 3w
k= 33
L <2 17
R, v o
: a3
: -
S S . 18
: "
: -
, ~ <
RN o
. .
E o Xy
e A Se
il o ¥ .
i -. 3 F 20
j o 2%
T
e 2 21
[ 99
B a
g o
i 232
t} - ‘I"E :
[ wl 23
;- g:
; wd
G g 24
Lt hs ~
25
;
]
s

PAGE 25

Yes, I can give you a pretty good idea of about what
they are delivering or can deliver. The Fasken well
in Section 1, which is .the northernémést well, is
producing around‘260‘MCF a day. The No. 1 Arco Well
iﬁfSeCtibh“ll haS'juEt recently been acidized, and it _
was prdduCing'l;l mili{dﬁ'a’déy. It is ﬁwapféducing
about 2 million a da&. The well in Section 12 has not
been hooked up yet to a pipe line connection, evén
though it has been completed for some time. It is
being hooked up to_SOuthern>Union's line, and I don't
know what ﬁhéir"probléh“has'beén, but that well was
cémpletéd in August of last yéar, Adgu$t‘0f 1572.

It is my understanding that the 1ine is béing-

built into that well righ

The No.' 7 Cat?Iﬁwwin Section 14 can deliver about

,sevenzaﬁd ajhalf million a day.

\ The No. 6 Catciaw in Section 13, about 6 million
a day. " -

Gdihq'from east to ‘west in the next tier, in
Section 18, the Néntette'Well, can deliver fourteen and
a half million a day-- Let me béék‘ﬁp; I thiﬁk I'm

on the wrong tier. 'In the north tier in Section 18,

“the Nan ‘Bette Well, that woll is producing about 2
‘million a day. The No. 6 Catclaw in Section 13 of 21,

25, six million a day. And the No. 7 Catclaw in Section
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1 14 is ‘pro’ducing seveh'and a half million a day. The ‘T
2 No. 2 Catclaw in cection 23 is producing 3.6 m’illi:on‘
3 a day. 'l‘hé No. 4 Catcl’ai’b in Segtian 24, .nine ‘and a
4 half million a day.
17'7“1 -8 ; And as I have previoﬁ_s;ly gtated, £he Nan Bette
‘qnn 6 ‘Well, fourteen and a half million a ‘d‘ay. The Bosco
E ‘ ’7 Well in Section 30, 2  million ar day. ' The catclaw No. 5
é 8 in section 5, 1.2 mi,l‘liibn a day. The No. 1 Catclaw
c; 9 V : in'Sé‘cti‘on 26, 3.6 ‘rlnilli‘o'n a 'day. The No. 3 catclaw
% 10 is the ‘tem'p“o‘r‘ai:y ‘well, and i; ’not producing at the
i 11 .present time in the ‘Morrow. The No. 9 catclaw, of
: % 2 12 course, is not hookéa'fhto a line yet.
_§ gg 13 speaking of lines, we have two gransporters in
gg i4 the area ‘and’ ‘t‘;wopurCh’asers in the area. One is
A , ,
;;Z 18 Sout‘:hernf{fﬁjién Gas, and the other {s Southwestern
] %‘g 16 ) public Servidé.’
| g% 17 19 some of these wells appear €6 be very gOO‘d,-ahd others
%é 18 modérate, "and some relatively marginal ’br’ poox. Ib : ;
%; 19 wo’ul‘d: look like economically that the second well
éé 20 could be paid for with some of these 320"s, ‘an‘d*n"ét
°'q .
§; ay paid for on others. Would that be a fair analysis?
_ RE , 7 exig’ B .
E% 2 | yes, I think ghat's correct. s you can’‘see, H.P.C.
' : %% 23 themgelves have drilled two dryholes. T am ;al'kinq
: b3 .
2 24" “bdut in the area nov. Actually they drilled ghree in
‘* : 2 that we "dic‘i drill another well and bre‘-entere‘d a well,
: ,
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“what vou understand of the field?

Well, I think there is a difference, and I think one

6f the basic différences’between the two fields is what

part'Of tﬁg Morrow ClaSEiqskZdne ydu'are'préducihg'from.
Now, the main préduction in the South Carlsbad

field‘ches'froh the B or the Middle Morrow Zone, to

ﬁy‘khowledge. Yhere is no A zone présent, as I

correlate the South Carlsbad field, ;herefore we eliminate

that uﬁpér‘sand~; I take it back. I believe there are

~one or two wells that produce out of the A. The B

'gone, which is true in this area, consists of sevéral

sand zones, somevproductiVe, some tight, sone even
have water, and the B is the main zone in the South
ez sl
Carlsbad field.

It is more erratic, it's not only erratic in

‘the presence of the sands, but if you isopack the B,

that'S’where{ydu are getting most of your fluctuation.

Now, the main zone in*fhe Catclaw brawﬂis ﬁbe
Lower or the C sand, and'it‘is‘aIWOSt ﬁbh~prddﬁctivé
in ‘the SOch”Carléﬁad area. There are not over one

[
CE i ’ . iy RS
or two wells;to my knowledge, that are even perforated

in the C sand. The C sand 'is very poorly developed

there.
Therefore, I really think that in the Catclaw,

there is a congiderable difference from the South

<

Loy
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Carlsbad fiefé. We are not talking about the same part
of the Morrow, and I'm not~taiﬁiﬁé abOut individual
zones, I am téiking”aboutroreakfﬁﬁ it down in genéral
into Upper, Middle and Lower,

'Our‘bd§ic’produét10n is the bottom} or the Lower

Morrow. In fact, you can take our wells, the C sand

"wells, which is the main pay in ‘the Catclaw, and correlate

‘them in the Rock Tank, which is an entlrely dlfferent

animal. The Rock Tank in these logs looks almost

1dentlcal our- productlon ig qulte 51m11ar to the

‘Rock Tahk, but it is not 31m11ar to the South Carlsbad

area.

Mr. Hahdgan, could you furnish the Comm1351on w1th some

‘sort of chronologlcal set of pressures on these wells,

bottomhole,‘surface, shut-in, that we could examlne

to more or less verify what You have testified to today’
Yes,

ff_the CommisSion'would‘ﬁot‘chOOSe at this time to make

these field ruleS'permanent, do you have any sort of

‘alt ernatlve “in ‘mind? ﬁoﬁia‘YGU‘proposé the extension

of the temporary rules for six months or a year?

'That gets’ bark to the development of the field, I

thlnk to develop the field, you have to know what the
rules are going to be. We are talking about investments

here of'seVeral‘miilion>dollars, and we are also talking
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1 about an area, as far as Hanagan‘Pétroleum Corporation
- ‘i 2 is concerned, where they have a majofity of the field,
- 3. "and certainly more ﬁhan a majority of the production.
4 To say that we are going to ‘be fObiish'énbﬁgh not
5 ) to drill a sufficient ampuh£ of Wélls to drainithe gas
gg 6 . would be fantasy. We aremnOt going to leave'any”gas : {“’~ , .
_Eg (4 around that area. ‘ £
;aﬂ gé 8 Getting back to the orderly development of the
E‘g g; 9 field, you have got to know what the rules dre going
% ;o‘ © to be. You can't have 640 one day and 320 the 5né;>\<t.
E .Ei 11 You have got to be able to plan these wells. You plan
ég' o 12 your &pacing and your §00taqe of each well based on
é§’§§ 13 the proration unit. If it's going to be. 640, we might
x ®- . ‘
. §§ 14 arill in a certain part of the section. If it's going”
;%7 15 W»to‘be;On 320) we might drill an'ehﬁirely different .
55 16| location. ’ » | |
) ; 'gg 17 So I personally-- Of course, I'd rather temporary
%g 18 thah 320, but ‘at the sameitiﬁe, IihaVe got to, as far .
33 :
fgg 19 ‘as I am COncérnéd, I have to sayVI.wbﬁla want to see J
a :
f? é; 20 permanent field rules set up.
§ - : ~ :
‘W, §§ 24 “i“amibecomihg”qﬁite concerned personally with the
;?ié §§ 2| encroachment of opérators around older fields and even
?:f ,g% 23 newer fields, getting these oddball locations and
Eé el crowding these lines. If you are going to setya’spaCiné
‘ pattern, set it even on 320's, if it's c;rtain footage,




I will‘bé on certainideEéﬁe. I do realize there are
exceptions, there are‘topographic eXceptions, and éyéh
at times other exceptions, But I feel like the
deVélobﬁeht of this fielg has'beenfquite”ofdériy,'and
at thé*preseht‘ﬁiﬁe, we have no pfébléms'ﬁéfﬁééﬁ*ﬁhe
operators,

There are five‘operétoré*ih there"iﬁdfﬁdfﬁg'
o&rséi;es; andﬁwé are alil in:agréement. We are al1
baéicaily undey the same type of contract -

deliverability. :

ler g associgtes

Purchasers jp the“aréa, and therefore we have contracts

with bé%h'purCHaééfé in

=b)
>
2
S
S
=

-acre spacing.l
estions'of"
the witness?
| (No respoﬁse)‘
MR, STAMETS: tIf not, he may“be‘excuSed.
(Witness excused, )

»MR.’STAMETS:
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and what the jist of the COmmuﬁiééfidns:ire.

. MR. DERRYBERRY: We have a letter from J. R.
Rothenbury supporting continuaﬁiOn of the'sﬁedial gool rules
for the field as proposed by;Hahagan. |

| MR. HANAGAN: Who was th&é?

MR, DERRYEERRY: J. R. Rothenﬁary.

MR. HANAGAN: What company is that?

“MR. bERRYEEﬁkY: I dbn’t’bélieVg‘it says.

We have a letter from'ﬁhidn 0il Company of
California supporting the adoption of perﬁéneht rules
eétabliShing 6404acre'prqrétion units.

We have a letter»f;dm’Adexko‘Oil'COmpahy sUpporﬁing‘
the 640-acre proration units.

We have a letter from Texaco 0il Company“éﬁbportfng

‘the 640-acre proration units, | : 0 .g"
o The comﬁéhy involvéd in ‘the telegram I fif§§;ﬁéh£idned
is Atlantic~Ricﬁfiéld cdﬁpany; | ki
M. HANAGAN: 60 Ehat Woula be £Gir 6f the five
operatoxs. |
4 MR, STAMETS 1  Do'ydg5ﬁéveban§Eﬁiﬂ§:fﬁtthér,inlthis
'ﬁase? | ' |
>‘“*<b: MR. MORRIS: - I.have“nOthing”fuféher.
MR. STAMETS: Is there anything else in this case?
(No response)

MR. STAMETS: Take the case under advisement.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) ]
, ) ss o
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ) R

I, RICHARD E. McCORMICK, a Certified Shorthand
Reporter, in and for the County of Bernalillo, Stite of New
Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached

Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation

Comimission was reported by me; and that the same is a true

and correct record of the said proceedings to the best of

my knowledge, skill and ability.

/(:M>%£1%>dg(§ W/ c;éﬁ?“‘ﬁf{?_

CERTIFIED SHORTHAN REPORTER

-1 do" herédy Ceruify th&t the foregoing 1is
va complete record of the u;ocoedings in

‘the Fyeninev'hearihQ of Cage No./A2.7.9.
: -2
heard by e on ,_94/?2 LZ 19 23

P ecliant )
New Mpy1co 011 Con,urvation Commission
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PEFORE THE .

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION .
CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

fugust 9, 1973

EXAMINER HEARING

Y :

IN THE MATTER OF: case No. 4548

spec;al’rules“and pegulations for
the Catclaw Draw-Morrow gas Pool;

)
)
g )
Order Number RU1IST s establishing )
)
)
Eddy County, New Mexico. )

)

S

 LEFORE:  ELVIS A. UTZ,

Examiner.

KTRANSCRIPT'OF?HEARiNG‘
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MR. UTZ: The hearing will come to order, please;
We have a new member of the staff with us today. Bill,
would you 1ike to introduce your new cohort?

MR. CARR: We havé Tom Berryderry. Tom 1is an

attorney who is joining the Commission staff to work

‘on pnObléms of the-Federal Power‘Commission. He's a

New Mexican who has just, in the past, been working for

the Hodéing’and‘Urbaﬁ Development. Wel're indoctrinating

him to the whole thing at this point.

MR, UTZ: We have two continued cases we'll take

“first. U548,

MR. CARR: 1In the matter Of Case Numbar 4548; being
reopened pursuant to the proVisidns of Order Number
R-B157, which order established special rules and

regulations for the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy

“cdunty; Néw>Mexico, including a provision for 640-acre

proratibnfUnits. Ail interested partieébmay appear and
Shbw cause why said po§1 shduld not be dé&éidped on
320»a¢re spacing. ’

MR. UTZ: Ca%e 4548 has been requested to be

continued to August 22, and 1t will be continued.
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3 I, CLAUDIA FAHRENTHOLD, a Court Repofter, in and for
the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexlico, do hereby
. 4| certify that the foregolng and attached Transcript of
s Hearing before the New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
8| was reported by me; and that the same is a true and
w5 correct record of the said proceedings to the best of my
o 6! knowledge, skill ‘and ability.
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

AUGUST 9, 1973
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Hearing Date

TIME: 9 A.M.

REPRESENTING

(5;»’(_ L )

fx/wm m@@

Wallen Bod G,

» 85(\' (5*-.;\ (,:’:\Qm\f/,\

Ler 7

Zla ?‘lf?&”“é ?/

A //fo ,’,\/

.-
;//’p' <
Y

:“ A FI A

T .]
< A
> S Ty
Pt K

&l Goo &/ a}% oo

PR G

. LOCATION
—

Med lan f
< sa o L\Q

//- I/

', ey

| /éwa

/V/fo LD A [

0 (Gad

/4; a2 Ear S

8 AR




ron

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.
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BEFORE THE

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexico
June 16, 1971

EXAMINER HEARING

T S S o G e e e et e s e e e ke e i i e i e 4 Bt ot et e e v s e e

IN THE MATTER OF :

Corporation for creation of a new
gas pool and special pool rules,

)
)
Application of Hanagan Petroleum )
)
‘ )
Eddy County, New Mexico. )
: s )

-...‘.—-—.—..g.-—————_———-—_—_..._—————_—-—-;———-;

BEFORE: DANIEL S. NUTTER, EXAMINER

I

TRANSCRIBT OF HEARING

Case'No. 4548
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1 MR. NUTTER: Call Case Number 4543,

10

11

12

13
14
15
16
17
18

19

21
22
23
24

25

MR, HATCH: Case 4548 ‘Application of "Hanagan

”Petroleum Corporatlon for creation of a ‘new gas pool and specla.

1pool rules, Eddy County, New Mexxco.

MR, MORRIS: My, Examiner, I am Richarg Morris of

iMontgomery, FederiCi, Andrews, Hannahs & Morrls, Santa Fe,

appearlng on behalf of the appllcant

I have one w1tness, Mr, Hugh Hanagan, and I asfyﬂf“

he stand and be sworn at thls t1me

(Witness sworn)

HUGH HANAGAN

hav1nq ‘been flrst duly sworn, testlfléd”upon his ocath as

follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

0 Mr.‘Hehegaﬁ, will you please stafe'yoﬁr‘ndme’end‘where

you reside?
A My name is Hugh Hanagan. I re31de in Roswell New ‘Mexico)

Q And are you employed by Hanagan Petroleum Corporatlon,

“the appllcants in thls case?

A Yes, sir,

Q aIn’ﬁﬁat capacity?

A Vice~pres;dent of Hanagan Petroleum Corporatlon.
Q And what is your profession Mr, Hanogan?

A Geologist.

j ~ '.)\




LR
2
i

race 3

11 Q Have you previously testified before the Commission or

i ‘ - 2 its examiners ahd had your qualifications established as
L 3 a matter of record?

4| A Yes, éif.

'§{  MR. MORRIS: Are the witness' qualifications

Ty oy

Ot
3

6! acceptable?

roner

yorsis Yoo LI

HEVRSREREER
i

' MR, NUTTER: ' Yes, they are.

R

Q (Mr. Morris continuihg) Mr. Hanagan, what does Hanagan
9 Petroleui Corporation seek by this apbiiéation?

kld A We would like to establish a new gas pool in Eddy County,

dearnley-meier

1 Néw Mexico. We wolld recommend that they designate this

12 new gas pool as the Catclaw Draw, Morrow gas pool. We -

13 would-like 640 acres spacing, comprising all of section
14 twenty~six, township twenty-one south, range twehty¥fiVé

16 We would like to establish‘témpOrapy'specialsfield

v i R RO M RGTY RS  R  h TE

rules and regulations providing standard spacing and

(1
I

Mé 18 proratioh units of»§40 acres, the same being a single
gdvernmental section.
Eacﬁ well to be arilled not nearer than 1650 feet

21 to the outer boundaries of the section and no nearer than

K et e e

330 feet to any governmental quarter quarter section line.

ey s

‘MR. NUTTER: Did you say 650 or 1650?

THE WITNESS: 1650,

L 24
L I S Q (Mr. Morris continuing) Mr. Hanagan, will you refer to

LT SSA

28
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and what it shoWs?

‘Exhibit Number 1 and briefly state what that exhibit is

'Exhibit Number l, also labeled Exhibit A is a lease

OWnershlp map covering the Catclaw Draw’ Unit, show1ng the
Y.
state federal and fee acreage, overriding royalties, and

our productioh‘pavement,‘less'nUmbers and expiration dates

‘and the subject well“locations;~not'£hat all the of fsetin

640 proration units are witﬁiﬁfﬁhe'uhit area.

The unit outline is iﬁfqreen, and the 640 gas unit
is ouelihed in yellow.
While we are on tkis exhibit, would you gu further and
explain the 1ocaoion of the SUbjeot well' and ﬁhe'location.
of the well and this ﬁﬁit‘With respect to other Morrow
production in this area? |
The Hanagan Petr01eum'Corporationﬁﬁuﬁber iY, Catclaw Draw
Unit well is located 1986 feet from the north line and
2310 feet from the west 1ihe‘in'Uﬁit'F‘of sectionltwenty-s
township twenty-one south, range twenty-five east; Eddy

County, approximately six miles northwest of Carlsbad,

3

-~ “New: Mexico.

It lies two and a half miles due south of the one
well Golden Eagle Morrow Pool, four miles southwest of
!l

the one well, AvalOn Middle Morrow Pool, approxmmately

three miles northwest of the Hackaberry Hills Cannon

Pool, and approximately seven miles east of the Indian

ix, é
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B3

Basin Upper and Lower Carin Gas Fieid. Avalon and Indian
Basin Fiélds,»are én 640 acre spacing in the Morrow
Horizon.

fhe Subﬂect's well was drilled in the center of the
Catclaw Draw Uﬁi£}_compff§iﬁg 6720 acres of state federal
and fee land.

The unit was approved by the:Commiséion by its Order
Number R44081 datéd?Decéﬁbér i?,‘1970 in Case NumSEr

4476,

Mr, Hanagan, would you refer now to Exhibit Number 2, and

 would you first state what the four parts of this exhibit

.are and then go back ana'exﬁiéin What they show that ié

pertinent to thi$ a§p}ication.v

in Exhibit Number 2, also shown to be;Exhlbit B, this

exhibit consists of four maps, labeled‘Figures'l, 2, 3

and 4, | | |
Figure 1 is a sub=-surface structure map contoured

on tdbuof’the:Morrow"ﬂbrizon, and the subject well

~encountered at 10,186 feet, contour interval fifty feet

scale is one ihCh'équal'ddooffeéﬁ}

The minus datum figurés to the right of each well is the

top of the Morrow as pictured by electric logs. :
All double-circled wells have penetrated the Morrow

Horizons. Those that aren't double-circled are above

the Morrow -- did not penetrate the Morrow.
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The figure below each well is the total gross
thickness of the Morrow in'fhellY Catclaw from 10,186 to
10,570, This fhéludes shale, sands, whatever is in that
interval, '

" An anomalous area is iﬁaiéatéd in the unit area. Thi

Morrow gross section can be’divided into three zones, the

. Uppér or A, the Middle or B, and the Lower or C zones.

Fi@ﬁres 2 3 and 4aare'clean-Sands within each of
these 20ne§. Figure.2 is”the A zone, Figure 3 is the C
zonhe, aﬁd‘Figure 4 is the B zone.

The figdres to'the”righg of each well is a total
amount of ¢lean sand devélopéd’in each zone, The nﬁmber
below each well is the total gross'ﬁhickneSS of each
zone., |

These three isbpach maps, as iﬂferpretéé~by eléétric:

logs, samples and tests show that all three of the

Morrow sand zones are developed over thé entire area, or

I should say unit area..

Now, wouid YOu’déscribe éhé driliihéf&ﬁd the well history
of the Number 1 CatélaQ'Draw'Uhits well?
‘The HanagéntPetr61éhm Corporatioh Number lY'Catciaw Draw
Unithwéll was drillédjat an unoréhodox ldcation, 1986
feet trom the north and 2310 from the west, due to

topography.
Undervadministrative'order,fthe NFL-488, dated March
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rate 1,450,000 éubic feet of gas per day.

;pbtentially natural on a 4,70 test, calculated ébsOluke

1971, the'subjecf well was spudded 2/16/71 and reached ;
total depth of 10,905 feet, 371 open hole.

EleétriC‘IOgs were runvoniy to theﬁaepﬁh of 10,584,
at whlch tlme ‘it was dec1ded to drill to the top of ‘the
lower M1531331pp1an ‘line encountered by samples at 10 890
feet.

Four and a haif inch*CaSIhg was rue‘to a total*déﬁEE
of 10, 905 feet plug—back dep“h 10 855 cased hole location,
Gamma Ray Neutron was run from 10 000 feet to a plug-back
depth of 10, 855 feet. ‘

Durlng the drllllng of the well, two drill stem tests
were conducted in the Morrow Horizon. The first test |
included both ‘the Upper and Middle Morrow sands, flowiﬁg
naturally at the rate of 920 MCF gas per day. N

Test interval, 10, 202 to 370 The second test

covered part of the LpWer‘Mbrrow,‘fIOWiﬁg‘naturally at

That interval tested 10,470 to 520, The thickest
'produeiﬁg'sand zone, 10,542 to 570 was not 'drill stem
‘tested, - .

Some”ﬁerforatiOns, 10,202 to 12, 10,312 to 23,

10,492 to 502, 10,542 to several -- the well was

open flow of 2,800;000‘cubic feet of gas per day, plus

twenty~five barrels.




PACE g

The wel] was’Cémpléted on May 11, 1971,‘fout'bOiht

" i s . . “' . :"l .
‘test on 4 two~inCh'proper was as follows. one houy each

o

<. . SR o Vo o e

. pdint, quarter inch choke, flow1ng to~pressure l421~pounds'

o 2217 MCF,'seven‘thirtyfseconﬂs; 1662”p6dﬁds,:202l'MCF,

it three—siXteéﬁths, 190) pounds, 15gg MCF, one~eighth’inch,

L [T . B

gg 2598ipounds, 991 MCF .,

i .

b . o . L o . v S v . . Y, o

— ‘The wel] is pyesentlyvshut 1n‘wa1t1ng'on Pipeline

as

as Connectionsg . .

i:p My, Hanagéh,‘we have Submitteg to the Comm1531on Exhibitg
——— E £

3 » , -
;; 3 ‘ang 4, Exhibij ¢ 3 belhg‘the open hole log, and E r
QD
=

21

22
23 Morroy Zones; is fhat Correct?

That'g cofrect.

25 a1l right,
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calcu

then?

2

T S ' : T T
MR. NUTTER: Noéw, Mr. Hanagan, what was that
lated absoluté open flow that you gave me a minute ago?
THE WITNESS: 2,000,830,

MR. NUTTER: That is from the peffcratéd‘iﬁtérval '

THE WITNESS: That's correct. That's correct.

MR. NUTTER: Okay.
(Mr . ﬂbrfis continuing) :Dokyou have other reservﬁif data
to present’to the Commission at this time on this Morrow
réserVoir?

Well, the pay thickness in the A zone, ‘ten feet, Bzone,

eleven feet, C zone, ten feet plus twenty-eight feet for

a total of thirty—éigﬁt“feet.
That would give the total Morrow gross pay thickness

of fifty-nine feet, reserves calculated on twenty-six feet

‘of net pay, porosity rahge«frdm_eibht to fburteen‘percent,

water saturation range from twéﬁt?lfive'ﬁb"éhirﬁy#seven
percent, original bottom hole pressure of 4393 PFIA, at
10,386 minus 6§51. bottom5hdle:temperagure of 181 deqrees,
gas graft, .584, BTﬁ, 1041 to 1023, It is a sweet gas.
boes'it‘appéar“brobable, Mr, Hanagén, that you will have
additibnai drilling and development wiéﬁiﬁ”ﬁhis unit area

in the near future?

©Yes. OQuite possible that within the next two or three

months we will have anéther well going.
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In your opinion, will it be in the best interest of
conservation if this area is permitted to develop on 640
acre spacing?

Yes, sir.

~ In your opinion, will correlative rights be prbtected by -

this type of space?
Yes, 'sir.
Were Exhibits 1 and 2 and the information shown on Exhibit

3 and 4 prepared by you?

Yes, sir.

MR. MORRIS: We offer at this time, Mr. Examiner,

Exhibits 1, 2,3 and 4. .

MR. NUTTER: Exhibits 1 through 4 will be admitted

in evidence.

'MR. MORRIS: That's all we have on direct examination

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

0

Gas in place, 15,000 MCF per acre, sikty-five percent"

Mr. Hanagan, I thought there for a minute you were going

' to give us the reserves, what the volumetric reserves

calculated out on“this twenty-six feet of net pay you

have got here under those reservoir conditions you gave.

recover factor, which would be 9750 MCF per acre.

What was that figure again?

Ui

9750 MCF per acre or 640 acres would be 6,240,000,000
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well- to you? Are these Morrow wells up here?
The well in section one of 2125 is the Avalon Morrow
Fiéldé, which is on 640.

I see.r
fThe'weliyin sections two and three are really the Spring's
'Uhit’Cisco Canyon wells. They are not Morrow wells.

I see¢

The”weli‘in section four is the Gulf Séveﬁ-RiﬁersAHiil
well whidh*is an ‘Upper MorrowAwell.

And ﬁhen“how about‘eieveh?

And eieveh is the Golden Eégle, single well of the Golden
Eaéle'Morfow Field. |

T see.A‘And‘what is tﬁe-spacing’for thatA§901é
‘It is just normal 320. -
Pool rules in there?

No:pool rﬁiés.

And have you.made a recommendation as to whether these be
tem?braryﬂtuleS‘or just -- |

Yes, sir. We did establish a tempérary which would be, I
‘thifk, generally a vear, isn't ite -
Well,Rﬁbfmailyjdh‘those’that doﬁ'tJhéve a pipeline
'cdhné§€idﬁiﬁéf3et‘it for a‘rehearing~a'ye$r after a
inpéline cOnhéctioniis"obtaihed, so you have got a year
to gather SOmejdata.

‘Correbt;A‘That'is what we would like. In fact, that is
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CAMPBELL, BINGAMAN AND BLACK; P A.

Cx< 606~
. LAWYERS 1’?‘,

JACK M. CAMPBELL POST OFFICE BOX 2208

JEFF BINGAMAN
B_Rpc: ©. BLACK ) JEFFERSON PLACE ‘
MICHAEL B CAMPBELL SANTA fE, NEW MEXICO 87501

TELEPHONE {608) 988-442)

September 20, 1977

Ms. Lynn TeCBendorf

0il Conservatlon Commission
Legal Division L

Post Office ‘Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Lynn:

Enclosed please find an Appllcation for Hea 1ng filed on’ be\alf
of Texas Pacific 0il Company, Inc.  The Cofipany séeks to w “h=
draw acreage dedicated to the Catclaw Draw Morrow Pool” to
extend the Revelation Morrow Pool limits to include Section 3,

T22S, R25E, Eddy County, New Mexico.

2.8

It is' my understandlng that Belco Petroleum Corporation has filed
a Force Pool pp 1cat10n for the same"acreage. -A hearing on
Belco's Ap ration : g ' or September—%&‘ 1977 We'bélleve
that both" Ap 11 ‘ ' '

same time.  We have contacted Belcu to request, that they volun—
tarily contlnu their scheduled’ hearlng until October 12,1977,
the date on which I understand ‘our Application will be heard
Belco has refused to continue its hearing voluntérlly ‘I have
therefore enclosed a Motion to Consolidate the hearing’ on BElco's

‘Appllcatlon with ours. I believe that consolidation ‘of the matter

is in the best interest of the Commission and the partiés in-
volved. ,

Michael B. Campbell]

"MBC:mr B

Enclosures .

IR DO G R s Ry

—
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'APPLICATION FOR HEARING BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSTON

“Applicant's Name: Texas Pacific 011 Company, Inc.
Regional Office

Post Office Box 4067

,Mldland Texas

‘Draw Morrow Pool and
t R¢ tion Morrow Pool in
Eddy Cotinty, New Mexico.

Common Sources ‘of ‘Supply: ~ The Ct

General Nat ferefuéﬁejbﬁﬂer'SBuéht To w1thdraw acreage ‘dedicated
to the Catclaw DPraw Morrow Pool by COrder No, 4861 Para-
zraph (M) and to extend the Revelation' Morrow Pool 1imits

to 1nc1ude Section 3, T22S, R25E, Eddy Coufity, New Mexico..
RS } C:jzzi& s3i&

Justification: ' ,  dgend w Cave Do 527!

PV R /hd:-"' s dee / ‘-$33¢‘

1. Dry holes to the west’and southwest of the Catclaw (4{AVI
Y H

Fleld ‘have delineated tlie boundary’ of the field. Mrey s

2. Séction’3, T225, R25E, is located'outside’the defined
'boundaries S ‘

3. Rule 1 of the Special Rules and Regulations for the
- V”,,rew Morrow Gas Pool (Order No R 4157 Case

) .a
Catclaw acreage is nearer to another designated
‘Morrow gas pool, such acreage. should be" reclassxfled
and drilled under the ¢loser pool field regu ti
-~ Section 3, T22S8, R25E is nézzcr to the’ ¢
Morrow gas pool and should be recla331fied“and~drilled
under the 'pool ‘field regulations governing ‘that pool.

Respectfully submitted,
CAMPBELL, BINGAMAN‘&‘BLACK

: pplicant
Texas Pacific 0il Company, Inc
Post Office Box 2208
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501




i s ‘ . L R TRUJILLO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION  Gialruan

STATE OF NEW MEXICO LAND COMMISSIONER
RAS L VR TR A ~ ALEX J.ARMIIO
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE MEMDER
st STATE GEOLOGIST
'  A.L.PORTER, IR,
e L " SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
October 22, 1974 ‘
Re: ~CASE 'No. 5311 and(;;;§>
Mr. Sumner Buell © ORDER NO. R-4887 and R-4157-B
Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, Hannahs & Buell
‘Attorneys at Law , Applicant:

Post Office Box 2307
Santa Fe, New Mexico

it

‘Dear Sir:

Enciosed;he;QWith~arg_th_cbpiesléf the above-referenced
CommiSsidh“Order’redéﬁtly entered in the subject casée.

»Verthruly yoﬁ%s,

oL e Z (J/@)(/ém,%)

~A.'L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

€

ALP/ir

Cbiyfpf*Order_alsofsent to:
Hobbs oCC . x

Artesia 0OCC X -
Aztec OCC ' -

-

" Other Mr. Tom Kbliahin. Mr. Don Stovon-, Mr. James Walker

e
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF "NEW MEXICO

CASE NO, 4548
Order No. R-4157-~B

IN THE MATTER OF CASE NO. 4548 ;
REOPENED PURSUANT TO THE' PROV‘ I0NS
OF ORDER NO. R—4157-A WHICH ORDER
CONTINUED IN EFFECT FOR' ONE YEAR THE
SPECIAL TEMPORARY SPECIAL 'RULES AND
REGULATIONS FOR THE CATCLAW 'DRAW-MORROW
GAS POOL, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

AND:

IN THE MATTER OF CASE NO 4548’BEING

REOPENED,ON THE MOT
CONSERVATION COMMIS {6) 7O ‘ONSIDER THE
AMENDMENT OF. THE SPEC'AL POOL RULES FOR
THE CATCLAW DRAW*MORROW GAS "POOL, EDDY
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO., TO LIMIT THE APPLI-
CABILITY OF SAID SPECIAL LES TO THE
CONFINES OF ‘THE POOL'S HORIZONTAL LIMITS.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY ’I'HE COMMISSION:

 fThese causes came on for hearing at' 9 a.m. on September 4,
1974, and at 9 a.m. on ‘October 2, 1974, respectively, at Santa
Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

Now, on’ this 22ndday of October, 1974, the Commission,
a quorum being present'“ﬁeving considered the testimony, the.,

“records,-and the recormmendations of the Examiner, and being

fully advised in the premises,

-FINDS:

(1) fFhat due public notice’ having been given as required'
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of these causes and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R~4157, ‘dated June 21, 1971,
temporary special rules and ‘regulations ‘werae established for
the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico,
establishing 640-acre spacing unita.

(3) That by Order No. R~4157~A, dated September 13, 1973,

said temporary special rules and regulations were extended for ,

a period of one year.




(4) That by Order No. R-1670—0, dated January 15, 1974,
the Special Pool Rules for the catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool
were amended to provxde for the prorationing of gas in said
pool, and Special Rules 1, 2, 8(A), 8(B), 9, 25, and 26 were
promulgated, the pcol also belng subject to the General Rules
for Prorated Gas Ponls in Southeast New Mexico, as promulgated

by Order No. R=1670.
{5}y ‘to the provisions of Order No. R-4157~A,

N2} That yu&cdu'}" 3
this cause was reopened to allow the operators in“the Catclaw

Draw-Morrow Gas Pool to appear and show cause why said’ pool

should not be developed on 320-acre spacing.

, {6) That the avallable pressure and reservoir information
tends to support the conclusion that effective drainage is

" occurring within the '8and lenses of the Morrow formation on

640-acre spacing in the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool, and
that to prevent waste and protect correlative rights, 640-acre
spacing and proration units should be continued for said pool,
at least in the foregseeable future.

(7) That the engineering and geological information
available indicates that the productive limits of the catclaw
Draw-Morrow Gas Pool have been effectively defined in practically
all directions, with the possible exception being to the South-

west.

{8) That the drilling of Pennsylvanian gas wells on the
standard Southeast New Mexico spacing of 320 acres is occurring
in lands offsetting the established limits of the Catclaw Draw-
Morrow Gas Pool but outsidé the productive limits of said pool.

(9) That to avoid conflicts of spacing patterns and vio-
lation of correlative rights, the pool-rules for the Catclaw
Draw-Morrow Gas Pool, including 640-acre spacing units and
prorationing of gas, should be limited to the established
productive limits of the pool, and not, as is often the case
in other pools, to the pool limits aand to lands oitside said
limits but within one mile thereof.

(10) That Rule 1 of the Special Rules and Regulations
for the Catclaw Draw-~Morrow Gas Pool, as promulgated by Order

‘No. Rr4157, and as amended by Order No. R-~1670-0, 8hould be

amended to read in its entirety as follows:

"RULE 1. Each well" completed or recompleted in

the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool, as defined by
the Commission, shall be spaced, drilled, operated,
and prorated in accordance with the rules for the
Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool as set forth herein,”
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Case No., 4548
Order No. R-4157-B

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Special Rules and Reguia;ions govérnihg
the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool,'as,promulgated'by Order

| No. R-4157, and as amended by Order No. R-1670-0, are hereby

continued in full force and effect until further order of the
Cormmission, provided however, that Rule 1 of said Special
Rules is hereby amended to read in its entirety as follows:

the Catclaw Draw=Mo

'~Morrow Gas Pool, as defined by
the Commission, shdll L= spaced,

"RULE 1. Dach well completed or recompleted in’

and prorated in aCcordgﬁécgw;thftﬁe”rules“fpr;theﬂ

Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool as set forth herein."

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause ‘is hereby retained .
for the entry of such further ordars as the Commission may
deemn necessaxy. :

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated. .

STATE OF NEW MEXICO .
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

I. R. TRUJILLO, Chairman
A

, vt ’ '
A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member sfSecretary

SEAL

dr/




. - Docket ‘No. 28-74

Dockets Nos. 29-74 and 30-74 ace tentatively set foxr heafing on October 16 snd
. October 30. ‘Applications for hearing must be flled at leagst 22 days in sdvance
of hearing date.

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING ~ WEDNESDAY - OCTOSER 2, 1974

9 A.M. - OIL CONSkRVA*[ON COMMISSION CONFERENCE RQOM
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEKIPO

The folloﬁing cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Rithard L.

Stamets,” uieernat" ‘Examiner: . : :
1

CASE 5329: In ‘the matter of the hearing called by the 011 Conservation Coumis-
sion on its own motion to consider the. anendment: of Rile 109 of LHe
Commission Rules and Regulations to require Installation of blowout
préventers on all dr illing and workover rigs operating in areas of
unknown pressures or high pressures and on“all drilling ‘and workover :
rigs operating within the corporate 1imits of- any city, town, or A
village or within 1320 feet of a habitation, school, or chdrch,
wherever located. o : o : S

CASE 5305: (Continued and Readvertised)

Application of Continental 0*1 Company for simulLaneous dedi"acion,

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in th \abovo sLyled cause, aeeks

an order approving the simultaneous dedication ‘of its Britt: B Wall

No. 17 located in Unit P of Section 10 and its Sk kaggs B Well No. 7
located in Unit K of Section 11, Township 20 South, Range 37 East,
Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, saild wells to be- dedicated

to a 320~acre non-gtandard: pxoration unit: comprising the SE/4 of sald
Section 10 and ‘the 'SW/4 of said Section 11, said unit having previously
been approved by Commission Order No. R-908.

CASE 5330: ‘Application of Texas’ Pacific Oil Company, Inc. for an unorthooox gas
well 1ocation, Eddy County, New Mexico.< Applicant, in the above~

and East lines of Section’27,vxownship 17 South, Range 26 E: 5, 2
Kennedy Faims-Morrow CGas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, the N/2 ‘of :

said Section 27 to be dedicated to the well. . ’ é

CASE 4976: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 4970 being reopened pursuant to the provigions
of Order No. R-4638 to nerinit ‘allioperators in the West’ Parkwa;~$trawn
and West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pools in<Section 28, Towns p 19 56uth,
Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, td appear and preaent evidence
to ‘clearly establish the nature of" the reservoltrs, proper rates of
production for wells therein, and special rules’ therefor.




CASE 5288:

Examiner Hearing ~ Wednesday ~ October 2, 1974 Dgcket No. 28-74 .
CASE 5331: Application of J. Gregory Merrion for downhole commingllng, ‘Rio ‘Arriba

County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the shove-styled cause, sceks

“approval for the downhole commingling of Devils Fork-Mesaverde and

Devils Fork-CGallup productlon in the wellbore of hls NCRA State Wells
Nos. 1 and 4 located in 'Units E and J, respectively, of Section 16,
Township 24 North, Range 6 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

‘»(Confinned"from the September 18, 1974, Examiner Hearing)

CASE 533%:

CASE 5337:

'CASE 5332:

CASE_5333:

‘Apache "D"

Application ongerrion & Bayless for downhole commingling, San Juan
County, New Mexico. . Applicant, in the above-styled c¢ause, seeks

'approval for the downhole commingling of hydrocarbon production” from™

the top of the Gallup formation at: 5434 feet to the bace of the Dakota
formation at 6570 feet in its Keeling Fedéral Well No. 1 located in

Unit B of Section 20, Township 25 Notth, Range 8 West, Dufers Point-

Pakota Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico:

'Applicatjon of C &K Petroleum, Inc. for a unit agreement, Eddy County,

New Mexico. Applicant, 'in the above- styled cause, seeks approval for .
the West Airport Unit Area comprising 3,840 acres, more of less, of
Federal, Fee and State lands in Township 22 South, Range 26 East,
Eddy County, New Mexico.

: Application of Mark Production Company for an unorthodox gas well
'location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, A4t the above-styled

cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox: locatiq“ ‘of a gas well to be
drilled 660 féet from the ‘South and” West lines of Section 9, Township 20
Seuth; ‘Range 25 East, Cemetery-Morrow Gas Pool, 3ddy County, New Mexico,

“the S/2 of said Section 9 to be dedidated to the well,

'Application of Stoltz, ‘Wagrier & Brown for directional drilling, Lea

s New Mexico., Applicant, in ‘the above—styled cause, seeks

- authority to re-enter and clean out to a depth of approximately 8400
“feet {ts H. L. Vinson Well No. 1; formerly Gulf 0il Corporation Vinson

Well No.f2, the surface 1ocdtion of which 1s 1980 feet from the North
and East lines of- Section 22, “Township ‘9 South Range 36 East; Croes-
toads Siluro—Devonian "Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, and to then

'directionally drill said well in Such ‘a manner as to bottom the well
in the Devonian formation within a 180-foot ‘radius of a point 2310
- feet from the North: tine and 1320 feet from the East line of said
;Section 22,

~Application ‘of Keesee & Thomas for an’ uno*thodox 0il well 1ocation,

Sandoval County, ‘New" Mexico. Applicant, In the above-styled cause,
seeks approval for the unarthodox location of its Chacon Jicarilla
Well No. 1 located 870 feet from the North 1ine and 1140
“the East line of ‘Section 23, Township 23 North, Range 3 West,

feet" fro

,Sandoval County, New Mexico. ‘Said well was projected at an orthodox

location for a Basin-Dakota gas well, but was completed as an oil well
in the Dakota formation. ,
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CASE 5335: NotthweSte;
‘ of certain pools in Rlo Arriba, S8n

Mexico:
classified as

51 in McKinley County, New M :
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c. Santa2 Fe
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Examiner Hearfnp, -~ Wednesday - 0ctober 2, 1974 - Docket No. 28-74

-l -

(Case 5315 continued from Page 3)

(d)  Create a new pool in Rio Arriba Coﬁhty, New Me%igo,’classlfiéd ag

a gas pool'fQ;uPICturéd“dliffs~pr¢d&ét{6h;‘d§§i§ﬁétéd the Gobernador-
Pletured cliffs pooy. ‘The discovery well 1s the Lone Star Industries,
Inc. Schalk 52 Well No. 1 located 1n Unit M of Section 24, Township 29

North, Range 5 West., Said pool would comprige:

TONNSHIP 29 Nokri, RANGE 5 WEST, NMpy
Section 24: A1l -

“in Rio Arfiba:C6ﬁgpy,

New Mexico, classified

: : Production, designated the Rosa-Gallup Pool,

as a gas pool for Gall

~ The discovery well ‘fg’
in Unit L of'Sebéion‘zo,“rownship 32 North, Range 5 West. 'Said pool
would comprise: ; ‘

TOWNSHT 32 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, ‘NMPM
,§§¢%i&ﬁ‘zo:‘=s/2 s

Section 28: . sy/4

Section 29: g/

Section 33: NW/4

(£) Extend the Aztec-Pi

‘New Mexico, to include thérein:
fTOwﬁéﬂiP*zs NORTH, RAﬁéE"io’wEsT, NMPM
Section 15: Sw/%

TOWN ,PJ%G"ﬁﬁﬁ?ﬁ,’ﬁANGE'io‘WEST,,NMPM
Section 7: N/3 : ‘ :

() Extend the BlanqofMesavefde'Pébl 56ﬁhk3ry’in”§16 Attiba'&'San
es, New Mexico, ‘to include therein: '

' Juan Codnti

TOWNSHIP 26 ﬁORTH,*RANGE‘ZKWEST, NMPM
Section 16: All

»TOWNSHIP*ZBENdﬁTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM
Section 7; All :

Towﬁéﬁié‘QQJ&bn?H;”RANCEfs WEST, NMPM
Section 9: "Sw/g T -

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMpy
“Section 17: SW/4 o ,

7T6ﬁﬁ§ﬂip”éo:ﬁ6§iﬁ, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
Section 25: ‘NE/4

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 5: SW/k ’ |
Section 26: SE/4

néfMetiion“&”Béﬁless“ciBbiﬁs Well No. 1, located
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(Case 5335 contlniied from Pagc 4)

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTI, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM
Section 2: NW/4 S
Section 7: E/2

IOWN;HTP 32 NORTH RANGL 11 WEST NMPM
Sec tion 19: Ef2 « .
Section 20: ALl

Section 21: W/2

Section 22: SF14

7 (i) Fxtend “the Gonzales-Mesaverde Pool’ boundary in Rio Arriba County,
New Mexico; to include therein:

; : TOWNSHIP*ZS NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
¢ Section 1: NE/Z

(J) Extend the Har“is:Mesa—Chacra Pool boundary ‘in San Juan County,
New ‘Mexico, to include therein: ) . .

o TONNSHIP 28 NORTH RANGE 9 WEST . NMPM
" Section 34: NE/4

(k) Extend ‘the Largo- Chacra Pool boundary in Rio Arriba & San Juan %
Countieb, New Mexico, to- include théréin: - ¢ :

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH RANCE 7 WhST NMPM~

Section 5: SW/4 - ‘ ' P
Section 6: E/2 : < - L S
Sectién 7: "Ef2
Section . 8: -All
Section 9: W/2 & SE/4

. Section 16:

Section 17:
Section 18:
Secfign‘ :

Section 28:
Section 29:
"Section 30:
Section 33:

T TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM :
iy - - Section 13: NE/4 4 T o N i
s o ' ‘ Section 24: WN/2 L ; ;
: Section 25: E/2

B 0 A b o s

e | TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM |
[T Section 31: SE/4 o , : ‘ i
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CASE 5336:

26 East, NMPN.

Extend the Otero—Chacra Pool boundary in Rio Arriba County, New

TOWNSHIP 26

Mexico, to include therein:

NORTH, RANGE 6 WESTJ~NMPM

‘Section 36:

TOWNSHIP 26

NE/4

i

NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM

SeCtion'24

B/2

Extend the' Tapacito-Pictured Cliffs ‘Pool’ boundary in Rio Arriba

TOWNSHIP 26

County, ‘New Mexico, to Include therein'

NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NMPM

Section "3:

Section 4:°

N/2
N/2

"Extend the Tocito Dome-Pennsylvanian D Oil Pool boundary in )
San Juan County, New Mexico, to include thérein:

,TOWNSHIP 27 NORTﬂliRANGE 4 WEST NMPM
Section19: NW/4
221 SE/4
NW/4
' All
Section 28: All
Section 33: E/2
‘Section 34: All
TOWNSHIP 27 NO‘TH RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM
‘Sectign 9: SE/4
Section '10: ° SW/4
Section 27: SE/4
Section 34: NE/4
Section 35: NW/4

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, *RANGE 18 WEST NMPM
Section  7: SW/4

Section 15.“18/2 & NE/4

‘Section 20: NW/4

Section 22: N/2

-Section 26: NE/4

Seétion 27: SE/4-

Southeastern nomenclature case calling for the creation ‘and extension
of certain pools ‘in Chaves, Eddy and Lea Counties, New Mexico:

(a) Create a new pool in Eddy'County, New Mexico, classified as a
gas pool for Morrow productioﬁ”and designated the Avalon-Mbrrow Gas
The discovery well is the David Fasken El; PaSo Federal Well
No. 1 located in the SW/4 NW/4 of Section 3, Township 21 South, Range
Said pool would comprise:




Ixdminer Hearing - Wednesday - October 2, 1974 Docket No. 28-74
-7~

(Case 5336 continued from Page 6)

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
‘Section 33: S§/2

 TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 26 FAST, NMPM
Section 3: Lots 1 through: 16
bections 4 and "5 All

‘Sections 8 and 9 All

. Section 16 “All

‘Section 21: All

(b) Create a ‘new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a

gas pool for Strawn prodiuction and- designated the Avalon~Strewn Gas
Pool., The discovery well 4s the Da= d Fasken El Paso Federal Well

No. 1 located in ‘the SW/& /b of Section 3, Township ‘21 South, Range 26
Fast, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH RANGE 26 EAST NMPM
Section 3: Lots: 1 through 16 :

‘(c) Create a new pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, classified as a
gas’ pool for Mississippian production and’ designated ‘the ‘Dénton Camp~
Mississippian Gas Pool. The. discovery well is The Superior ‘011 Company
Chatten & Muncy Well No. 1 located in Unit O of Section 18, Township 6
South, Range 28 East, NMPM. Said ‘pool would ‘comprise:

TOWNSHIP 6 SOUTH, RANGE 28 BAST, MPM = , ' T
Section 18: S/2 ' ‘ _
Section 19: E/2 o - :

Sk

() Create a new pool in Eddy County, New ‘co, classified as_an
- oil pool for WOlfcamp production and designated ‘the” LaH'erta-Wolfcampz‘
‘Pool. The' discovery well is the Citles Service 041 Company Simpson .
A 'Well No. 1 located in Unit It of Section 29, Township 21 South, ‘Rarige
27 Fast, 'NMPM. ‘Said pool would comprise

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPH ' « §
Section 29: NE/4 .. : ‘

(e) Extend the Antelope Ridge-Morrow Gas Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, to include therein‘

; TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NHPM
Section 21: S/2
Section 28: E/2 .

(f) Extend the- Atoka*Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in’ 'Bddy County, New
Mexico, to include therein: y

TONNSHIP 18 sournJ RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Section'10:  E/2
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‘(Cése:5336'cbntinued from Page 7)

(g) Extend ‘the North Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, to imnclude therein: : _

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 6: NW/4 '

(h) Extend the South Bell Lake—MOrrow Gas Pool 1n Lea County, New
Mexico, to include therein: *

TOWNBHIP 24 "§6UTHF, RANGE 34 bAST, NMPM
Section 5@ NW/4
Section 6: N/2.

1) Extend the Blinebry 04l and Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein: ; )
i JOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM

Section 35: NE/4 '

(D Extend the Boyd-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexice, to
§ " ynéldde therein:

" OWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM

Section 16! NIZ

(k) Extend the Burton Flat-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico,
to include therein. )

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST NMPM
Section 16 N/2 ,

. \ v '(1) Extend the Cabin Lake—Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy Counity, New Mexico,
Lo ‘ to’ include therein: ; ‘ &

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Section 1: S/2

(m) Fxtend the Catclaw ‘Draw Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico,
to include therein: '

*TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NHPM
Section 27: All
Section 34: All

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM

Section 3: All

g
2
i
;
|
i
3
i
}
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“(Cage 5336 continued ffom Page 8)

(n) Extend the Cemetnry—Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, B
to include thereln:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH 'RANGE 25 EAST) NMPM
Section 5: /2

(o) ' Extend’ the Double L'Queen Associated Pool in Chaves County, New
Mexico, ‘to 1nc1ude therein ‘ . ‘
TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section 2: All

(p) Fxtend the Eagle Creek~San Andree Pool in Eddy County, Neéw Mexico,
to include therein: . .
TOWNSHIP ‘17 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
Section 13:. E/2 SW/4 R

N

(q) Extend the Sotth" Flying M—Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, ‘New
Mexico, to include ‘therein: :

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
Sedtdon 14: SE/4
Section 2Q R/2

(r) Extend the Golden Lane-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico,
to include therein: ;

,QTOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH RANGE 30. EAST, NMPM
Section 31: E/2

f'TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTRL;RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM . '
Section 5: Lots 1 & 2, 7, 8, 9 & 10 and 15°& 16

(s) Extend- ‘the Golden Lane-Strawn Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NP - i
Section 29: S/2

(t) Extend the Los Medanos-Atoka Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Yexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM :
Section 1: N/2

(u) Extend the McMillan Seven Rivers-Queen Pool in Eddy County, New (
Mexico, to include therein: .

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Section 1: SE/4 NE/4
Section 12: SE/4 NE/4
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(Caae 5336‘¢§ﬁtlﬁﬁbd {¥om vage 9)

ck Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to

(v) lxtend the Monument-Paddo
fnclude therein:
couiitp 70 S0UfH, RANGE 37 EAST, NHPM ’

Section 15: SW/4
Section 22: /4

() gxtend the Soufh‘éaltiLéﬂé—ﬂéftdw Gas Pool {n Lea County; New
Mexilco, to include therein: :

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPH

Jection 4: Lots 3, 4, 5 and 6 -
(x) Extend the Sams Ranch Grayburg-San Andtes Gas Pool in Chaves
County,; New Mexico, to include therein: ;

jgﬂﬁﬁﬁi?ll4”§6UTH; RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 10: SE/4

section 11t 8/2

Section 14: N/2 and SE/4

Section 15: " NE/4

62 Extend the Noffh'éhdé Bar~§traanP061fin'L
to‘inC1ude~thérein:

ea Couﬁty,fNew'México,

“RANGE 35 EAST, SMPM

i
]

JOWNSHIP 16~ SOUTH,
Section 13: SW/4

(z) Exteﬁ&}ﬁhehéﬁdére ﬁaké“Grayburg-San'Andfés Pool in Eddy County,

New Mexico, to include therein: ' : ‘
 TOWNGHIP. 17 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Section 9: E/2 NW/4 j =

(ad) ixEend ‘the North Vacuum-Horrow Gas ‘Pool 1n Lea County, New Mexico,’

to include therein: "
OWNGHIP ‘17 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 7: W/2 -

“(bb) Extend the'Véda*Penﬁéyivanian Pool in Lea Céﬁﬁf?izNew‘MeXico, to

inglude therein! :
'TbWNEHIPf9JSﬁﬁTﬂ;”RKNéE'SﬁiEAST, NMPM .
Section 2: NW/4 - .

(ee) 'Extend*the*w1nchester¥Mdrfow*Gas’POOI‘inEdd&“thﬁty, New>Mex1Cb,

to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM

Section 2: S/2 ; )
2
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S - | CASE _4548: (Reopened) : :
In the matter ‘of Case No. 4548 being reopened on the motion of the :
‘ Commission to’ consider the amendment of the special pool rules for
“ the Catclaw Dr’”-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexlco, to 1imit

4 the applicab ty ' of saild special rules to the confines of the pool's
u horizontal limits. :
g - ;
{
;
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Unlon Oil and Gas Division: Central Region

, ‘Union foll Company of California
500 North Marienfe!d, Midland; Texas 79701
: Telephone (915) 682-9731

.

Midland District August 30, 1974

New Mexico 011 Conservation Commission

P..0. Box 2088 «
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 ; , &y

Gentlemen:

v

Catclaw Draw Morrow Gas Pool
Rules Review, Case 4548 (Reopened)

- Union 0il Co“”“ny of California isa non—operating working interest owner
in wells in the Catclaw Draw Morrow Gas Pool. This is to advise ‘that we
support the ado“tion of permanent rules establishing 640 acre proration

itunits. We believe that. Morrow: performance in the area- -indicates ‘that
development on 640 acre proration units will adequately produce reserves
‘thereunder, prevent ‘economic’ waste, protect correlative rights, and conse-
quently, is” the most practical ‘spacing for field development.’

e PR B TR St e A R

Accordingly, we respectfully join in the request for the establishment of
640 acre proration units in this field. '

Véry truly yours, Eolin

UNTON OTL GOMPANY OF CALIFORNTA .

HRW:¥b

cc: Hanagan Petroleum Corporation
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PRODUCING DEPARTMENT TEXACO ING.
CENTRAL UNITED STATES
MIDLAND DIVISION LN R L PUOC BOXT 3109 .
v August 30, 1974 MIDLAI\D TEXAS 706701

O , ;
~ SRR ‘\‘wi i
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SPECIAL TE

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

New Mexico State 0il Conoervation Commission

P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

AGéntlémeh:f %
| At the Exaniiner Hearing to be held on September 4, P
1974, Case No. 4548 will be re-opened pursuant to the provisions §
of Order No. R- 4157-A, which order ‘continued in effect for one kS
'year the special temporary rules and regulations for the g
Catclaw-Draw Morrow Gas Pool Eddy County, New ‘Mexico. g
’ Texaco Inc. supports the position ‘that this Pool i
should continue to be developed on 6U40O-acre spacing. k?
Ydufs'very'truly, ;A
Darrell Smlth | ‘
Division Manager
Byi&ffé?%?%f%ecsza__ B |
" “R. G. Brown N “

“Assistant to Division Manager

CHF :MIS

LT B R
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DOCKET: EX4MINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 4, 1974

Docket No. 26-74

27-74 and 29-74 are tentatively‘set'for*nearingiOn geptember’lB'and
Applicatlons for liearing must be filed ‘at least 22 days in advance

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The tollowing cases will be heard before Daniel S Nutter, Examiner, or Richard L.
Stamets, Alternate Examiner:

" CASE_5038:

CASE_5304:

CASE 5306

CASE 5307:

~and show cause why the Mercury State Well ‘No. 1 located in Unit E “of

‘Application of Continental Oil Company for: simultaneous dedication, Lea

‘to commingle production 'f

(Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 5038 being reopened pursuant to the provisions

of Order No. R-4620, which order ‘authorized the temporary disposal of _
produced water in unlined surface pits in ‘the Twin. Lakes Field, Chaves :
County, New ‘Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested parties !
nay appear and show cause why Commission Order No. R-3221 should not ﬁ
apply to this’ area. ’ ¢

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission i §
on: 1ts ‘own motion to permit Mercury Production Company, American

Section 27, Township 10 South;, ‘Range 26 “East,’ Chaves County, New Mexico,
should not be plugged and abandoped in accordance with ‘a Commission-

approved plugging program.

County; New Mexico. Applicant,.in the above~styled cause; seeks an order
approving the simultaneous dedication "of its Britt B Well No. ‘17 :located
in Unit P of’ Section 10 and its Skaggs B Well No. 7 located in Unit K
of Section 11, Township 20 ‘South, Range 37 East, Eumotit Gas ‘P6ol, Lea
County, New Mexico, said wells to be dedicated to a 320-acre non—standard
proration “unit comprising the SE/4 of said Section 10 and the SE/4 of

‘said Section 11, said unit having previously been approved by Commission

Order No. R-908.

'*Aston & Fair for directional drilling, Chaves
County, New Mexico.‘; licant, in ‘the: above styled cause, seeks ;
authority to directior 11y dril” its Lightcap Well No. 2, the surface 2
location of which is 660" feet from the North’ line and 1980 feet from
the East 1ire of Section 25, Township 17 SOuth Range 29 East; Chaves
y, New Mexico, ‘by setting a whipstock t approximately 5800 ‘feet
n _ottomine in the Siluro—Devonian ‘format; 71thin a 50-foot radius
of a point 361 ‘feet south 'of the" surface location.

n%

Application of Frankf

Application ‘of Continental 011 Company for ‘downhole commingling, Lea.
County, New Mexico. Appl ‘“nt, in the above-styled cause, 'seeks authority
1 the Eumont Gas Pool and the Eunice Monument &
Grayburg-San Andres Pool in the wellbore 0f {ts Reed "B Well No. 2

located in Unit M of Section 23, Township 20 South, Range 36 East, Lea

County, New Mexico.
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CASE 5308:

CASE 5309:

CASE 5310:

s
g

Ve
,‘/F

—9-

Application of Continental 011l Company for sinultaneous dedication,

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks

an order approving the simultaneous dedication of 1ts Lynn B-25 Wells
Nos. 1 and 2 located in Units J and M, respectively, of Section 25,
Township 23 South, Range 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New
Mexico; said wells to be dedicated to a 320=acre non—standard proration
unit comprising the S/2 of said Section 25, said unit having been pre-
viously been approved by Commission Order No R-2088.

’Application of C. & K. Petroleum, Inc. for compulsory pooling, Lea -

County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the’ above-styled cause, seeks an

order” pooling all ‘mineral interests of Pennsy anian agé or older
underlying the SW/4 SE/4 of Section 27, Township '16 South, Range 37 East,
Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a wildeat oil well to be
drilled to-“the Strawn, and possibly the Devonian formation, at an
orthodox location forsaid’ proration unit.. Also to be considered will

be the cost of drilling and completing sald well and the allocation'of
such costs, as well as actual operating costs and charges for super~"
vislon. Also to be considered is the designation of- applicant asopeérator
of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

Application of William C. Russell for directional drilling, San Juan
County, New Mexico. Applicant, Antthe above-styled cause; seeks
approval for the directional drilling ‘of his Hammond Well No. 1, the
surface location of which 1s 1800 feet from the North line and 1650
feet from the East line of Section 26, Township 27 North, Range 8 West,
Largo-Chacra Pool, San Juan County, NewMexico.

(Reopened)

CASE 5311:

CAéEtggbjr

present ge

In the matter of Case No. 4548 being reopened pursuant to the provisions

‘of Order No. R-4157-A, which order continued in effect for one year the

special temporary rules and regulations for the Cetclaw-Draw Morrow: Gas
Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. All interested parties may appear and
show cause why said gas pool should not be- developed on 320-acre spacing.

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation ‘Commission

on its" own motion to consider extension of “the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas

Pool, Eddy"County, New Mexico.( All interested partiss may appear and

ogical and engineering data to show whether the' boundaries
of the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool'sfiould be extended to the hast in

Township 21 South Range 26 Fast, Eddy County, New Mexico, and if 80,

to what extent.

L

“SouEheastern nomenclature case ealling for the extension of certainfﬁ

pools ‘in Lea, Eddy and Chaves Counties,’ New- Mexico,

AN e

1)
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-Extenq the Eag; Empife'Yates Seven Riverg Pool'in’Eddny6uﬁiy,
ew Mexie s to inclyde thereip. ) '
TOWNSIITP 15 SOUTH, Rancy 28 EAST, nypy
Cctio * SE/4 SE/4
'(f) ‘Exﬁéﬁd‘tﬁe Fieid Ranch-Wblfcamp Pool 1y Lea County, NewiMé§ico
to 'inClude thereig:
TOUNSH 1 p 11 soygy
(g) Exftféﬁd: ﬂ;e West Jal—Delaware Pool' 1p Lea County,
to inclyde theréin':
i
;
A

BN
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Examiner Hearing - Wednesday -

Section 1:

(3) Extend th
to include therein:
TOWNSHIE 20

Section 3:

(Case 5303‘contihued from Page 3)

) Extend the Wantz-
to include therein:

Extend the Winchester

pocket No. 26-76
b=

September 4, 1974

Granite Wash Pool in lea county, New Mexico,

<OUTH, RANGE 37 EAST NMPM

TOWNSHIP 22 S N 1

SW/4

—Strawn Gas pool in Eddy County, New Mexico;

S0U
Ef2

TH, RANGE 23 EAST, NMPM

o evemsmen s i foen G e e T
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Hanagan' Petroleum Corporation Saniz by
P. 0. Box' 1737 ‘ : -

'Attéhtidn:

‘Please'be advised that In
Hanagan Petroleum Corporatton

Roswell ‘New Mexico 2

Mr. Robert G. Hanagan
Re: NMOCC Order No. R-4157 - -
Case 4548 (reopened)

Special Riles and Regulations

'Catclaw praw - Morrow Gas Pool
Eddy County, New ‘Mexico

Dear Bob:

Dear Bob:

co Oi1 Company concurs and supports .
's request that the ex:stlng'temporary

rp. reqdireJany production ‘data, or asslst-

g
ance In‘rendering" thls plea, please advise the undersngned

Yours tru]y,

INEXCO OIL COMPANY

Q\v“’ \ W\Qﬂ"" é/
Delven H. Merm

Production Manager
Mid-Contineént Division

IS ‘.

DHM: do

cc: A, C. Simmons
M.'B. Silva ,
New MeXico 0il ‘Conservatibn Comiission RS
Atlantic Richfield Co. h
David Fasken

Texaco, lnc. =~
Union 0i1 Co. of California

INEXCO OIL COMPANY 1201 AMERICANA BUILDING HOUSTON, TEXAS 72002 (713 224 8065
OFFICES. CALGARY, CASPER, DENVER; HOUSTON, JUNEAU, MIDIAND, NEW ORLEANS, ORIAHOMA CHY, NEW YORK

R,

A Lt B st

8 RPN AN i

S




s Mt

i i o

N —d

Union Oil and Gas Division: Gentral Region

Union Oit Compdny of Califoria »
500 North Marienfeld, Midland, Texas 70701
Telephone (915) 682-9731 -

%) L e i
unia@n TIE i
, Lyt

BERIAET
. . : §

Midland District

‘August 14, 1973

Sants Fe

New Mexico 011 Conséivdtion Commission
P. ‘0. Box 2088 o
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Geﬁflemen:

Catelaw Draw Morrow Gas Pool
Rules Review, Case 4548 (Reopened)

UnionfOil‘Cqmpanyfpf‘CaIiféfﬁié*is?a”ﬁbnabpéréting‘wbrking‘iﬁferest

owner in wells in the Catclaw Didw Morrow Gas Pool.. This is to advise
that we:support the adoption of permanent rules establishing 640 acre
proration units. We believe that- Offbw‘perfdfmdﬁéé*?n"thé'éféa)iﬁdiéates
that developriént on 640 acre proration y its will‘adequately”prédﬁbe“ré—
sérveSFthéféhﬁﬂergfprévéﬁf'eééﬁémic wast ,,prOtect%c0rrela£iye;ri§hts, and,
consequently, is the most practical spacing for field development. '

Accordiﬁély, we fé%ﬁectfully”jOEh“ﬁn‘fhé request for the establishment
of 640 acre proration units in this field.
Véry‘tfﬁly yours,

UNION OTL, COMPANY OF CALIFORNIA

‘ Acting ﬁistfict’Opefatidns Manager’
HRW : rb | ol

‘cc:  Hannagan Petyoleun Co.
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New México 01 Conservation ComEISSiOn“
« ‘Box 2088

Sant Fe, New Mexico 8750l
Attention; . Elvis 4, ye,

‘Gentlémén:

Texgeo Inc,, 4 .an operator{in the C&ﬁélaW»Dpaw;

. Y, New. Mexico, curs d siip
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DINCKET MAILED

DOCKET MAILED

balo 7“ - 73

TN i / Jg PHONE sos ©23.5083
NABAN Dalestee = L |
@EF@@E@MM ' "' ROSWELL; NEW MEXICO ‘
D R NI \Jr“"'f'.
August 10, 1972 JBlth g v
: AUG 171972 ||
L 1i ,fz JJ %
OIL CONSERVATION (L !
Sants FSN COMM.
New Mex1co 011 Conservat1on Comm1ss1on :
P. 0. Drawer 2088 ' , : _ :
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 , RPN o
Attn: MHr. Pete Porter | : —70&
Ré: Hanagan Petroleum Corporation
‘#1-Y Catclaw Draw Unit
Catclaw Draw Morrow Field
SE4NWYL Section 26, T-21-S, .R-25-E ‘.
Eddy County, New Mexico (NMOCC Osder No 45'4‘8)
Cee '
Dear S1r
This is “to not1fy ‘you that the first gas product1on from the cap—'
tioned began at 2:30 P.M., MST, “August 8, 1972; said initial de--
livery was made to Llano, Inc., ‘transporter, P. 0. Box 1320, Hobbs, "~
New Mexico 88240. |
: Proper transporter forms have heretofore been filed W1th_your
H Artesia office and we ‘have received copies of notification to
B ‘you by Llano, Inc. 'that connection for the purchase of gas, wa
: made on August 8, 1972, as to the captioned and as to- Hanagai
¥ Petroleum Corporat1on #2 Catclaw Draw Unit, SWLNEY Section 23
] T-21-S, R-25-E.
Very triily yours,
’ | HANAGAN PETROLEUM CORPORATYON
o o 0 ert’G Hanaga@) v ¢
ij cc:  New Mexico 011 Conservation Commission i
s P. 0, Drawer DD , :
e Artesia, New Mexico 88210 AN i
A
3
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Docket No. 22473

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - THURSDAY - AUGUST 9, ‘1973

9 A.M. -~ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following ‘cases will be heard before Elvis A Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner: .

'Aiidﬁﬁﬁfﬁ;

CASE 4933:

(l) Consideration of the" allowable production of ‘gas for ‘September,
»1973, from ‘seventeen prorated podls in Lea, Eddy, Roosevelt
and Chaves Counties, New Mexico; .

(2) Consideration of the allowable production-of" gas from nine
prorated pools in ‘San’ Juan, ‘Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties,

New Mexico, for September, 1973,

" (Readvertised)

CASE_5040:

CASE 5041t

CASE 4789:

' CASE 4348:

Application of Texaco Inc. for salt water: disposal Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause; seeks’ authority fo
dispose of ‘produced salt water into the Delaware formation through the

_perforated- “Anterval from 4280 feet to 4288 feet in its R. T. Wilson

Federal Well No. 5 lozated in Unit J of Section 24, Township 26 South,
Range 31 East, North MasOn-Delaware Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

‘Application of Wallen Production Company for a pressure ‘mainterance
project, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

-+ seeks authority to insrlrute a pressure maintenance pro t

,injection of water ‘into the Yates Seven—vaers formatio

An its Federal

Well No. 2'located in Unit C of Section 20, Township 20 South, Range 34
East, North Lynch Yates-Seven Rivers Pool Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of W. T. Wynn for a unit agreement, Eddy County, New Mexico.

“Applicant, in the above—styled cause, seeks approval of the Kaiser Lake

Unit Area comprising 960 ‘acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands
in Township 18 South, Ranges 26 and 27 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

(Reéopened)

In the matter of Case No. 4789 being reopened pursuant to the: provisions
of Order No. R-4375, which order established special rules and regulations
for the ‘Many Gates-Abo Pool, Chaves County; New Mexico, including a

provision for 80-acre pxoration its. All interested parties may appear .

and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing.

(Re_pened)

In the matter of Case ‘No. 4548 being ‘reopéned pursuaint to the provisions

of ‘Order No, R-4157, which order established special rules and regula-
tions for the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Cas Poo] Eddy County, ‘New Mexico,
including a provision for 640-acre pxoration units, All interested parties
may appear and show cause why said pool should not be devéloped on 320-

acre spacing.
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Docket:No. 22-73

Examiner Hearing - Thursday - August 9, 1973
2

CASE 4745: (Reopened) - | o o

In the matter of Case No. 4745 being reopened purguant to the provisions
of Order No. R~4365 which order established special rules and regula-
tions for the Penasco Draw San Andres-Yeso Pool, Eddy County, New
Mexico, including a provision for classification of oil wells and gas
wells, the spacing theteof, and a limiting gas-61l ratio of 3000 to 1.
All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool rules

should remain in effect. \ .

‘CASE 5042: In the matter of the hearing called by the 011 Conservation Commission ’
on its own motion to ‘permit Everett D. Burgett and Firema(’o‘Fund i
=American Insurance C’“p fies and all other interested parties’ to appear
‘and show cause why the Pure State Wells Nos. 1, 2, 3, and 7 located in :
Units J, ‘J, 0, and 0, respectively, of Section 15, Township 21 South, :
Range 27 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and : '
abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

sl

CASE 5043: In° the matter ‘of the heering called by the Oil Conservation Comnieéion
on its own motion to ‘permit Kent Shanron and American Employers Insurance ]

) Company and all other intérested parties to appéar and ‘show cause why :

“the Chaparral Tejano Well No. 1 located in Unit D of Section’ 10 "Town-—

ship 7 South, Range 26 East, ‘Chaves County, New Mexico, ‘should ‘not be N

plugged and abandoned in-accordance with a Commission-approved plugging !

program.

CASE 5044: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 611 Conservation Commission ;
on-1ts own motion to permit Sycor Newton, Peru Milling Company, R. E. o
Deming and Aetna Life and Casualty Company and all other ihterested
parties to appear and show ésuse why the State L 6350 Well No. 1-located
in Unit M of Section 10 Township 23 South, Range 11 West, Luna County,
New Mexico, should ot ‘be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a

Commission=approved . plugging program.

CASE 5045: Application of S “hern Union Production Company for an unorthodox gas.
well- 1ocation, Eddy County, New Mexico.,‘Appli ant, in ‘the above—styled
cause, seeks’ authority to re-enter the ‘Wilson‘Federal Well No. 1 at an
unorthodox loédation 2310 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the
Fast line of Section 13, Township 22 South, Rd.ge 24 East, Eddy County,
New Mexico, and to deepen said well to the Morrow formation, the N/2
‘of said Section 13 to be dedicated to the well. ;

33

CASE 5036: (Continued from the Jui}.zs,‘1973,‘Exaniner‘néaring)

Application of The Wil-Mc 011 Corporation for salt water disposal,
Chaves’ County, New Mexico. ‘Applicant, ‘in the above~sty1ed ‘cause, seeks o
authority to dispose ‘of prodiuced 'salt water in the San Andres formation ‘
in the perforated interval from 4208 feet to 4282 feet in its Champlin
State Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 3, Township ‘8 South,
Range 33 East, Chavéroo-San Andres Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico.
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J.O.SETH (l883-1963)

A. K, MONTGOMERY

WM. R.FEDERIC!

. FRANK ANDREWS
FRED C.HANNANS
RICHARD s MORRIS
SUMNER G.BUELL
SETH D, MONTGOMERY
FRANK ANDREWS 111

OwWEN M LOPEZ
“JEFFREY R. BRANNEN
JOHN BENNETT POUND

MONTGOMERY FEDERICI ANDREWS. HANNA‘ﬁs &‘Mmes
ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW

350 EAST PALACE AVENUE )
SANTA FE. NEW Mexico a7s0)

August 2, 1973

POST OFFICE 8Ox 2307
AREA CODE 505
ONE 982-3a76

'AUG -3 1973

OlL CONSERVATION COMM
Sante Fe
y New Mexico 11
Conservatié“ Commission
Post Office Box 2088 i
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Attention: Mp, Elvis A Utz, Examiner
Re: Case N h54§’(re6b@ﬁéa), Special Rules’

Gentlemen:

ing in’ the subJ ct
subject case

‘hearing 1n the
will be schedul

‘RSM:alb
5086-72-6

-Hanagan Petroléum'CQﬁﬁbraﬁibn

ce:

A

and’ Reg ns for the Catclaw’ Draw-
Morrow - Gas Pool, Eddy County, ‘New Mexico

is requested of the
e last examiner
: which we understand

. DOCKET MAILED.

Date—é.'?—?i
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, _GOVERNOR
BRUCE KING
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
LAND COMMISSIONER
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEX J. ARMIJO
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE MEMBER
87501

: | STATE GEOLOGIST

A.L.PORTER, JR.

June 21, 1971 SECRETARY. DIRECTOR

Re: Case No. 4548 :
Mr. Richard Morris order No. “R=4157 f
'Montgomefy. Federici, Andrews, O ;
Hannahs ‘& Morris Applicant: :
Attorneys at Law o : ; :
Post Office Box 2307 Hanagan Petroleum Corporation :
Santa Fe, New Mexico D :
. DOCKET MAILE 7 DOCKET #niLED
Dear Sir: o Date ; E
‘Enclosed herewzth are two coples of the above -referenced §
Comm1331on order recently entered in the subject case. :
g
Very truly yours, !
: T i
e

o - * : V

A. L. PORTER, Jr. _
Secretary-Director .4# [
;
ALP/ir |
Copy of order also sent Eo:‘ §
‘Hobbs OCC___x ;
Artesia occ % S
Aztec 0OCC ;
Other f
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‘ o | | o L R TRUJILLO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - CHAIRMAN
T o LAND COMMISSIONER
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEX J. ARMISO
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE ugug{;k
87501 STATE GEOLOGIST
_, ~A.L.PORTER,JR, -
September 17, 1973 ‘ SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
| _ Re: CASE NO. 4548
Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, -
Hannahs & Morris Applicant: ,
Attorneys at Law L
Post Office Box 2307 | Hanagan Petroleum

‘Santa Fe, New Mexico

BOCKET MAILED

. g7 A
Dea? Slr‘f mfe'u uw%/}
Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced

Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very ‘truly yours,

PR DD L)
A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/iy

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs occ X

Artesia occ x

Aztec occ T

Other ‘
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4548 ,
Order No., R—4157~A

IN THE MATTER OF CASE NO. 4548 BEING
REOPENED PURSUANT TO THE PROVISIONS OF
ORDER NO. R-4157, WHICH ORDER ESTABLISHED
SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR THE
CATCLAW DRAW-MORROW GAS POOL, EDDY
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, INCLUDING A PROVI~
STON FOR 640~ACRE PRORATION UNITS.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on f£or hearing at 9 a.m. on Auvgust 22, 1973,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Bxaminer Richard L. Stamets.

NOW, on this 13th day of ‘September, 1973, the Commission,

a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the anminer, and' belng

fully advised in the premises,
,FINDS~ :
(1) That due public notice having been glven as requxred by

law, the Commission has jurisdlcticn of thig cause and the subject
matter thereof. .

(2) That by Order No. R-4157, dated June 21, 1971,jspecia1
rules and regulations were promulgated for the Catclaw Draw—~
Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Maxico, establishing: 640-acre

spacing units,

(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-4157,
this cause was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool
to appear and show cause why the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool
should not be developad on 320-acre spacing units.

<(4) That the Catclaw Draw~ﬂorrow Gas Pool is not now fully
developed and defined. 7

(5) That at least two separate zones in the Morrow formation |

are productive from wells completed in said pool.

(6) - That shut-in pressures tend to show communication
between the majority of the wells in the pool but some prosgures
do not show such communication.




T
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-2~ .
Casge No. 4548
Order No, R~-4157-A

(7) That the special pool rules for the Catclaw Draw-
Morrow Gas Pool should not be made permanent at this time but
should be continued on a temporary basis for an additional
period of one year. ‘

(8) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing
in September, 1974, at which time the operators in the subject

pool should appear and show cause why the Catclaw Draw~Morrow

Gas Pool should not be developed on 320-~acre spacing.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the temporary special pool rules for the Catclaw
Draw-Morrow Gas Pool are hereby continued in full force and effect

{2) That this case shall he reopaned at an examiner ‘hearing
in Septembex, 1974, at which time the operators in the subject

pool may appeay and present additional testimony to show cause.

vhy the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool should not ba developed on
320-acre spacing units.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further ordexrs as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

.above designated.

u _ STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

~¢£%;¢,h/ JLZLmﬁ

I. R, TRUJILLO, Chairman

PORTER, Jr., Membey & Secretary

SEAL

dx/




r..{ ) Docket No. 23-73

DOCKET: xAmNLR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 22, 1973

9 A.M. - Ol CONSERVA1ION COMMTSS TON' CONFERENCF ROOM
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The f611og1ﬁg cases will he heard beforc Richard L. Stamets, Lxaminer, or Elvis A.
Utz,~Alternate Fxaminer:

CASE 4548: (Rédﬁéﬁéﬂ) “(Continued from the August 9, 1973, Examiner Hearing)

of Or'er No. R-4157, which order established special rules and regula—
tions for the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico,,z‘
‘including a provision for 640-acre proration units. All interested
i ' parties may appear and show cause why sald pool should not be developec

on 320-acre spacing.

CASE 5046: Application of David Fasken for an unorthodox gas well location,
Eddy COunty, ‘New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to drill ' a gas well at an unorthodox location 660 feet from
i the South and West lines of ‘Section 75 Township 18 Sotith, Range 26 East,
'15; West Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool Eddy County, New Mexico, to which well-the
i © 8/2 of -said Section 7 would be dedicated.

CASE 5047: Application of Chace 041 Company for the amendment of Ofdef No. R-4555,
Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant; in the above-styled cause,
seeks the amendment of the special rules and regulations for ‘the South
Lindrith’ Callup—Dakota Pool, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, as promul-
gated by ‘Order ‘No. R-4555, to provide for the classification of o1l
wells and‘gas ‘wells, the assignment of 3t0-acre unlts to ‘gas wells, anc
to provide for approval ‘of unorthodox locations for wells drilled as oil
wells but classified ‘ag’ gas wells upon completion.

CASE 5048: rplication of Roger C. Hanks for ¢reation of a pool and special rules
‘ therefor, Eddy County, New México. Applicant, in the' above-styled
‘cause, ‘seeks the creation’of the South Dagger’ Draw—Upper Pennsylvanian

Pool for ‘his Preston Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit L of Section 35,
Township 20 Solith, Range 24 East, Eddy County, 'New Mexico. Applicent i

further seeks the promulgation of special rules for said pool," including

ptovision for 320-acte spacing for all wells in said pool, for the
claeeification of oil wells and gas wells, for a limiting gas-oil ratio
of 8,000 to 1, and for the assignment of a depth bracket allowable for

ofl wells of 267 barrels of oil per day.

CASE 5049: Application of Mobil 011 Corporation for a triple completion, Eddy’ County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the’ above~sty1ed cause, seeks approval for the
' 1 ompletion (conventional) of its Federal "LL" Well No. 1 located
in Un i n 13, Township 23 South, Range 26 East, Soiith Carlsbad
: Field, Eddy County, New:Mexico, to produce gas from the Canyon, Atoka,
o s and Morrow formations through three strings of tubing.

CASE 5050 AoplioetiOn*of”Read and Stevens, Inc. for salt water disposal, Chaves
County, New Mexfco. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority




Examiner Hearing ~ Wednesday ~ August 22, 1973

Docket No. 23-73
-2~ ..

(Cage 5050 continued from Page 1)

CASI 5051:

CASE 5052:

CASE 5053+

‘Application of At antic Richfield

to dispose of produced salt water into the Montoya formation In the
perforated Interval from 6225 feet to 6245 feet in its Fedeval "L"

Well No. 1, located in Unit B of Section 21, Township 6 South, Range 27
Bast, Haystack-Clsco Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico.

Applicntion of Hillin Production Company for special pool rules, Eddy
Applicant, in the above-styled csuse, seeks the,

Eddy County, New Mexico, including a provision for 320-acre spacing
and apecified well locat{ions.

; “mpany Eor a non-standard gas prora:.ion
unit and simultaneous well dedicati n, Lea County, New ‘Mexico. Appli—
cdnt, ‘In the above-styled" causeé, ‘seéks’ approval for a non—standard 320
acre gag proration‘unit comprising ‘the NW/4, Ef2 ‘NE/4, SW/4 NE/4, and

NE/4 SE/4, of 'Section 35, Township 23 South, Range 36 East, Jalmat Cas
Pool, Lea County, New’ Mexico, to be simultaneously dedicated to its

J. P..Combest Wells Nos. 1 and 4 located in Units H and E, respectivel s

of sald Section 35.

Southeast nomenclatufe'casc“calliﬁg for the création, exténgian and
contraction of certain pools ‘in Eddy and Lea Countles, New Mexico.

'(4) . Create a new pool. “in Eddy’ County, New Mexico, classified as a gas

paol”for Atoka preduction and designated as the Burton Flat-Atoka Gas
Pool.  The discovery well 1is the Monsanto Company Miller Federal No. 1

" 1ocated in Unit G of Section 3, Township 21 South -Range 27 East, NMPM.
‘Said pool described as: ‘

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
Section 3: Lots 1 through 8

(b) Create a new pool in- Eddy Cotnty, New Mexico, classified as a gas
pool for Strawn production: and designated as the Burton Flat Strawn

‘Gas Pool. The discovery well is the Monsanto ‘Company , Burton Flat Deep

Unit No. 3 located in Unit V of Section 3, Township 21 South, Range 27
East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, ‘RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
Section 3: S/2 TR
(c) Create ahnew pool in Eddy ‘County, New Mexico, classified as a gas

pool for CaﬁY‘“’production and designated as the Carlsbad- Canyon “Gas
Pool. The discovery well is the Morris R. Antweil Randall'No. 1 located

in Unit K of Section 21, Township 22 South, Range. 27 East, 'NMPM. Said

pool would comprise:

"TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM o
Section 21. s/2 ‘

(d) Create a new pool ‘in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a‘gas
pool for Morrow production and designated as the Happy Valley-Morrow




Examiner Hearing - Wednesday - August 22, 1973 Docket No. 23-73
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(Case 5053 continued from Page 2)

Gas Pool. The: discovery well is The Superior 011 Cdmpany State Q
Com No. 1 located in Unit L of Section 34, Towmship 21 South, Range 26
Eagt, NMPM. Said pool would comprise?

_TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Section 34: Ww/2

f(e) Create a new pool in Eddy ‘County, New Mexico, ' classified as & gas
‘pool for’ Morrow productibn and. designated ag the LaHuerta-Morrow Gas
Pool. The diecovery well 18 the Citles Service 011 Company ‘Cavwley A

" Com No. 1 located in Unit K of Section 28, Township 21 South, Range 27
East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
Section 28: -S/2

(f) Extend the East Empire Yates- Seven Rivers Pool in Eddy County,
New Mexico, to’ include therein

'OWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
‘Sectlon 28: NE/4 SE/4

. (g) Extend the Fowler-Devonian Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to
F o include therein: ,

g TOWNSHIP 24 ‘SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
B | Section 10: SE/4

(h) Extend the Hat Mesa=Morrow:Gas
to include therein:

Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE
Section 1: /2
Section 2: All.

32 EAST, NMPM

(R

(1) Extend the Lea-San Andres Pool iﬁ'Lea County, New Mexico, to include
therein. N “

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE
Section 24: SE/4

34 _EAST, NMPM

(3) Extend the Parrish Ranch~Upper Pennsylvanian Pool in Eddy County, .
New Mexico, ‘to include therein: :

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 24 EAST, NYPM
Section 13: E/2 SE/4-

TOUNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NYEM
Section 18: N/2 S/2 and SE/4 NE74 »
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(Case 5053 continued from page 3)

(k) Extend the Eenascokbraw San Andres-Yeso Pool in Eddy‘county,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP_18 SOUTH, RANGE 55 EAST, NMPM
Section 32:

Sectioﬁi§:

(1) FExtend the Rock Ténk~LoderMdfrbw’GasfPoblkiﬁ>Eady County, New
Mexico, tofinhlude'theréin: '

gection 11

(m) ~Extend the Rouind Tank-Queen pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to
{nclude therein: )

TOWNSHIP_15 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM

Section 36: “NE/&4
(n) Extend the shugart Pool in EddY county, New Mexico, o {nclude
therein: ‘

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST NMPM

Gection 12: SE/4 SE/
it gection 13: #/2 NE/4

(0) ExténdriheAWInchester;Mortow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico,
to include therein: :

TOWNSHIP_ 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Se‘ctj.oh 34 2 -
TOWNSHIR_ 20 SOUTH RANGE - 28_EAST, NMPM
Section 2: N 2

7(#) Contract the,verticai llmits.of the'Townsend Pepné&lvaﬁian'POOI

in Lea’Couhty,~New7Mexi¢o,'to i{nclude the Cisco fq:macion'ohly”and
redeqighhte said pool the{Towneend—Cisco Pool comprising: :

SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST NMPM

CASE 4745:"(ReOpened)'kgggtinuea ¢rom the August 9, 1973, Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of Case No. 4745gbéing'réoﬁened'pursuantsto the provisions
of Ordex No. R-4365, which>q:der established gpecial :ules?and'regula—
tions for the Penasco.Draw 5an Andtes—chgyPodl;*Eddy County, New
Mexico, indluding’a~pfdv1610n for c1ass£ficatiénfb£’oil‘Wells ghd gas

wells, the spaCing)thereof, and a ii&itiﬁg'gas-oil_ratio of 3000 to 1.
All-interested partiés may appear and show cause why said pool rules
should remain in effect.




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IR THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

: COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

'CASE NO. 4548
Order No. R-4157

NOMENCLATURE.

APPLICATION OF HANAGAN
! PETROLEUM CORPORATION FOR ' . ;
i A NEW GAS POOL AND FOR r '
SPECIAL POOL RULES, EDDY
COUMTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF TH 0. sI

| BY THE COMMISSION:
i

&l This cause came on for hearing at 10330 a.m. on Juné 16, :
I 1971, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel §. Nutter.;§

NOW, .on this 21st _day of June, 1971, the Commission, a
il quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
i and the recommendations of the Examiner, and bcing fully advised {

in the premises,

EINDS:

(f) That due public notice having been given ‘as roqutred
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject: matter thereof,

(2) That the applicant, Bnnagan Petroleum COrporatlon.

i{ seeks the creation of a new gas pool for Morrow production in ;
| Bady County, New Mexico, and the promulgation of special rules ;
| -and regulations governing said pool, including a provision for e
640-acre spacing units. g

~ (3) That the Hanagan Petroleum COrporation Catclaw Draw
Unit Well No, 1-Y, located in Unit F of Section 26, Townehip 21 |
i gouth, Range 25 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, having its |
li top perforations at 10,202 feet, has diacovered a ssparate
i common source of supply which should be designated the Catclaw

S




f‘braw-uorrow Gas Pool; that the vertical limits of said pool
| .should be the Morrow formation as found in the 1ntet051 from

| orderly developmsnt of the pool and protect correlative righta.

: that during this temporary period all operators in the subject

| and recoverable reserves,

“designated the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool, with vertical limits

-2-
CASE NO. 4548
Order No. R-4157

10,186 feet to 10,570 feet on the log of the aforesaid Catclaw
Draw Unit Well No. 1-¥; and that the horizontal limits of said |
pool should be all of said Section 26. o

(4) ‘That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by
the drilling of unnecesaary wells, to avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling
of too faw wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative rights, temporary special rules and regulations
providing for 640-acre spacing unite should be promulgated for
the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool., :

‘(S) That the témpozary special rules and regulations
should provide for limited well locations in order to assure

(6) That special rules and regulationa ahould he altabli-ho&
for a temporary)petiod to expire ona year from the date that a
pipeline connection is first obtained for a well in the pool;

pool should gather all available information relative to drainage

(7) That this case should be reopened at an examinér
hearing one year from the date that a pipeline conhection is
first obtained for a well in the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool,
at which time the operators in the subject pool should appear and
show cause vhy the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool should not be ‘
developed on 320-acre spacing units, _ N

(8) That the first operator to obtain a pipeline ¢§ﬁ9¢¢§1°ﬂ
for a wall 'in the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool should notify the
Commission in writing of such fact, and that the Commission
should thereupon issue a supplemental order designating an exact
date for reopening this case,

V : ¥ ' :

(1) That a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified
as a gas pool for Morrow production, is hereby created and

comprising the Morrow formation as found in the interxval from




. following proviuions are complied with:

.-3 - .
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Order No. R-4157

10,186 feet to 10,570 feet on the log of the Hanagan Petroleum
Corporation Catclaw Draw Well No. 1-Y, located in Unit F of
Section 26, Township 21 South, Range 25 Bast, NMPM, Rddy
COunty, New Mexico, and horizontal limits comprising the
following~described area:

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

TOWNSHIP 2) SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
section 26s All

:{2) , That temporary Special Rules and Regulations for the
Catclaw Draw~norrow Gas Pool, dey County, New Mexico, are hereby
promulgated xs follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
" FOR THE
W_DRAW-

CAT:

RULX 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the Catclaw
‘Draw-Morrow Gas Pool or in the Morrow formatior. within one mile
thereof, and not nearer to or within the limits of another
designated Moxrow gas pool. ‘shall be .pacod, drilled, operated,
and produced in accordance with the Spocial Rules and Regulations
horetn&fter set forth.

BH&E_n- Each well shall be located on a .tandard untte.
containing 640 acres, more or less, consisting of a governmental
section.

+ The Secretary-Director of the Commission aay grunt
an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and
hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard
unit and the unorthodox size or shape of the unit is necesaitated
by a variation in the legal subdivision of the United States
Public Land Surveys, or the following facts exist and the

{a) The non-standard unit consists of quarter-
quarter sections or lots that are contiguous
by a common bordering side.

(b) The non-standard unit lies wholly within a

governmental section and contains less
acreage than a standard unit,
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Order No. R-~4157

(¢) The applicant preaents written consent in
the form of waivers from-all oftset operators
and from all operators owning interests in
the section in which the non-standard unit
is situated and which acreage is not included
in said non—atandard unit,

(d8) In lieu of paragraph (c) of this rule. the

‘applicant may furnish proof of the fact
that all'of the aforesaid operators were
notified by registered or certified mail
of his intent to form such non-standard
unit. The Secretary-Director may approve
the application if no such operator has
entered an objection to the formation of
such non-standard unit within 30 days "

~after the Secretary-Director has received
the application.

RULE 4. Each well shall” be located no nearer than 16350 feet

to 'the outer boundary of the section and no.nearer than 330 feet

to any governmental quarter-guarter section line.
RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to
the requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hcaring when an

viously drilled to another horizon. Al)l operators offsetting
the proration unit shall be notified of the application by

~ registered or certified mail, and the application shall state

that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director
may approve the application upon receipt of written waivers
from all operators offsetting the proration unit or if no

’objection to the unorthodox location has been entered within 20

days after the Secretary-Director has roceived the applieation.

T IS R_ORDERED 1

(1) That the locations of all wells presently érilling to
or completed in the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool or in the
Morrow formation within one mile therecf ars hereby approved;
that the operator of any well having an unorthodox location shall

‘notify the Artesia District Office of the Commission in writing

of the name and location of the well on or beforxe July 15, 1971.

‘application has been f£iled for an unorthodox location nocoaaitatc&
by topographical conditions oxr the recompletion of a well prew~




‘greaently drilling to or completed in the ‘Catclaw Draw-Morrow

" one year from the date thdt a pipeline connection is first ob-

- cause why the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool should not be

= —— .o 5 A S Aoy
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(2) That, pursuant to Paragraph A. of Section 65-3-14.5,
NMSA 1953, contained in Chapter 271, Laws of 1969, existing wells
in the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool shall have dedicated thereto -
640 acres in accordance with the foregoing pool rules; or, pur-
suant to Paragraph C. of said Section 65-3-14,5, existing wells
may have non-standard spacing or proration units established
by the Commission and dedicated thareto,

Failure to file new Forms C-102 with the Commission
dedicating 640 acres to a well or to obtain a ‘hon-standard unit
approved by the Commission within 60 days from the date of this
order shall subject the well tc cancellation of allowable. Until
said FPorm C-102 has been filed or until a non=-standard unit has
been approved, and subject to said 60-day 1imitation. each well

Gas PooOl or in the Morrow formaticn within one mile thereof shall
receive no more than onemhalf of a standard allowable for the
pool.

(3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing
tained for 2 well in the Catclaw Draw~-Morrow Gas Pool, at which
time the operators in the subject pool ﬁ&y appear and show

devéloped on 320—acre spacing units.

(4) That the first operator to obtain a pipeline connection
for a well in the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool shall notify the
Commission in writing of suéh fact, and that the Commisgion will
thereupon issue a supplemental order designating an exact date
for reopening thie case. ,

(5) That jurisdiction of @ﬁis”éauue'lu rqﬁainedffor'the
entry'of such further orders as”the Commission may deenm necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herainabov#
designated.
STATEVOF NEW - MEXXCO
OXL, CONSERVATION COMMISESION
; PR =

er & Secretary

D sREY

o




Docket No. 12-71

DOCKET: RIGULAR MBARING - WADNZSDAY - JUNE_ 16, 1971

fypeliuaiavipgial

OTL CONSERVATION COYMISSION ~ 9 A.M. - MORGAN FALL, STATE LAND OFFICE
BUILDING, SANTA ¥E, NEN MEXIZO

- on e

Et ALLOWABLE: (1)} Consideration of the.oil allowable for July and
Avgust, 1871,

(2) consideration of the allowable production of gas for
July, 1871, fcom fifteen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy,
Rocsevelt and Chaves Counties, New’MeXico.” Con51dera—
tion of the allowable production of gas from nine
prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval
Counties, New Mexico for July, 1971; also preséntation
of purchaser's nominations for the six-month period
peginning August 1, 1971, for that area.

CASE 44875_ (De Novo) This case w1}1 be contlnued to the August 18, 1971,
Qegular‘Hegrlng. . , : i

prnllcat¢on of Pennazoil United, Inc., for compulsory pooling,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above- sfyled
cause, ‘secks an order poollng all mineral Jnterests in the
Strawn forigation’ underlylng the w/z of Section 6, Townshlp
23 South, Range 27 East, South  Carlsbad-Strawn Gas Pool, ,
Eddy County, New Wex1co, said acreage to be dedleatcd to the’
- Morris R. Antweil Joell Well No. 1 located 660 feet“from the
‘North line and 1980 feet from the West line of said Section
L : © 6% Also to be censideréd will be the cost of drilling said
R - well, a vharge for the risk involved, a provision for the
! sllocation of ‘actual operating ﬁOQts, ‘and the establishment
of charge° for superv;»xon of said well.

N

‘Upon appllcatjon of Pennzoll Unlted Inc,, thzs case w1i1

E=A RN beet

CASE 4503: (De Novo)
In the watter of the hearlng called by the 0il. Conservation

Comm15s1on on its own' motion to permlt Penxce 011 Lorpora-
tion and all other lnterested persons to ‘appedr and show
cause why the intentional dev1at10n of Penroc Oil Corpora-
'tion‘Staté“WéIL ¥o. 2, having a surfaca location 360 feet
. from the South line and 330 feet from the Bast line of
o Section 28, Town«hlp 17 South, Rangn 23 East, Empire-Abo
: rool, Bddy Pouﬁty. New hexlco, to a bottom hole-lcoccation
123 fest from the South line and 149 feet from the East
line of s34 Section 28 should be approved and why the
“allowible a”s:gned to quld ‘well should not be reduced to
_ offsat any advantﬁge gained by said’ ooftom hole location
X over othnr produce
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a tion of Amoco Production Compuny, this~casé
. be heaxd Dz Nove under the provisiens of Rule 1220.

THE FOLLOWING CA .SES WILL BE HEARD PprRu DANI”L S, NUTTER
EXAMTHER, OR BLVIS A, UTZ, ALTERNATE VIWER m TdE O1IL
CONSERVAYION COMHTS&TCN CONFEQ BNCE 700” CN Tﬁn SECOND FLCCR
OF THE LAND OFFICS BUILDING AT 10.30 AiM. ¢

CASE 4547: 'Pp911ﬂaL*oq Of Hanson 0il Corporation fer s&lt water
disposal, Lea Cohnfy,_an Mexico. Applicant, in the above~
styled cauvse, see¥s authorlty to dlspose of oroduced qalt
water into the Seven’ Rivers formatlon in the perforaund in-
terval from 4C09 feet to 4036 feet in its Mescalaro. Ridge
Unit "“35" Weil No. 17 located in Unit G c’>f ‘Section 35, Town-
ship 19 South, Range 34 East, Pearl-Seven Rivers Pool, Lea

- County, New Mexicc,
CASE 4548: Application of Hanagan Pettclelm Corporation for creation
of a new gas pool and special pool rules, Eddy County,
New Mexjco. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
creation of .a, new Morrow gas pool for its Catclaw Draw Unit ;
Wiell No. 1-Y iccated in Unit F of Section 26, Townshlp 21
“South, Range 25 Easkt, Eddy COunty, New Mexico. Appllcant
further seeks the px omulgat1on of. speolal rules therefor,

including a provisian for 640-acre spacing units.

CASE 4549: Aopllcatlon -of Ton L. Tngram for . unorbhodox gas well ‘location,
' ' “Rocseveit County, New Mexico. Applicant in the above-~

styled cause, seeks approval of an unorthodox gas well
location for his Light Well No. 1 located 1980 feet from the
South line and 660 feet from the East 11ne of Section 15,
TOWnoblp 8 Soutn, Range 37 East, Bluntu~San Andres ‘Assogiated
Pool, Robsevelt County, New Mexice, the S/2 of said Section
15 to be dedicated to the well. o

CASE 4550: Application of Roger C. Hanks for sals ‘water disposal, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above- styled cause,
- seeks authoxlty to dlspose of produced salt water into the
Devenian formation at approximately: 10, 500 feet in a well :
located 660 feet from the North and West lines of - Seotlon 5, ;
Townsnlp 20 south, Range 25 East, Fady County, New Mexico. f

CASE_4551: Application of Roger C. Hanks for an unorthodox gas well 3 .
location, EKddy County, New Mexico. Appl;cant in the H
above-styled chuse, seeks an exceptlon to Rule 104 of the
Commission Rules and Regu1atlons to drill:a well at an un-
othodox gas well locatien 1900 feet firom the South line
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CASE 4552:

CASE 4554:
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CASE 45523

‘Appl1cat40ﬂ ci BTA 011 Producors fﬁx exuanSLOn of-a pressure

_Dooket Kol 12-71
& A6, 1571 . o

“{Ca=se 4551 oontinuved)

and 850 feet frcom the West line of Section 35, Township

20 Scuth, Range 24 East, un szgnated‘Fennyslvanian”gas
pool, Eddy County, Naw Mex ‘the 8/2 of szid Section 35
+to bz de2dicated to the well, ’ '

In the matter © he hearing called by fhc 01l Conservation
Comrmission vpon its own motion to consider -he amendmant

of Rule 504 cf the Co lm1°SJon Rules and ?ngulatlons by
deleting therefrom the rOVL Lon that "‘all gas preduced with

the current oil "?3ovab d@L@Lmlnea in accordance with
Rule 506 shali be deenyd to have been 1awfully produced.

ko

e,

she hearing called by the 0il Conservatlon

In the matter of i
Commiszion on its own motion to permit Henry S. Birdseye

and 2}l other interested persons to appear and show cause
why the following-des scribed wells in the Cnaco Wash-Mesaverde.

Pool in Township 20 North, Renge 9 Weset, MoKlnley County,
New lMexico, should not be pil uggea and abandoned in accordance

with a Commission-zpproved plugging program.

Santa Fe Railroad Welils Nes. 1, 2, 3, and 4 and in

Unit P of Section 21; Well No. 6 in Unit M of

‘Section 22; and Wells Nos. 5, 7,78, 9, 11, and 12

“in Units D, D, O, ¥, D, and ¥, respectively, of

Sectien 27. v : C ;

L

maintenance nroject Lea County, Taw Mex1vo, App]lcant

in the above-: ty1bd ‘cause, seeks aufhorlty to expandiits

BTA vada Bond Fressure. Malntenence Projecc,Vada Pannoylvanlan
Pool, by the conversion to water injection of its Bond Wells
Nos. 2 and 3 lacated, - respectively; in Units L and A of
Section 5 and its Bond Well-No, 4 located in Unit J of .
Section 4, all in Township 9 Scuth, Range 36 East, Lea
County, New Mexicd Apnllcant proposes to complet@ the
above-described wxals in ‘such a manner as to cause, by means
of down-hole equipment, water from the Bough "D" Zone to
f£lood the Bough "¢" zone in each ¢f the wells.

Southaa stern New Mexizo nomonc1ature case ﬂallsng for an
order for the creation and extension of ﬂer+aln poolb in
Lea, Eddy and Chaves Counties, MNew Mexico, '

(2} Créate a new pool in “Qﬁy Ccunty, New Mexico, classified
as & gas pool for Morrow pvodv"tlon and designated as the
Lid-Morrov fas Pecl. The discovery well is Pennzoil United,
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- (Case 4553 continued)

Inc., Aid State No. 1 located in Unit A of Sectisn 24,
Township 17 ‘South, Range 28 East, NvpM. Said pool
would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 RAST, NMPM
SECTION 24: nN/2 :

(b) Create a new pool in Lea’County, 'New Mexico,
classifiad as an 0il pool for Blinebry production and
designated as theEaSthTerry—Blinebry‘Pool. The‘discovery
well is Mark Production Company, Conoco Federal No. 2.
lécated -An“Unit J" of "Section 30, Township 20 ‘South, Range
39 Bast, NMPM. Said Eool would comprise: ‘
§
TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 39 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 30:. SE/4

(¢) Extend the Arfowhead-Grayburg Pool in Lea Couhty,
New Mexico, to include therein:

i

TOWNSHIP 22SOUTH, RANGE 37 FAST, NMPM
SECTION 20:  Nw/4

(Q) Extend the North BégleyéPéﬁﬁéyivahién‘Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include theérein: v

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NripM
SECTION 5: SE/4° : .

o ; : ¥
“(e) Extendréhe‘Boyd;Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New °.
‘Mexico, to include therein: ' ' : L

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, mepu
SECTION 10: s/2 S

(F)  Extend the Pagger Draw-Upper Pennsylvaniah pool in
Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 30: W/2 W/2 e
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CASE 4552,
=2 83204

CASE 4554,
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CASE 4553,
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" m&intenance Project,

order

June 16, i57i

¥

and 850 feet frem kR West line of Section 35, Township
20 Scuth, Range 24 Easg, undasignated Pennyslvaniah'gas
pool,'Eddy County, ¥New ¥exico, the 8/2 of szig Section 35
o be dedicateq to the weli. : :

In the matter of thue hearing called by the 0i] Conservation
; . .

2 <
, its cwn'motion,to.aonsider ﬁhe amendmant
of Rule SOs‘of'the‘Commiséibn'Rulas &nd Regulations by

ok the provision that all gas produced with
the curcent oil allowable‘determinéd‘in accordance With
Rule 506 shaili be deemed to have been lawfully produced,

’

In the’maﬁ%er o £h2 'hearing called by the 0i1 Conservation
Commiszion on iie oWl motion to permit Eenry s, Birdseye
and ail Oothexr interesteqd persons”to appear ang show cause
why thé‘folIOWiﬁgkdescribed wells in the Chace Wash-Mesaverde
Pool in Township 29 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County,

New Mexico, shoula not be pligged and abandoned in accordance
with a CommissionwapprOVéd Plugging program. ’

o futs
X

Santa Fe Railroaq Weils Nos. 1, 2, 3, and 4 and in

Unit ? of section 21, Well NS. 6 in Unit M of

Section 22; ang Wells Nos. s, 7,78, 9, 11, and 12

in Units », p, ¢, F, D; and r, respectively, of

Ssctien 27, ‘

VQil Producers for €Xpansion of a Pressure
Lea County, New Mexico, applicant,

in the above-styleqd Tause, seeks autherity to expand ‘its :

ETA Vada Bond Pressure MainténéﬁCe'ProJect Vada Pennsylvanian

Pool, by the conversion to water‘injection of “its Bond wWelils

Applicéﬁion eof BTA

Nos. 2 and 3,ibeated,‘respectively,”in Units L and Ao of

Section 5 sag itg Rond Well No. 4 lccated in Unit J of
Section 4, a1y in Township 9 south, Range 36 East, Lea
County, New Mexito, Applicant'proposésrto complete the “
abovemdescfibéd wells in such a manner as to cause, by means '
of down-hole equipnsnt, water from the Bough "D" zone to
£lood the Bough naw 5ONe in each of the wells,

Southeastern New Hexice nomenclafere case calling for an.

for the creation and extension of certain pools in
New Mexico,

\

Lea, Eddy”and“chaves Counties,
ew pool in Addy County, Néw’Mexico, classified
. [ S . ; . <

for Morrow production andg de31gnatedrasuthe
The discovery well is Pennzoil United,

(2) Creszte
28 & gas poo
C2e Peol,

LR R &%

o
!;“
i
ol
n
o
5
R
0
e
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(g}
MW Meh_co o irclule therein:

} o Fxtend the Dmv?Yﬂ w-Queen Pool in Chaves County,

}”w»:r.g;lé SN, _SANGE 29 BRET,

29 EAST,

~(h) Extend the ULea-Bone Sp*lngs ronl in i,ca
NMaw Mexico, to includs tharain:

FTOWNESHIP 1¢ SOoUTd, RANGE 34 BAST,

SPCYION 25:  SW/4

(1)  Extend tha Sout
New Mexicae, to inqlude“tnezc;n:

TOWNSHE® 22 SOouTyH, RANGE 37 BAST,

 Molormack~Silurian Pool in Lea Couhty,

SECTION 22: NwW/4

(j\ bwtena the I‘vp” Gré}burg'Séh Ah&?es Pool in Eddy

’gpww‘gz 17 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM

; "sﬁcmxsx 32:  sw/4 sw/4

TOANSHTP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST,

SEc@$0N“6fﬁ'Nw/4uvw/4

(k)  Bxtend” ‘the west ‘Sawyer-San Andres Pool ln Lea County,

New- Mexieo, to inelvde theréin:

TOWNSKIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMBM

SECTION 21: SE/4

(1)  Extend the Workh Vadiiiin-Abo Pcol in Lea County,

Mexico, tc invlude therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANCE 34 FAST, NMPM

SECTION 13:  NE/4
SECTION 15: s/2 sw/a
SESTICN 23: wW/2

()  Exktend the Northwest Vacuum-Wolfeamp Podl in Lea County,
Rew Mexice, teo inelude therain: "

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTY, RANGE 34 EAST,
SECTION ‘

5: MNEBE/4




) LAW OFFICES OF
JENNINGS, CH RiSTY & COPPLE
1012 SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING TeLEPHONE 822{{8432
p.O.BOX 11890 AREA CoOE 503

st T T

JAMES T.'JENN{VNGS
SiM B.CHRISTY.IX ;
ROGER L.COPPLE ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO 8820!
?RlAN Ww. COPPLE
| March 15, 1973 E
’t
,NéW”Meiiéofdil5Conservatidﬁ COmmiséion 2
p. O. Box 2088 ‘ f .
ganta Fe, New Mexico 87501
“appention: = MrS. {da ‘Rodriguez
pear Ida: !
geturned herewith is the rranscript in NMOCC
case 4548;'JUne*16,‘197l. Thank you for your ! .
assistance. : ; ,
Respectfully, 7
JENNINGS, CHRISTY & COPPLE |
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CATCLAW ORAW ETELO (MORROW)
T21S -Rge. 25&26E
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

SUMMARY"OF RESERVES & ESTIMATED DRAINAGE AREA

SO Sec., . Recoveyible Res.  Avg. Rec. G.I.P. ‘Est. Avg. Net
Well No. Location . MMCF . MCF/Ac-ft Pay - Over

Drainage Area
Acres

Spacing Unit
23 11.25 546 20,2
24 S T 546 21-0"
13 3.95 546 14,2
14 4.10 546 15.6"

L “RE N < T - XY

35 | 10.72 546 26"

TOTALS. .. 40.42 ' " 546 19.4°

AVERAGE DRAINAGE AREA PER WELL = 752 Acres.

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
OIL CONSERYATION' COMMISSION .
TalEXC.0 EXHIBIT NO. | |
CASE NO.__4 544 ’

Kz

1020
‘994
481
755

3759
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S+ e e e . 3 481 s e = |y




CATCLAW QRAW’FIELDf(MdﬁRON)
1215 - Rge. 25826E ‘
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
SﬁmﬂARY”OF7é66K;ﬁﬁOPERTfﬁs‘EY TONE
Well No. - | ‘perforated Zone
e T v A | "p"
) Net Pay Sw p Net Pay Sw
, L ft % L ft 9
P 12 14 34.7 11.3 2 39
T : 8.3 12 37 s 19 2
| 46 7.3 7 40 2 4 44
47 ‘ 6.2 2w . 30 9 3. 41.2
w0 - S S - 26 B

We i g’h‘ted‘ Average Rn:k Préperties (“'VC“‘, and D Zones Comb1ned)
Porosity - 9.3% o |
Water Saturat1on - 34.5% d),wa‘/m ; 4375‘
Gas - In - Place (MCF/Ac -ft) . - 663. :

B Rec'ov"e‘r“ab'le Gas - In - Place (MCF/Ac- -ft) - 546
(Abandonment Ffressure ~ 750 psig
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BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

APPLICATION OF HANAGAN PETROLEUM
CORPORATION FOR ESTABLISHMENT OF
THE CATCLAW DRAW—MORROW_GASAPOOL
AND FOR PROMULGATION OF SPEC,
RULES AND REGULATIONS THEREIN,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

~’____,___._—_—--¢

Comes now Hanagan Pétﬁbléﬁm'c6fpofat10n, by its attor-
neys, and applies to the New Mexico OilVCSﬁéérVQtiéh'CSﬁﬁi§31éh;

for éstablishment of a new gas pool in Eddy County, New Mexico,

to be designated the CATCLAW DRAWLMOKROW ‘GAS POOL, and for the -

promulgation of spediél‘rules and regulations therein, to pravide

for 640 acre spacing and proration units;, and 1in support of its

U

appllca*ion states.
M”"‘ : .
1. The applicant Hanagan Petroleum Corporation 5, j

k the opéréfbr of'the Catelaw Draw unit cdmprising 6,720'acr¢s ofi'
state, féderal'énd fee lands in Sections 13, 14, 15, 22-27 and

"3N 36 T. 21 S., R. 25 E., Eddy Couﬁty, New: Mexico, the agree—
ment covering which was approved by the Commission by its Order
No. R-4681 dated December 17, 1970, in Case No. 4476, o

2. Applicant has drilled and completed its Catclaw

Draw unit Well No. 1-Y located 1986 feet from'thé“nbfth Iihe

and 2310 feet from the west line of Section 26, T. 21 S., R.25 E.

Eady County, New Mexico, Wﬁiﬁh‘wéll beducéé“gQS‘énd‘QSSOCiated'
hydrocarbons fromathe Morrow formation. | | B ’

3. 'Based upon the information presently avallable from
the aréfesaidJWéilg it.appears}thét’é»new Morrow gas pool should
be éréatéatéhd”éstébiisned‘by"the‘ééﬁﬁfsSidn,fwhiéh‘abblicaﬁt
kpropOSes te“aesighated the Catc1aw‘Dréw;Méf%bw*Gas'Poql,'c6mi

Epeuncem R } S oo L ST ; ‘
prising all of Section 26, T. 21 S., R. 25 E., Eddy County, New

DOCKEY MARSD
~-1- o T
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Mexico, and such additional acreage as the Commission may deter-
mine at this time to be properly included within the horizontal
limits of the pool.

i, —Bgsed upon the information presently available from

the aforesaid well one well completed within the proposed new %-
gas poel can efficiently‘éﬁd‘ecﬁﬁﬁﬁically”dréin and develop an %
area of atleast 640 acres. Adcordingly, dpplicant prbﬁoSes that é
the: Commission establish temporary special rules and regulations L%

fo#‘the proposed Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool providing for
’staﬁdard'spading'ahd?prorAEiOn units"of*éﬁb“acres, the same , £
being a single governmeéntal section. Applicant further proposes
that the special rules‘and'regulatibhs ﬁrovidelfor'the drillihé

of each well in sald pool no nearer than 1650 feet to the outer

boundary of the section on which the well is located dnd no o

"nearer than 330 feet to any governmental qua::'te:e-’i'&';iii:;a[i"ter‘se‘ct‘it’)\n‘j

ANERDEwof ey

line.

i3
%

5. Approval of this application will prevent the
economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, will

avoid the augmentatidn of risk arising from the drilling of an

excessive number of wells, will prevent reduced recovery which

might result from the drilling of too few wells and ‘otherwise

will prevent waste and protect correlative rights.
WHEREFORE, applicant requests that this application be ;

set“fbr'heéfin8 béT0re‘the7Cdﬁﬁf§si§ﬁ?br'oﬁe 6f"its:§23ﬁiﬁe55‘éhﬁ

that the Commission enter its ordérfaﬁprOViﬂg“this application.

: MONTGOMERY FEDERICI ANDREWS,
“HANNAHS & MORRIS

o fithosnf S Mo

Box 2307

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Attorneys for applicant Hanagan Petroleun
Corporation
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ni SE Chce e Asag CASE NO. 4548
0 TNE MATTER OF CcAsE Do, A<g e |
Beme ReoreneDd PugsuanT ToTHE order No. R=4/5 7-R
PROVISIDANS oF OBRPER No BUISTA '
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_ ONE YEAR T SPER! Tqupmgq SPecii !
8 Roes ASEBHEGHENL
EATCLAW VRAN~GBRL. Mogroww GAS

it e e s S S

AN N

As =98 THE MATTER OF Case Ao, Ysy o
BENe ReoPENED o0 THE MoTio oF | SRR
TNE OIL ConsEeyATION) CoMMISS (on) D
ColSIDER T4 £ Av ENDNENTOF TRE SPEciac
PooL RUOLES For s CATCLAN TRIETLD DRAL) =
MpER.owW GARs 'Poog,gppy COUNTY. NEW MEXICD,

\T) umrmé APPL«cAbruW OFsAd SPECIAC
ROLES 98 TUHE CoVFINES ok Ty Poos
NoR | zoms T LMITs B

| ' ORDER OF THE COMMISSTON
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BY THE Co{'miiiiZN* (et 3e.m.;>”¢‘,f¢m bera, 1914, mﬁ] g
: - Plvks—cauge came on for hearinghét 9 a.m. on Ocvaber 2. ’ 191@£,§u
;gsra.#%vck,, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Danie| 5 Neetfe v T
' 'NOW, on this _day of @QJ&‘W iy l9ﬁ,' the Corfntaissi’o’n, ;
a quorum being presentj 5hving[con§iHere3‘the testimony, the records
and the recommendations of the»Examiner, and being fully advised ’

‘in the premises,.

F"]:’Nbs o ' /'M.l—a. decine
(1) That due public notice having )éen given a8 required by
e law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this-eause and the subject
" matter thereof. _ ’ ' ;
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i BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
EP OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4548

IN THE MATTER OF CASE NO. 4548 BEING order No. R- S
REOPENED PURSUANT TO , s s
'ORDER NO. R-4157 A5 74
SPECIAL RULES AND REGULA
CATCLAW DRAW-MORROW GA

COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, INCLUDING A PROVISION FOR /‘3 ‘«r}
. 640~ACRE PRORATION UNITS. - f/’J

PN S DN

S oS-

\ il . ok
ORDER OP—-THE COMMISSION - 2 i

BY THE COMMISSION:

i s

August 22 1473 !

re
ke

ThHis cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. otamets .

NOW, on this day of Auqust ., 193 ‘ the Comm1581on,
a quorum being present, Ehving consldered the testimony, the record;
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premisea. ;.

FINDS

(1) That due public notice havzng been glven as required by

s law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
J‘.,ﬁ matter thereof.

R ST N

ol

g > (2) That by Order No. R-4157 dated June 21, 1971, special

g o rules and regulations were promulgated for the Catclaw Draw-

Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, establishing 640-acre

spacing units.
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(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. RF4157,

this cause was reopencd to allow the coperators in the su
to appear and show cause “why the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool
should not be developed on 320-acre spacing units.

(4) That the Catclaw Draw-MorroQ Gas Pool is not now fully
developed and defined.

(5) That at least two separate zones in the Morrow formation
afe productive from wells complited in said pool.

(6) That éhut—in*preseures tend to show communication
between the‘ﬁajotéty 0f°theiwells‘inwthe‘pool but some pnessures
do not show such'oommunication.

(7) ’ThatatheFSpeCial”pool rules for the Catclaw Draw-Morrow
Gas Poolrshould not be made permanent a thl\ time but should be

. an addYuva
continued on a temporary basis for/\ period of one year.

(8) That this case should be reopened at an examiner?héa;ing
in September, 1974, at which time the operators in the subject
‘pool %houi?éppear”ana”éhOW cause why the Catclaw Draw=Morrow Gas
Pool should not be developed on 320-acre spacing.

~IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

“tl)‘ That the temporary séeéial*podl~fuies for tne'CatoIaw
tDraw—Mo'r’r’ow‘Gas“Pool are hereby continued in fﬁiitfgtoe°aﬁd"effeétl
(2) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing
in September, 1974, at which time the operators in the subject
pool” may appear ‘and present add1t10na1 testlmony to show cause
why the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool should not be developed on
320-acre spac1ng units. |
(3) That Jurlsdlctlon of this cause is retalned for ‘the
entry of such further orders as the Comm1531on may deem necessary.
DONE at Santa Fe, New MeXlCO, on the day and year herelnabove

designated.




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMI SSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE 'MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE O1L CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING‘

< s AN
S xo\

_.__./N o /d (g/,;ﬁ’m,)

L | = CASE No. 4548
N At —
— order vo. r-Z /S 7
VAPPLICATION OF HANAGAN R / ot
PETROLEUM CORPORATION FOR /V%f7?ﬁfzﬁi are

4

‘SPECIAL POOL~RULES EDDY

COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. 7!

LA

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

s P VR TR T S A A

‘BY THE COMMISSION:

10:30 |
; This cause came on for hearing at 4 a.m, on _ June 16 , 1971,
at Santa Fe, New Mexigo, before Examiner _ Danlel S. Nutter .

NOW, on this day of June -, 19 71 the Commlsqlon,r
quorum being present, hav1ng “considered the testlmony,_the record,
and the recomitendations of the Examlner, and being fully adv1sed

in the premises,

AR R

FINDS :

(l) That due publlc notice having been glven “as" requlred by i
“ law, the Commission has jurlsdlctlon of this cause and the ‘subject

maticer thereof.

- (2) That the applicant, Hanagan”Petroleum Corporation,
geeks the creatlon of a new gas pool “for’ ";kﬁggygggngroduction , % '
in Eddy County, New Mexico, and the promulgatlon of spec1al ) :

L

rules and regulatlons governlng Sald pool 1nclud1ng a provxslon

for 640-acre spadingfuhits.




Gk %o, A5is
Order No. R~

(3) fhat ﬁhe Hanagan Petroleum Corporation Catclaw Draw
‘Unit Well No. 1-Y, located in unit F of Section 26, ﬂrownship 21
" South, *Ra_'rigé 25 East, NMPM,""E’ddy CountyNew Mexico, having its
tOp'ﬁéfforatidhs‘éthle!Qj&fééﬁ;‘has*diécbvered~a separate
c’oﬁﬁidn' soiice” of supply which shoéidl be designated the%t

lZQ‘g;L;;}nghﬂ.upas Pool; that the vertical limits of said pool

shculd be the rone—of-tife M@_wm‘amn:“
found in the interval from JO4 & & feet to -LOF ‘feet on

the 1og of the aforesaid Catclaw Draw Unit Well No. 1-¥; and
that the horizontal iimif’s of said pool should be all of said
Section 26.

94) That!in order Eo,preéeht the econonic ioss'catsed by
‘the'drillingiOf?uhheééssary“wélls, o aveéid the~au§¢§ﬁtatioﬁfof
risk arising from the drilling of aﬁjexcessive‘ﬁuMbér of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery whiéh"ﬁtﬁﬁk result from tRe
drillihguéfxﬁdb few wells, and to otherwise éfevent waste and
‘pféfé%t‘cbrreiative'rights,AtemnOrary specihlifules and regula-
tions providing’fori640Facre‘séaCiﬁgluhits ‘should bé préﬁulgéted
for the (adabams hac) HWatlaycas pool. - "

(5) That the temporary specinl fules and regulations

should provide for limited well locatiohs in order to assure

~ordefly‘devé10pmeht of the pool and protect correlative rights.

3
[
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(%) That special rules and regulations should be éstablisheé
for a témporary period to expire one year from the date that a
pipeline connection is first obtéfhéd'for a well in"ihéipodl;
that Quring this tempOfary périod all opéfétdrS'in the subject
and recoverable.wreserves.

(7) Thét‘thiS'caSe should be reopenéd at an examiner
hea’i-‘i'n';; one year from the date that a pip’eltne conneétion is

first obtained for'a well in th’emLMGas Pool, at

which time the opera‘tbrs in the subject ?o’c}l-SHdﬁld ;a’iipéar and
show cause why tnew_%oé~1 shoiild ‘niot be
developed bn"'320-acre égaéi'ng units.

(8) That the first operator to obta:.n a pipeline connectlon

for a well in the%'pw Gas Pool should notify ‘the

Commission in writing of such”'fa'ct‘. and that the Commlsslon

should thereupon issue a supplemental order designating an exact

'date for reopening this case.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That a néw'pOOI in‘ Eddy County, New Mexico, c1assi.fi.é‘d
as a"gas pool for ___MM__ production, 'is hereby created
and desxgnated theWPool, with vertical
~wono—of bhe Ifatdo)

“formatl_on as found in the 1nterval from /0 I!‘ feet to
0.5 7 & ' ‘
MJ? ‘feet on the log of the Hanagan Petroletm Corporatlon

limits comprls ing the

‘Catclaw Draw Well No. 1-Y, located in Unit F of Section 26,
Toi»nship‘ﬁil South, Range 2% East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico,
and horizontal limits comprising the following-described area:
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO .
TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
Section 26: All
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CASE NO. 4548 .
‘Order No. R-

k‘2) That temporary Special Rules and Regulations for the
Wm; ‘Eddy County, New Mexico, are hereby
promﬁlqgtéd as‘féllows: “ B
| SPEciAL RULES_AND‘éEéULATIONS'
| EOR THE N
(Wo__{ b{&_ o WlaAMI<Yons pooL |
_B_I_J_I_.-_I_Z___L Each well c‘:om'plet'ed or recompleted in th'e%}_
0{&,} 'W Gas Pool ‘Or in the . zc”e-oé-
‘the ___:zhﬁggggidgggi_ formation within one mile thereof,
and not nearer to or within the limits of &nothér designated
P2l pee)  gas pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operatea,

and produced in accordance with the Special Rulés and Regulations

o2

hereinafter set forth
"‘»"RULE 2. Each well shall be located on a standard unit

containing 640 acres, more or less, consisting of a gov;rnméﬁtél~
seé;}io’n. |

RULE 3. The’sécretary¥Dir¢Cth of the Commission may grant'
an exception to the’requireméﬁts of Rule 2 without notice and
hearing when an applicétidn7hés'been filed for a non-standard
unit ;na the UnOrEhOQOx sizme or shape of the unit is necessitated
4rby a variation in the legal subdivisionvbf'tbé United Staﬁés
Public Land Surveyé, or the following facts exist and the
foliowing provisions are complied with:

~‘(a) The non-standard unit consists of ‘quarter-
:Quarter sections or lots that are contiguous

by a common bordering side.
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(b) The noh-staﬁdard unit lies wﬁ%ilY‘Within a
governmental section and contains less
acreage than a’standard unit.

{(c) The applicéﬁt*ﬁresehts written consent in the
form‘of waivers from all offset operators aﬁa-
from all operators 6wﬁiﬁg interests in the
section ihfﬁﬁiéh”éﬁe“Héﬁ;§ﬁéﬁdard”ﬁﬁit is
situated and which acreage is not included
*in~sa§dWﬁ6ﬁ;§tandafd“§ﬁf%,

(d) 1In lieu bf;péfééf&ph (¢) of this rule, the

applicant may furnish proof of the fact that

all of the aforesaid operators were notified

by registered or cértifiédﬂmail"offﬁ%ssiﬁtéﬁt
to form such non-standard unit. The Secretary-
Director héy”apptoﬁé’ﬁhe}applicétioh‘if no
such 6§érat6r has énﬁered~an'objéétioh“to
ﬁHe formation of éﬁch'hdn-standard unit
within 30’days after the Secretary-Director
has‘recéiééd %he:apgiicatiOn.

RULE 4. Eachrﬁell shall be located no nearer thah»1650'fee£ ; »

to the outer boUhdafY of the section and no nearer than 330 feet

to any governmental guarter-quarter section line.
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RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to
the requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an .
application has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitate
by tépographical conditions or the recompletion of a well pre-
viously drilled to anofhérfbbrizon; All opérators offsetting

;o E S
Rf % A 3« Buset, MG I™ . ‘

the oposed-~toration shall be notified of the application by
registered or certified mail, and the application shall state

that such notice has been fﬁfhishéd. The Secretary-Director

may approve the application upon receipt of/rgitten waiyers
I ,}( n&"é“ a.p "1{"'“31,1 Y = R 4

,location or if no

from all operators offsetting the

objection to the unorthodox location has been enterdéd within 20
N ' . ) g Tl . s \; ‘ G " ¥ "'{':‘ h . )
" days after the Secretary-Director has received the apﬁiicatiOn.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to

or completed in the Wn!cﬁs Pool or in
the ‘ ___=sone—of the. \thﬁ‘)&¢;g$!2 formation

'ﬁw{ﬁﬁfﬁ*éne\h11e~ﬁhéfé6f“afe°héreby approved; that the operator

of any well having an tnorthodox location shall notify the

Artesia District Office of the Commission in writing of the

namé and location of the well on or before 78 , 197
(2) That, pursuant to Paragraph A. of Section 65-3-14.5,

NMSA 1953,\cohtaihed'in’Chapteff271,“Laws of 1969, existing wells

1nthe&M‘M‘ 'u‘[“ ®Gas Pool shall have dedicated

,l.




- thereto 640 acres in accordance with the foregoing pool rules;
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or, pursuant to Paragraph C. of said Section 65—3+I4.5,'ekisting"

‘wells mayuhave non-standard spacing or proration units established

by the Commission and:dédicated théréf6.

Failure to file new FOrmsﬁc-IGQ'ﬁfﬁhﬁthe'bommfésion
dediéating 640 acres to a well or to obtain a non-standard unit
(abﬁ;oﬁed by the Commission within 60 days\frOm”the*dafé‘df"%ﬁis
order shall aubject the well to caﬁééllatibn”Of alIowaBie.  Until
saidvFormycgldz'has been filed or until a non-standard unit has

been approved, and subject to said 60-day limitation, ‘each well

presently drilling to or completed in the@‘%;_&!_«_’m

Gas Pool or in thé——————————gone-—of the _)Qkégijgte‘/

formation within one mile theredf shall receive ho moré thah

one<half of a standard allowable for the pool.

S

r(35 That this case shall be rebpenéd at an exaMiher heariﬁ§~_

one year from the date that a plpellne connectlon is first

obtained for a well:.in the&ﬂu) "ﬂi‘(’ W‘ Gas Pool,.

aL whlch timie the operators in the subject pool may appear and

show cause why the&%jlug W‘“/Gas Pool

should*not be developed on 320-acre-spac1ng'un1ts.

~ (4) That the first operator to obtain a pipeline cohnection
for a well in themﬂ‘r&’ M“{ool shall notify

the CdeiSSioh’ih writing of such fact, and that the Commission

will thereupon issue a supplemehtal order designating an exact
date for reoﬁéning this case.
(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retifihed for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necegasary|

DONE at Sahta Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year'héreinabov

designated.




' CASE 4549: Application of TOH L. |
Ca g INGRAM FOR UNOKTHODOX GAS WELL \
i T T e LOCATION, ROOSEVELT COUNTY.
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